National Core Indicators® 2018-19 In-Person Survey (IPS) Report

Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data



| Unweighted, Un-Collapsed and Un-adjusted Data | |
|--|---|
| Choice and Decision-Making | |
| · • | ey live <i>if not living in the family home</i> (proxy respondents2 |
| Table 2. Chose or had some input in choosing their hous alone (proxy respondents were allowed for this questio | semates <i>if not living in the family home</i> , or chose to live n)3 |
| | y work (among those determined to have a paid community 4 |
| | am or workshop (among those determined to attend a day for this question)5 |
| Table 5. Chose staff or were aware they could request to question) | o change staff (proxy respondents were allowed for this 6 |
| Table 6. Chooses or has help deciding their daily schedu | le (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)7 |
| Table 7. Has enough choice in daily schedule (proxy resp | oondents were allowed for this question)8 |
| Table 8. Chooses or has help deciding how to spend free | e time (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) .9 |
| Table 9. Has enough choice in how to spend free time (p | proxy respondents were allowed for this question)10 |
| Table 10. Chooses or has help deciding what to buy or h (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | as set limits on what to buy with their spending money 11 |
| | nator if wants to (proxy respondents were allowed for this |
| Work | |
| Table 12. Has a paid community job; individual, group a disabilities (of those with paid community job; informat | nd/or in a business that primarily hires people with ion may have been obtained through state records)14 |
| Table 13. Type of paid community job (of those with pai through state records) | d community job; information may have been obtained 15 |
| Table 14. Averagebiweekly hours by type of paid comm state records) | unity job (information may have been obtained through 16 |
| | y type of community employment (information may have 17 |
| | l community job (shown in months; information may have 18 |
| | tion and/or sick time) at paid community job (information |
| Table 18. Job industries (among those reported to have exclusive; information may have been obtained through | a job in the community; categories are not mutually a state records)20 |
| Table 19. Job industries, continued (among those report mutually exclusive; information may have been obtaine | ted to have a job in the community; categories are not d through state records)21 |
| Table 20. Does not have paid community job and would | like a job in the community22 |

Table of Contents

| | Table 21. Has community employment as a goal in their service plan (information may have been obtained through state records) 21. Has community employment as a goal in their service plan (information may have been obtained through state records) | |
|------|---|----|
| | Table 22. Takes classes, training or does something to get a job or do better at current job | :4 |
| | Table 23. Attends day program or sheltered workshop (program or center where other people with disabilities spend their day) 2 | 25 |
| | Table 24. Volunteers | :6 |
| Self | -Directed Services | 7 |
| | Table 25. Using a self-directed supports option (information may have been obtained through state records)2 | 8 |
| | Table 26. People who make decisions or have input in making decisions for how budget for services is used (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | - |
| | Table 27. Hires or manages staff (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) 3 | 0 |
| | Table 28. Can make changes to individual budget/services if needed (among those using a self-directed supportsoption; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)3 | 51 |
| | Table 29. Has enough help deciding how to use their individual budget/services (among those using a self-directedsupports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)3 | |
| | Table 30. Gets information about how much money is left in budget/services (among those using a self-directedsupports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)3 | 3 |
| | Table 31. Information about budget/services is easy to understand (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) 3 | 4 |
| | Table 32. Frequency with which the person gets information about budget/services (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 5 |
| Con | nmunity Inclusion, Participation and Leisure | 6 |
| | Table 33.Number of times went out shopping at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) 33.Number of times went out shopping at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| | Table 34.People typically went out shopping with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 57 |
| | Table 35. Number of times went out on errands at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 8 |
| | Table 36.People typically went out on errands with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 9 |
| | Table 37. Number of times went out for entertainment at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) 4 | 0 |
| | Table 38.People typically went out for entertainment with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)4 | 1 |
| | Table 39. Number of times went out to a restaurant or coffee shop at least once in the past month (proxyrespondents were allowed for this question) | 2 |
| | Table 40.People typically went out to a restaurant or coffee shop with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 3 |

| | Table 41. Number of times went out to religious service or spiritual practice at least once in the past month (pr respondents were allowed for this question) | • |
|------|---|----|
| | Table 42.People typically went out to religious service or spiritual practice with (if went at least once in the pas month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| | Table 43. Participates as a member in community group (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 46 |
| | Table 44.People typically participates in community groups with (if went at least once in the past month; categ are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| | Table 45. Went away on vacation in the past year (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 48 |
| | Table 46.People typically went away on vacation with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are n mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| | Table 47. Able to go out and do the things like to do in the community | 50 |
| | Table 48. Gets to do things likes to do in the community as much as wants | 51 |
| | Table 49. Has enough things likes to do when at home | 52 |
| | Table 50. Gets help to learn new things | 53 |
| Rela | ationships | 54 |
| | Table 51. Has friends who are not staff or family members | 54 |
| | Table 52. Has best friend | 55 |
| | Table 53. Wants help to meet or keep in contact with friends | 56 |
| | Table 54. Has friends (may be staff or family) and can see their friends when they want | 57 |
| | Table 55. Reasons cannot see friends if sometimes or often unable to | 58 |
| | Table 56. Has other ways of talking, chatting, or communicating with friends when cannot see them | 59 |
| | Table 57. Can see or communicate with their family when they want (among those who <i>do not live in the family home</i>) | |
| | Table 58. Often feels lonely | 61 |
| | Table 59. Can go on a date or is married or living with partner | 62 |
| Sati | isfaction | 63 |
| | Table 60. Likes home or where lives | 63 |
| | Table 61. Reasons does not like home | 64 |
| | Table 62. Wants to live somewhere else | 65 |
| | Table 63. Likes paid community job (if working in a paid community job) | 66 |
| | Table 64. Wants to work somewhere else (if working in a paid community job) | 67 |
| | Table 65. Attends a day program or workshop and wants to go more, less, or the same amount of time | 68 |
| | Table 66. Person wants to go out shopping more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed) | 69 |
| | Table 67. Person wants to go out for entertainment more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed) | 70 |
| | Table 68. Person wants to go out to a restaurant or coffee shop more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed) | 71 |

| | Table 69. Person wants to go out to a religious service or spiritual practice more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed) | |
|------|---|------|
| | Table 70. Person wants to be a part of more community groups (proxy respondents allowed) | 73 |
| | Table 71. Services and Supports help person live a good life | 74 |
| Serv | vice Coordination | . 75 |
| | Table 72. Has met or spoken with case manager/service coordinator | 75 |
| | Table 73. Case manager/service coordinator asks person what s/he wants | 76 |
| | Table 74. Able to contact case manager/service coordinator when wants | 77 |
| | Table 75. Staff come and leave when they are supposed to | 78 |
| | Table 76. Took part in last service planning meeting, or had the opportunity but chose not to | 79 |
| | Table 77. Understood what was talked about at last service planning meeting (if attended last planning meeting |).80 |
| | Table 78. Last service planning meeting included people person wanted to be there (if attended last planning meeting) | 81 |
| | Table 79. Person was able to choose services they get as part of service plan | 82 |
| | Table 80. Talked about learning new things at last service planning meeting | 83 |
| | Table 81. Remembers what is in the service plan | 84 |
| | Table 82. Service plan includes things that are important to person | 85 |
| | Table 83. Knows who to ask if s/he wants to change something about services | 86 |
| | Table 84. Of those who say they want to learn to perform ADLs more independently, the percentage who have a goal in the service plan to increase independence or improve function skill performance in ADLs | |
| | Table 85. Of those who say they want a paid job in the community (and do not currently have one), the percenta who have community employment as a goal in the service plan | • |
| Acc | ess | . 89 |
| | Table 86. Has a way to get places needs to go | 89 |
| | Table 87. Has a way to get places when wants to do something outside of home | 90 |
| | Table 88. Staff have right training to meet person's needs (only proxy respondents who <i>were not staff</i> were allow for this question) | |
| | Table 89. Additional services needed (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed fo this question) | |
| | Table 90. Additional services needed, continued (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| | Table 91. Additional services needed, continued (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| Неа | lth | . 95 |
| | Table 92.Has a primary care doctor or primary care practitioner (information may have been obtained through state records) | 95 |
| | Table 93.In poor health (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | 96 |

| Table 94. Had a complete physical exam in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records) | 97 |
|--|-----|
| Table 95. Had a dental exam in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records) | 98 |
| Table 96. Had an eye exam or vision screening in the past year (information may have been obtained through sta records) | |
| Table 97. Had a hearing test in the past five years (information may have been obtained through state records). | .00 |
| Table 98. Had a Pap test in the past three years (information may have been obtained through state records)1 | .01 |
| Table 99. Had a mammogram test in the past two years (information may have been obtained through state records) | .02 |
| Table 100. Last colorectal cancer screening (among people age 50 and over; information may have been obtained through state records) | |
| Table 101. Had a flu vaccine in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records) | .04 |
| Medication1 | 05 |
| Table 102. Takes at least one medication for mood, anxiety, psychotic disorder and/or behavioral challenge (information may have been obtained through state records)1 | .05 |
| Table 103. Takes medication for mood, anxiety, and/or psychotic disorders (information may have been obtained through state records) | |
| Table 104. Number of medications taken for at least one of the following: mood disorders, anxiety, or psychotic disorders if taking at least one medication for this purpose (information may have been obtained through state records)1 | .07 |
| Table 105. Takes medication for behavior challenges (information may have been obtained through state records 1 | |
| Table 106. Number of medications taken for behavior challenges if taking at least one for this purpose (information may have been obtained through state records)1 | |
| Table 107. Has a behavior plan (information may have been obtained through state records) | .10 |
| Table 108. Has a behavior plan (among those who take medication for a behavior challenge; information may have been obtained through state records)1 | |
| Wellness1 | 12 |
| Table 109. Exercises or does physical activity at least once per week for 10 minutes or more at a time (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)1 | .12 |
| Table 110. Exercises or does physical activity at least once per week that makes the muscles in arms, legs, back, and/or chest work hard (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | .13 |
| Table 111. Body Mass Index (BMI) category (BMI calculated using data on weight and height; information may ha been obtained through state records)1 | |
| Table 112. Uses nicotine or tobacco products (information may have been obtained through state records) | 15 |
| Rights and Respect1 | 16 |
| Table 113. Others (who do not live in the home) let person know before entering home | .16 |
| Table 114. Has a key to the home (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | .17 |
| Table 115. Wants a key to the home (if does not have one; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)1 | .18 |

| Table 116. Can lock bedroom if wants (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) 11 | .9 |
|--|------------|
| Table 117. Others let person know before coming into person's bedroom12 | 20 |
| Table 118. Has a place to be alone in the home 12 | 21 |
| Table 119. Can be alone with friends or visitors at home 12 | 22 |
| Table 120. There are rules about having friends or visitors in the home | 23 |
| Table 121. Can stay at home if others in the house go somewhere (proxy respondents were allowed for this question) | <u>2</u> 4 |
| Table 122. Others read person's mail or email without asking 12 | 25 |
| Table 123. Can use phone and internet when wants12 | 26 |
| Table 124. Has a cell phone or smartphone12 | 27 |
| Table 125. Wants a cell phone or smartphone (if does not have one) | 28 |
| Table 126. Reasons does not have a cell phone or smartphone (if does not have one but wants one; categories are not mutually exclusive)12 | |
| Table 127. Staff treat person with respect13 | 30 |
| Table 128. Has attended a self-advocacy group, meeting, conference or event or had the opportunity and chose no to (respondents were allowed for this question)13 | |
| Table 129. Has voted in local, state, or federal election, or had the opportunity and chose not to (respondents were allowed for this question) | |
| Safety13 | 3 |
| Table 130. Places feels afraid or scared (categories are not mutually exclusive) | 3 |
| Table 131. Has someone to talk to if ever feels afraid or scared | 34 |

Unweighted, Un-Collapsed and Un-adjusted Data

The data presented below are the <u>unweighted</u>, <u>un-collapsed</u> and <u>unadjusted</u> averages for outcomes from the 2018-19 National Core Indicators In-Person Survey Report. Outcomes are group by domain (that align with Chapters in this report). To read more about collapsing data and risk adjustment see the Methodology section int he NCI History, Activities and Methodology chapter of this report.

The "Average" row is the average of state averages.

To protect people's privacy, we denote data with "n/a" when fewer than 20 people from a state or residence type responded to a question (though their responses are included in the Average.

Some of the items are from the face-to-face survey and may be answered only by the person receiving services. Others may have been answered by a proxy respondent (during the face-to-face survey) and some items are drawn from administrative sources. Instances where information may have been collected from a proxy or administrative records are noted in the table titles.

Choice and Decision-Making

Table 1. Chose or had some input in choosing where they live if not living in the family home (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person made the choice | Person had some input | Someone else chose | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 21% | 35% | 44% | 249 |
| AZ | 23% | 32% | 45% | 122 |
| AR | 29% | 33% | 38% | 287 |
| CO | 26% | 37% | 37% | 324 |
| СТ | 19% | 34% | 47% | 216 |
| DE | 25% | 37% | 38% | 183 |
| FL | 35% | 36% | 29% | 382 |
| GA | 35% | 37% | 28% | 205 |
| HI | 16% | 22% | 61% | 147 |
| IN | 50% | 32% | 17% | 248 |
| KS | 25% | 41% | 35% | 275 |
| KY | 9% | 43% | 49% | 271 |
| ME | 42% | 35% | 23% | 258 |
| MI | 19% | 32% | 49% | 396 |
| MN | 18% | 34% | 49% | 1,364 |
| MO | 28% | 37% | 35% | 258 |
| NE | 13% | 34% | 53% | 275 |
| NV | 29% | 27% | 44% | 289 |
| NH | 22% | 43% | 36% | 220 |
| NJ | 11% | 28% | 62% | 219 |
| NY | 18% | 28% | 54% | 375 |
| NC | 15% | 35% | 50% | 260 |
| OH | 32% | 29% | 38% | 318 |
| OK | 40% | 25% | 35% | 260 |
| OR | 30% | 34% | 36% | 241 |
| PA | 30% | 31% | 39% | 306 |
| RI | 23% | 43% | 34% | 177 |
| SC | 18% | 28% | 54% | 243 |
| SD | 34% | 39% | 27% | 261 |
| TN | 19% | 43% | 38% | 255 |
| ТХ | 11% | 18% | 71% | 1,279 |
| UT | 34% | 25% | 41% | 186 |
| VT | 20% | 41% | 39% | 219 |
| VA | 24% | 39% | 36% | 451 |
| WA | 19% | 41% | 40% | 210 |
| WI | 33% | 29% | 38% | 428 |
| WY | 39% | 38% | 23% | 156 |
| Average | 25% | 34% | 41% | 11,813 |

Table 2. Chose or had some input in choosing their housemates *if not living in the family home*, or chose to live alone (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person made the choice | Person had some input | Someone else chose | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 16% | 18% | 66% | 246 |
| AZ | 20% | 19% | 61% | 121 |
| AR | 43% | 12% | 45% | 284 |
| СО | 34% | 20% | 46% | 330 |
| СТ | 23% | 15% | 62% | 214 |
| DE | 20% | 33% | 47% | 182 |
| FL | 31% | 20% | 50% | 381 |
| GA | 29% | 26% | 45% | 205 |
| HI | 12% | 18% | 70% | 142 |
| IN | 68% | 15% | 17% | 248 |
| KS | 25% | 35% | 39% | 274 |
| KY | 8% | 10% | 82% | 270 |
| ME | 35% | 22% | 43% | 221 |
| MI | 20% | 22% | 59% | 407 |
| MN | 13% | 13% | 74% | 1,360 |
| MO | 30% | 34% | 36% | 250 |
| NE | 23% | 40% | 37% | 273 |
| NV | 22% | 20% | 58% | 289 |
| NH | 26% | 33% | 41% | 218 |
| NJ | 11% | 10% | 79% | 215 |
| NY | 10% | 15% | 76% | 390 |
| NC | 10% | 19% | 72% | 253 |
| OH | 40% | 16% | 44% | 326 |
| OK | 45% | 23% | 32% | 259 |
| OR | 32% | 15% | 54% | 247 |
| PA | 32% | 19% | 49% | 297 |
| RI | 31% | 25% | 44% | 183 |
| SC | 12% | 6% | 82% | 241 |
| SD | 31% | 25% | 44% | 260 |
| TN | 28% | 33% | 39% | 253 |
| ТХ | 12% | 11% | 78% | 1,292 |
| UT | 24% | 28% | 49% | 189 |
| VT | 33% | 29% | 38% | 218 |
| VA | 15% | 28% | 58% | 454 |
| WA | 34% | 26% | 41% | 214 |
| WI | 44% | 10% | 46% | 417 |
| WY | 57% | 18% | 25% | 154 |
| Average | 27% | 21% | 52% | 11,777 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 3. Chose or had some help in choosing where they work (among those determined to have a paid community job; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)^{1 2}

| made the choicehad some inputelse choseAL83%14%3%35AZ35%48%17%54AR67%26%8%39CO46%42%12%145CT36%46%18%61DE39%44%18%62FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%163OK53%27%21%66%34%SD44%55%34%84SC16%50%34%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113< | State | Person | Person | Someone | Ν |
|---|---------|--------|--------|---------|-------|
| choice input AL 83% 14% 3% 35 AZ 35% 48% 17% 54 AR 67% 26% 8% 39 CO 46% 42% 12% 145 CT 36% 46% 18% 115 DE 39% 44% 18% 62 FL 64% 35% 1% 77 GA 59% 32% 9% 53 HI n/a n/a n/a IN 68% 29% 3% 152 KS 58% 34% 8% 50 KY 79% 21% 0% 28 ME 67% 32% 1% 95 MI 50% 40% 10% 72 MO 68% 30% 2% 53 NL 50% 46% 14% 51 NK 50% | | made | had | else | |
| AL83%14%3%35AZ35%48%17%54AR67%26%8%39CO46%42%12%145CT36%46%18%115DE39%44%18%622FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%9%VT34%51%15%VA53%31%70VA53%31%77%WA66%31%55TX39%31%17%VA53%31%112VA53%31% | | | | chose | |
| AZ35%48%17%54AR67%26%8%39CO46%42%12%145CT36%46%18%62FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NI40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%9%VI34%51%113VA35%31%77WA35%31%77WA36%31%70VI34%51%113VI34%51%113VI34%51%113WA66%31%31%MA35%31%113< | | | - | | |
| AR67%26%8%39CO46%42%12%145CT36%46%18%115DE39%44%18%62FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%11%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%655OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%31%17%72WA53%31%15%113WA66%34%5%15%IN44%5%15%113WA66%31%7%15%MA53%31%< | | | | | |
| CO46%42%12%145CT36%46%18%115DE39%44%18%62FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%11%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%133NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%655OH50%45%16333%OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%40SD44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%112VA53%31%17%WA28%31%17%WA66%31%113WY60%34%6% | | | | | |
| CT36%46%18%115DE39%44%18%622FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME667%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | AR | 67% | 26% | 8% | 39 |
| DE39%44%18%62FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME667%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%112VA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | CO | 46% | 42% | 12% | 145 |
| FL64%35%1%77GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME667%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA23%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | СТ | 36% | 46% | 18% | 115 |
| GA59%32%9%53HIn/an/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%11%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%13%NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%653OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | | 39% | 44% | 18% | 62 |
| HIn/an/an/aIN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73OH50%45%5%163OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | FL | 64% | 35% | 1% | 77 |
| IN68%29%3%152KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%655OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%44%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | GA | 59% | 32% | 9% | 53 |
| KS58%34%8%50KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%655OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KY79%21%0%28ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%44%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | IN | 68% | 29% | 3% | 152 |
| ME67%32%1%95MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%44%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | KS | 58% | 34% | 8% | 50 |
| MI50%40%10%72MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%44%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | KY | 79% | 21% | 0% | 28 |
| MO68%30%2%53NE29%59%12%125NV59%28%14%51NH40%44%16%148NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%655OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | ME | 67% | 32% | 1% | 95 |
| NE 29% 59% 12% 125 NV 59% 28% 14% 51 NH 40% 44% 16% 148 NJ 36% 49% 15% 73 NC 34% 52% 14% 65 OH 50% 45% 5% 163 OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 44% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 53% 31% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% <th>MI</th> <th>50%</th> <th>40%</th> <th>10%</th> <th>72</th> | MI | 50% | 40% | 10% | 72 |
| NV 59% 28% 14% 51 NH 40% 44% 16% 148 NJ 36% 49% 15% 73 NC 34% 52% 14% 65 OH 50% 45% 5% 163 OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 44% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 51% 15% 112 74 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% | MO | 68% | 30% | 2% | 53 |
| NH 40% 44% 16% 148 NJ 36% 49% 15% 73 NC 34% 52% 14% 65 OH 50% 45% 5% 163 OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 4% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 112 VA 53% 31% 77 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | NE | 29% | 59% | 12% | 125 |
| NJ36%49%15%73NC34%52%14%65OH50%45%5%163OK53%27%21%132PA63%30%7%108RI27%64%8%84SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%15%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | NV | 59% | 28% | 14% | 51 |
| NC 34% 52% 14% 65 OH 50% 45% 5% 163 OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 4% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 | NH | 40% | 44% | 16% | 148 |
| OH 50% 45% 5% 163 OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 4% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | NJ | 36% | 49% | 15% | 73 |
| OK 53% 27% 21% 132 PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 44% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 112 VA 53% 31% 77 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | NC | 34% | 52% | 14% | 65 |
| PA 63% 30% 7% 108 RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 44% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | ОН | 50% | 45% | 5% | 163 |
| RI 27% 64% 8% 84 SC 16% 50% 34% 70 SD 49% 47% 4% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | ОК | 53% | 27% | 21% | 132 |
| SC16%50%34%70SD49%47%4%96TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%15%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | PA | 63% | 30% | 7% | 108 |
| SD 49% 47% 4% 96 TN 44% 42% 15% 55 TX 39% 37% 24% 59 UT 57% 34% 9% 70 VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | RI | 27% | 64% | 8% | 84 |
| TN44%42%15%55TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%115%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | SC | 16% | 50% | 34% | 70 |
| TX39%37%24%59UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%15%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | SD | 49% | 47% | 4% | 96 |
| UT57%34%9%70VT34%51%15%112VA53%31%17%72WA28%57%15%113WY60%34%6%112 | TN | 44% | 42% | 15% | 55 |
| VT 34% 51% 15% 112 VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | ТΧ | 39% | 37% | 24% | 59 |
| VA 53% 31% 17% 72 WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | UT | 57% | 34% | 9% | 70 |
| WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | VT | 34% | 51% | 15% | 112 |
| WA 28% 57% 15% 113 WY 60% 34% 6% 112 | VA | 53% | 31% | 17% | 72 |
| | WA | | 57% | 15% | 113 |
| | WY | 60% | 34% | 6% | 112 |
| | Average | 50% | 39% | 11% | 2,738 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Person made the choice | Person had some input | Someone else chose | N |
|-------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------|-----|
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 31% | 57% | 12% | 91 |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |

¹ Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

² MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately.

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 4. Chose or had some input in choosing day program or workshop (among those determined to attend a day program or workshop; proxy respondents were allowed for this question) ³

| State | Person made the | Person had some | Someone else chose | N |
|----------|-----------------------|-----------------------|--------------------------|-------|
| AL | choice | input | 250/ | 207 |
| AL | 20% 17% | 45% | 35% | 327 |
| AR | | 40% | 43% | 206 |
| CO | 33% | 41% | 26% | 219 |
| СС | 21% | 36% | 43% | 343 |
| | 14% | 37% | 49% | 169 |
| DE FL | 33% | 32% 43% | 35% 16% | 152 |
| GA | 41% | | 25% | 311 |
| HI | 35% 20% | 40% | 25% 58% | 325 |
| | | 22% | | 217 |
| IN | 40% | 38% | 22% | 309 |
| KS | 36% | 38% | 26% | 274 |
| KY | 15% | 45% | 40% | 205 |
| ME | 46% | 35% | 19% | 232 |
| MI | 21% | 41% | 38% | 239 |
| MN | 17% | 35% | 48% | 309 |
| MO | 31% | 38% | 31% | 170 |
| NE | 9% | 30% | 61% | 285 |
| NV | 29% | 32% | 39% | 266 |
| NH | 7% | 39% | 54% | 167 |
| NJ | 11% | 25% | 64% | 370 |
| NY | 16% | 29% | 55% | 231 |
| NC | 15% | 35% | 50% | 264 |
| OH | 31% | 38% | 31% | 385 |
| OK | 38% | 31% | 31% | 100 |
| OR | 17% | 43% | 40% | 84 |
| PA | 29% | 35% | 36% | 263 |
| RI | 16% | 48% | 36% | 180 |
| SC | 17% | 36% | 46% | 322 |
| SD | 28% | 39% | 33% | 182 |
| TN | 28% | 38% | 34% | 89 |
| TX | 17% | 23% | 60% | 672 |
| UT | 28% | 35% | 37% | 201 |
| VT | 47% | 30% | 23% | 64 |
| VA | 23% | 42% | 34% | 421 |
| WA | 52% | 35% | 13% | 31 |
| WI | 11% | 28% | 60% | 88 |
| WY | 42% | 30% | 29% | 84 |
| Average | 26% | 36% | 38% | 8,756 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

³ Only includes those respondents determined to have an unpaid community activity unpaid paid facility based activity or paid facility based activity in the Background Information section

Table 5. Chose staff or were aware they could request to change staff (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person chose staff | Staff are assigned but can be changed if requested by person | Someone else chose | Ν |
|---------|--------------------------|---|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 95% | 4% | 370 |
| AZ | 20% | 47% | 33% | 345 |
| AR | 30% | 44% | 26% | 483 |
| СО | 22% | 52% | 26% | 600 |
| СТ | 17% | 38% | 45% | 307 |
| DE | 5% | 71% | 25% | 244 |
| FL | 45% | 38% | 17% | 765 |
| GA | 13% | 67% | 20% | 461 |
| HI | 22% | 46% | 32% | 334 |
| IN | 35% | 54% | 11% | 683 |
| KS | 10% | 71% | 19% | 383 |
| KY | 15% | 10% | 75% | 420 |
| ME | 20% | 67% | 13% | 327 |
| MI | 23% | 49% | 29% | 522 |
| MN | 11% | 41% | 48% | 1,830 |
| MO | 23% | 55% | 22% | 354 |
| NE | 13% | 64% | 23% | 388 |
| NV | 23% | 52% | 25% | 384 |
| NH | 22% | 48% | 29% | 356 |
| NJ | 9% | 25% | 65% | 339 |
| NY | 8% | 39% | 54% | 398 |
| NC | 22% | 43% | 35% | 593 |
| OH | 19% | 51% | 30% | 590 |
| OK | 27% | 54% | 19% | 361 |
| OR | 32% | 44% | 24% | 367 |
| PA | 14% | 42% | 44% | 538 |
| RI | 19% | 58% | 23% | 332 |
| SC | 7% | 66% | 27% | 472 |
| SD | 17% | 62% | 20% | 300 |
| TN | 19% | 65% | 16% | 370 |
| ТΧ | 15% | 33% | 53% | 2,024 |
| UT | 24% | 60% | 16% | 355 |
| VT | 27% | 48% | 26% | 304 |
| VA | 16% | 51% | 33% | 742 |
| WA | 31% | 40% | 29% | 366 |
| WI | 28% | 26% | 47% | 735 |
| WY | 32% | 48% | 21% | 280 |
| Average | 20% | 50% | 30% | 19,022 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 6. Chooses or has help deciding their daily schedule (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person made the choice | Person had some input | Someone else chose | N |
|---------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 68% | 29% | 3% | 372 |
| AZ | 37% | 39% | 24% | 409 |
| AR | 51% | 34% | 15% | 499 |
| СО | 56% | 27% | 17% | 687 |
| СТ | 45% | 34% | 21% | 358 |
| DE | 58% | 27% | 15% | 308 |
| FL | 59% | 35% | 6% | 831 |
| GA | 60% | 35% | 5% | 460 |
| HI | 33% | 31% | 36% | 358 |
| IN | 65% | 28% | 6% | 729 |
| KS | 40% | 44% | 16% | 387 |
| KY | 55% | 38% | 7% | 427 |
| ME | 64% | 31% | 5% | 373 |
| MI | 50% | 37% | 13% | 645 |
| MN | 57% | 30% | 13% | 1,994 |
| МО | 64% | 29% | 7% | 399 |
| NE | 51% | 40% | 10% | 405 |
| NV | 70% | 16% | 14% | 396 |
| NH | 49% | 37% | 14% | 379 |
| NJ | 30% | 37% | 33% | 501 |
| NY | 45% | 33% | 22% | 421 |
| NC | 33% | 45% | 22% | 647 |
| OH | 63% | 26% | 11% | 714 |
| OK | 53% | 28% | 19% | 397 |
| OR | 60% | 30% | 10% | 416 |
| PA | 63% | 28% | 9% | 679 |
| RI | 55% | 32% | 14% | 348 |
| SC | 63% | 15% | 21% | 489 |
| SD | 59% | 30% | 11% | 316 |
| TN | 51% | 40% | 9% | 392 |
| ТХ | 34% | 27% | 39% | 2,365 |
| UT | 53% | 35% | 12% | 360 |
| VT | 52% | 37% | 11% | 336 |
| VA | 40% | 45% | 15% | 801 |
| WA | 63% | 31% | 7% | 431 |
| WI | 55% | 28% | 16% | 900 |
| WY | 65% | 25% | 10% | 300 |
| Average | 53% | 32% | 15% | 21,229 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 7. Has enough choice in daily schedule (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 91% | 9% | 358 |
| AZ | 91% | 9% | 393 |
| AR | 93% | 7% | 493 |
| СО | 92% | 8% | 654 |
| СТ | 92% | 8% | 336 |
| DE | 92% | 8% | 277 |
| FL | 96% | 4% | 792 |
| GA | 96% | 4% | 451 |
| HI | 77% | 23% | 341 |
| IN | 96% | 4% | 601 |
| KS | 94% | 6% | 354 |
| KY | 96% | 4% | 404 |
| ME | 92% | 8% | 363 |
| MI | 93% | 7% | 614 |
| MN | 93% | 7% | 1,887 |
| MO | 97% | 3% | 381 |
| NE | 94% | 6% | 393 |
| NV | 91% | 9% | 389 |
| NH | 92% | 8% | 355 |
| NJ | 88% | 12% | 466 |
| NY | 91% | 9% | 390 |
| NC | 93% | 7% | 614 |
| OH | 95% | 5% | 678 |
| OK | 88% | 12% | 384 |
| OR | 96% | 4% | 391 |
| PA | 97% | 3% | 645 |
| RI | 92% | 8% | 330 |
| SC | 92% | 8% | 474 |
| SD | 93% | 7% | 284 |
| TN | 97% | 3% | 377 |
| ТХ | 85% | 15% | 2,228 |
| UT | 93% | 7% | 350 |
| VT | 95% | 5% | 317 |
| VA | 95% | 5% | 782 |
| WA | 94% | 6% | 416 |
| WI | 91% | 9% | 872 |
| WY | 90% | 10% | 287 |
| Average | 92% | 8% | 20,121 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 8. Chooses or has help deciding how to spend free time (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person made the choice | Person had some input | Someone else chose | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 79% | 19% | 2% | 373 |
| AZ | 48% | 36% | 16% | 408 |
| AR | 76% | 16% | 7% | 496 |
| CO | 72% | 23% | 5% | 681 |
| СТ | 63% | 26% | 10% | 347 |
| DE | 72% | 20% | 8% | 311 |
| FL | 66% | 30% | 3% | 820 |
| GA | 74% | 23% | 3% | 455 |
| HI | 56% | 27% | 17% | 350 |
| IN | 79% | 19% | 2% | 728 |
| KS | 69% | 21% | 9% | 393 |
| KY | 62% | 33% | 5% | 428 |
| ME | 78% | 21% | 2% | 369 |
| MI | 78% | 18% | 4% | 645 |
| MN | 75% | 20% | 5% | 1,980 |
| MO | 77% | 21% | 3% | 400 |
| NE | 72% | 24% | 3% | 408 |
| NV | 77% | 15% | 8% | 390 |
| NH | 67% | 27% | 6% | 373 |
| NJ | 54% | 32% | 14% | 498 |
| NY | 69% | 23% | 9% | 420 |
| NC | 61% | 31% | 9% | 641 |
| OH | 75% | 19% | 6% | 705 |
| OK | 85% | 9% | 6% | 395 |
| OR | 76% | 20% | 4% | 413 |
| PA | 77% | 20% | 3% | 677 |
| RI | 68% | 24% | 7% | 346 |
| SC | 72% | 15% | 13% | 485 |
| SD | 75% | 21% | 4% | 311 |
| TN | 80% | 16% | 4% | 391 |
| ТХ | 64% | 19% | 17% | 2,360 |
| UT | 71% | 26% | 3% | 358 |
| VT | 74% | 20% | 6% | 335 |
| VA | 66% | 29% | 6% | 796 |
| WA | 77% | 20% | 3% | 429 |
| WI | 69% | 24% | 6% | 900 |
| WY | 84% | 11% | 4% | 300 |
| Average | 71% | 22% | 7% | 21,115 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 9. Has enough choice in how to spend free time (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 91% | 9% | 358 |
| AZ | 92% | 8% | 399 |
| AR | 97% | 3% | 495 |
| СО | 95% | 5% | 663 |
| СТ | 94% | 6% | 343 |
| DE | 96% | 4% | 286 |
| FL | 96% | 4% | 792 |
| GA | 97% | 3% | 451 |
| HI | 81% | 19% | 336 |
| IN | 96% | 4% | 597 |
| KS | 98% | 2% | 368 |
| KY | 96% | 4% | 406 |
| ME | 92% | 8% | 358 |
| МІ | 96% | 4% | 626 |
| MN | 96% | 4% | 1,920 |
| MO | 98% | 2% | 386 |
| NE | 93% | 7% | 396 |
| NV | 93% | 7% | 384 |
| NH | 93% | 7% | 363 |
| NJ | 92% | 8% | 473 |
| NY | 95% | 5% | 403 |
| NC | 95% | 5% | 604 |
| OH | 95% | 5% | 681 |
| ОК | 92% | 8% | 388 |
| OR | 96% | 4% | 401 |
| PA | 97% | 3% | 654 |
| RI | 93% | 7% | 331 |
| SC | 93% | 7% | 477 |
| SD | 95% | 5% | 293 |
| TN | 99% | 1% | 376 |
| ТХ | 90% | 10% | 2,260 |
| UT | 97% | 3% | 345 |
| VT | 95% | 5% | 317 |
| VA | 96% | 4% | 782 |
| WA | 97% | 3% | 416 |
| WI | 91% | 9% | 886 |
| WY | 90% | 10% | 299 |
| Average | 94% | 6% | 20,313 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 10. Chooses or has help deciding what to buy or has set limits on what to buy with their spending money (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Person made the choice | Person has help choosing what to buy or has set | Someone else chose | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------------|--|--------------------------|--------|
| AL | 75% | limits 24% | 1% | 374 |
| AL | 49% | 24 % | 23% | 374 |
| AR | 49% | 48% | 7% | 491 |
| CO | 53% | 35% | 12% | 659 |
| СТ | 55% | 35% | 12 % | 336 |
| DE | 37% | 53% | 10% | 293 |
| FL | 47% | 44% | 9% | 786 |
| GA | 63% | 35% | 2% | 459 |
| HI | 46% | 28% | 26% | 334 |
| IN | 63% | 20% | 8% | 718 |
| KS | 56% | 37% | 7% | 389 |
| KY | 54% | 40% | 6% | 417 |
| ME | 84% | 14% | 2% | 356 |
| MI | 62% | 29% | 9% | 617 |
| MN | 56% | 38% | 7% | 1,970 |
| MO | 62% | 31% | 8% | 389 |
| NE | 47% | 50% | 3% | 401 |
| NV | 68% | 20% | 13% | 383 |
| NH | 46% | 45% | 9% | 369 |
| NJ | 40% | 41% | 19% | 462 |
| NY | 53% | 33% | 14% | 402 |
| NC | 50% | 42% | 8% | 609 |
| ОН | 61% | 32% | 7% | 692 |
| ОК | 63% | 22% | 15% | 382 |
| OR | 52% | 42% | 6% | 407 |
| PA | 70% | 24% | 6% | 654 |
| RI | 61% | 32% | 7% | 341 |
| SC | 64% | 27% | 9% | 491 |
| SD | 59% | 35% | 6% | 308 |
| TN | 56% | 37% | 7% | 379 |
| ТХ | 53% | 28% | 19% | 2,296 |
| UT | 44% | 45% | 11% | 352 |
| VT | 62% | 33% | 5% | 332 |
| VA | 50% | 40% | 9% | 788 |
| WA | 63% | 30% | 7% | 425 |
| WI | 55% | 32% | 13% | 857 |
| WY | 72% | 24% | 3% | 290 |
| Average | 57% | 34% | 9% | 20,512 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 11. Can change their case manager/service coordinator if wants to (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 82% | 18% | 357 |
| AZ | 89% | 11% | 359 |
| AR | 95% | 5% | 439 |
| СО | 87% | 13% | 580 |
| СТ | 76% | 24% | 261 |
| DE | 73% | 27% | 245 |
| FL | 98% | 2% | 781 |
| GA | 92% | 8% | 368 |
| HI | 75% | 25% | 301 |
| IN | 91% | 9% | 693 |
| KS | 95% | 5% | 347 |
| KY | 98% | 2% | 358 |
| ME | 95% | 5% | 331 |
| MI | 87% | 13% | 518 |
| MN | 80% | 20% | 1,525 |
| MO | 89% | 11% | 314 |
| NE | 81% | 19% | 294 |
| NV | 87% | 13% | 347 |
| NH | 94% | 6% | 310 |
| NJ | 89% | 11% | 425 |
| NY | 82% | 18% | 323 |
| NC | 87% | 13% | 535 |
| OH | 91% | 9% | 579 |
| ОК | 79% | 21% | 361 |
| OR | 92% | 8% | 351 |
| PA | 89% | 11% | 518 |
| RI | 90% | 10% | 273 |
| SC | 85% | 15% | 467 |
| SD | 90% | 10% | 261 |
| TN | 96% | 4% | 356 |
| ТХ | 72% | 28% | 2,043 |
| UT | 90% | 10% | 334 |
| VT | 84% | 16% | 274 |
| VA | 87% | 13% | 708 |
| WA | 82% | 18% | 372 |
| WI | 91% | 9% | 726 |
| WY | 92% | 8% | 270 |
| Average | 87% | 13% | 17,904 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Work

Important notes on data:

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data are not included in the Average.

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately.

NY was not able to collect data on employment and is not included in this section.

For those surveyed from RI's SDS service delivery model, there are no administrative records available from which to pull much of the background information. Therefore, the RI data from the background information section may not be representative of this population.

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data are not included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 12. Has a paid community job; individual, group and/or in a business that primarily hires people with disabilities (of those with paid community job; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 10% | 90% | 375 |
| AZ | 16% | 84% | 406 |
| AR | 8% | 92% | 496 |
| СО | 27% | 73% | 625 |
| СТ | 42% | 58% | 326 |
| DE | 25% | 75% | 311 |
| FL | 10% | 90% | 841 |
| GA | 13% | 87% | 475 |
| HI | 4% | 96% | 357 |
| IN | 21% | 79% | 742 |
| KS | 16% | 84% | 359 |
| KY | 7% | 93% | 408 |
| ME | 30% | 70% | 380 |
| MI | 16% | 84% | 624 |
| MO | 14% | 86% | 403 |
| NE | 40% | 60% | 385 |
| NV | 16% | 84% | 401 |
| NH | 40% | 60% | 389 |
| NJ | 16% | 84% | 495 |
| NC | 12% | 88% | 626 |
| OH | 26% | 74% | 677 |
| OK | 36% | 64% | 400 |
| PA | 21% | 79% | 641 |
| RI | 29% | 71% | 304 |
| SC | 27% | 73% | 431 |
| SD | 32% | 68% | 331 |
| TN | 18% | 82% | 382 |
| ТΧ | 10% | 90% | 1,406 |
| UT | 21% | 79% | 364 |
| VT | 36% | 64% | 341 |
| VA | 13% | 87% | 783 |
| WA | 28% | 72% | 403 |
| WY | 40% | 60% | 306 |
| Average | 22% | 78% | 16,193 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|-------|-----|-----|-------|
| MN | 35% | 65% | 1,383 |
| OR | 29% | 71% | 418 |
| WI | 18% | 82% | 961 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 13. Type of paid community job (of those with paid community job; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Individual, without publicly funded supports | Ν | Group, with or without publicly funded supports | Ν | Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | Ν |
|---------|---|--|-------|---|-------|---|-------|
| AL | 26% | 36% | 39 | 38% | 39 | 5% | 38 |
| AZ | 12% | 21% | 58 | 49% | 63 | 21% | 63 |
| AR | 22% | 70% | 37 | 5% | 41 | 2% | 42 |
| CO | 43% | 26% | 157 | 28% | 164 | 19% | 160 |
| СТ | 22% | 7% | 102 | 80% | 124 | 16% | 94 |
| DE | 59% | 10% | 59 | 20% | 74 | 11% | 73 |
| FL | 37% | 53% | 81 | 7% | 83 | 2% | 83 |
| GA | 40% | 24% | 63 | 35% | 63 | 5% | 63 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 47% | 50% | 153 | 3% | 153 | 0% | 153 |
| KS | 23% | 42% | 53 | 36% | 56 | 9% | 53 |
| KY | 38% | 54% | 26 | 4% | 26 | 4% | 27 |
| ME | 50% | 37% | 101 | 11% | 107 | 13% | 106 |
| MI | 27% | 29% | 85 | 34% | 95 | 14% | 95 |
| MO | 35% | 52% | 54 | 7% | 55 | 5% | 55 |
| NE | 32% | 25% | 121 | 39% | 139 | 11% | 140 |
| NV | 5% | 20% | 60 | 24% | 62 | 54% | 63 |
| NH | 55% | 31% | 139 | 13% | 148 | 8% | 151 |
| NJ | 23% | 66% | 70 | 14% | 73 | 3% | 74 |
| NC | 59% | 26% | 70 | 8% | 74 | 15% | 73 |
| OH | 37% | 36% | 139 | 25% | 165 | 6% | 159 |
| OK | 17% | 10% | 145 | 40% | 145 | 39% | 145 |
| PA | 42% | 38% | 119 | 17% | 123 | 12% | 121 |
| RI | 47% | 29% | 75 | 20% | 82 | 15% | 81 |
| SC | 5% | 15% | 94 | 75% | 115 | 17% | 107 |
| SD | 29% | 40% | 89 | 33% | 101 | 6% | 96 |
| TN | 57% | 18% | 49 | 17% | 64 | 13% | 67 |
| ТХ | 57% | 11% | 140 | 13% | 144 | 19% | 144 |
| UT | 60% | 13% | 70 | 29% | 77 | 7% | 75 |
| VT | 76% | 24% | 121 | 0% | 124 | 2% | 123 |
| VA | 34% | 13% | 83 | 37% | 93 | 17% | 95 |
| WA | 79% | 8% | 109 | 4% | 107 | 13% | 110 |
| WY | 18% | 65% | 82 | 18% | 105 | 27% | 107 |
| Average | 38% | 31% | 2,843 | 24% | 3,084 | 13% | 3,036 |

Additional state analysis – data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Individual, without publicly funded supports | N Group, with or without publicly funded supports | | N Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | | Ν |
|-------|---|--|---|-----|---|-----|-----|
| MN | 0% | 56% | 437 | 60% | 442 | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 80% | 4% | 76 | 28% | 121 | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 0% | 0% | 127 | 77% | 173 | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 14. Average biweekly hours by type of paid community job (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Ν | Individual, without publicly funded supports | Ν | Group, with or without publicly funded supports | Ν | Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | Ν |
|---------|---|-----|--|-----|---|-----|---|-----|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | 35.6 | 28 | n/a | n/a |
| AR | n/a | n/a | 30.5 | 25 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СО | 19.0 | 63 | 22.1 | 36 | 17.0 | 44 | 16.3 | 26 |
| СТ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | 28.0 | 61 | n/a | n/a |
| DE | 25.8 | 32 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| FL | 25.1 | 30 | 32.7 | 43 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| GA | 28.4 | 24 | n/a | n/a | 18.6 | 22 | n/a | n/a |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 29.4 | 72 | 32.2 | 76 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KS | n/a | n/a | 24.7 | 22 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ME | 14.7 | 49 | 24.1 | 34 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 17.0 | 20 | 27.4 | 23 | 18.3 | 26 | n/a | n/a |
| MO | n/a | n/a | 37.5 | 28 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NE | 24.9 | 30 | 30.0 | 27 | 23.3 | 42 | n/a | n/a |
| NV | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | 39.7 | 26 |
| NH | 17.5 | 73 | 19.5 | 41 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NJ | n/a | n/a | 26.6 | 45 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 18.0 | 41 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ОН | 31.2 | 47 | 36.5 | 42 | 26.1 | 35 | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 23.6 | 24 | n/a | n/a | 41.2 | 58 | 41.1 | 57 |
| PA | 30.0 | 41 | 32.0 | 41 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | 22.4 | 34 | 23.2 | 21 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | 26.4 | 51 | n/a | n/a |
| SD | 22.5 | 25 | 27.2 | 34 | 23.8 | 28 | n/a | n/a |
| TN | 16.9 | 28 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТΧ | 24.2 | 72 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | 37.1 | 27 |
| UT | 21.2 | 41 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| VT | 15.4 | 92 | 27.2 | 28 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| VA | 24.9 | 26 | n/a | n/a | 31.3 | 28 | n/a | n/a |
| WA | 21.6 | 78 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WY | n/a | n/a | 23.2 | 52 | n/a | n/a | 21.1 | 28 |
| Average | 22.5 | 942 | 28.0 | 618 | 26.3 | 423 | 31.1 | 164 |

Additional state analysis – data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Ν | Individual, without publicly funded supports | Ν | Group, with or without publicly funded supports | N | Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | N |
|-------|---|-----|--|-----|---|-----|---|-----|
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 27.4 | 42 | n/a | n/a | 37.7 | 32 | n/a | n/a |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 15. Average hourly wage at paid community job by type of community employment (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Ν | Individual, without publicly funded supports | Ν | Group, with or without publicly funded supports | Ν | Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | Ν |
|---------|---|-----|--|-----|---|-----|---|-----|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AR | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СО | \$11.28 | 58 | \$11.28 | 33 | \$11.27 | 31 | \$10.66 | 20 |
| СТ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | \$8.83 | 60 | n/a | n/a |
| DE | \$9.02 | 30 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| FL | \$9.30 | 24 | \$9.66 | 35 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | \$9.40 | 68 | \$9.06 | 73 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KS | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ME | \$10.67 | 44 | \$10.95 | 33 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | \$9.35 | 20 | \$9.82 | 22 | \$8.72 | 24 | n/a | n/a |
| MO | n/a | n/a | \$9.59 | 26 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NE | \$10.39 | 25 | \$9.98 | 21 | \$9.15 | 41 | n/a | n/a |
| NV | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | \$8.36 | 25 |
| NH | \$9.14 | 61 | \$9.64 | 38 | \$7.99 | 18 | n/a | n/a |
| NJ | n/a | n/a | \$9.27 | 37 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | \$8.52 | 33 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | \$9.56 | 47 | \$9.54 | 36 | \$8.40 | 31 | n/a | n/a |
| OK | \$6.69 | 24 | n/a | n/a | \$5.85 | 58 | \$5.24 | 57 |
| PA | \$8.88 | 26 | \$8.86 | 24 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | \$11.26 | 33 | \$10.93 | 22 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | \$5.38 | 33 | n/a | n/a |
| SD | \$9.98 | 22 | \$9.40 | 34 | \$8.37 | 29 | n/a | n/a |
| TN | \$7.85 | 22 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТΧ | \$9.82 | 58 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| UT | \$8.89 | 36 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| VT | \$11.22 | 90 | \$11.72 | 26 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| VA | \$8.99 | 21 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WA | \$12.60 | 49 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WY | n/a | n/a | \$8.64 | 44 | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | \$9.64 | 791 | \$9.89 | 504 | \$8.22 | 325 | \$8.08 | 102 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Individual, with publicly funded supports | Ν | Individual, without publicly funded supports | Ν | Group, with or without publicly funded supports | N | Paid work in a community business that primarily hires people with disabilities | Ν |
|-------|---|-----|--|-----|---|-----|---|-----|
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | \$11.24 | 41 | n/a | n/a | \$10.55 | 29 | n/a | n/a |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data are not included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 16. Average length of employment in current paid community job (shown in months; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Average months | Ν |
|---------|-------------------|-------|
| AL | 42.9 | 38 |
| AZ | 66.0 | 50 |
| AR | 65.2 | 39 |
| СО | 56.9 | 139 |
| СТ | 84.5 | 83 |
| DE | 75.3 | 56 |
| FL | 89.2 | 77 |
| GA | 89.8 | 57 |
| HI | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 79.5 | 152 |
| KS | 67.3 | 52 |
| KY | 55.2 | 27 |
| ME | 70.8 | 92 |
| МІ | 71.5 | 58 |
| MO | 50.4 | 54 |
| NE | 71.7 | 103 |
| NV | 57.6 | 41 |
| NH | 69.5 | 134 |
| NJ | 68.9 | 70 |
| NC | 50.5 | 65 |
| ОН | 62.7 | 127 |
| ОК | 72.7 | 145 |
| PA | 58.5 | 96 |
| RI | 79.5 | 76 |
| SC | 92.2 | 47 |
| SD | 62.7 | 89 |
| TN | 53.4 | 52 |
| ТΧ | 73.4 | 123 |
| UT | 64.3 | 70 |
| VT | 76.4 | 122 |
| VA | 65.7 | 79 |
| WA | 79.3 | 92 |
| WY | 71.7 | 98 |
| Average | 68.6 | 2,603 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Average months | N |
|-------|-------------------|-----|
| MN | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 44.6 | 34 |
| WI | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 17. Receives paid time off (for example, paid vacation and/or sick time) at paid community job (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|-------|
| AL | 10% | 90% | 39 |
| AZ | 32% | 68% | 44 |
| AR | 32% | 68% | 34 |
| СО | 38% | 62% | 92 |
| СТ | 49% | 51% | 78 |
| DE | 36% | 64% | 45 |
| FL | 29% | 71% | 79 |
| GA | 13% | 88% | 56 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 33% | 67% | 144 |
| KS | 17% | 83% | 47 |
| KY | 27% | 73% | 22 |
| ME | 15% | 85% | 93 |
| MI | 23% | 77% | 57 |
| MO | 25% | 75% | 52 |
| NE | 9% | 91% | 94 |
| NV | 22% | 78% | 37 |
| NH | 11% | 89% | 140 |
| NJ | 34% | 66% | 65 |
| NC | 15% | 85% | 59 |
| OH | 45% | 55% | 111 |
| OK | 9% | 91% | 145 |
| PA | 25% | 75% | 80 |
| RI | 65% | 35% | 69 |
| SC | 9% | 91% | 87 |
| SD | 32% | 68% | 88 |
| TN | 23% | 77% | 43 |
| ТΧ | 18% | 82% | 97 |
| UT | 8% | 92% | 63 |
| VT | 18% | 82% | 103 |
| VA | 30% | 70% | 70 |
| WA | 44% | 56% | 89 |
| WY | 24% | 76% | 92 |
| Average | 26% | 74% | 2,414 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|-------|-----|-----|-----|
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 33% | 67% | 54 |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 18. Job industries (among those reported to have a job in the community; categories are not mutually exclusive; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Food preparation and food service | Building and grounds cleaning or maintenance | Personal care provider | Retail job such as sales clerk or stocking | General office and admin support | Farming, fishing, forestry | Ν |
|---------|--|--|------------------------------|--|---|----------------------------------|-------|
| AL | 21% | 49% | 0% | 21% | 0% | 0% | 39 |
| AZ | 15% | 27% | 0% | 27% | 3% | 3% | 60 |
| AR | 43% | 17% | 0% | 19% | 2% | 0% | 42 |
| CO | 22% | 23% | 3% | 27% | 6% | 3% | 146 |
| СТ | 14% | 40% | 0% | 17% | 6% | 3% | 121 |
| DE | 21% | 26% | 0% | 15% | 15% | 1% | 73 |
| FL | 31% | 18% | 1% | 23% | 3% | 0% | 78 |
| GA | 16% | 39% | 0% | 20% | 3% | 0% | 61 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 37% | 24% | 3% | 25% | 1% | 1% | 153 |
| KS | 18% | 38% | 0% | 20% | 9% | 4% | 55 |
| KY | 45% | 24% | 0% | 14% | 7% | 0% | 29 |
| ME | 24% | 36% | 2% | 26% | 4% | 1% | 109 |
| MI | 16% | 29% | 0% | 13% | 1% | 0% | 85 |
| MO | 45% | 18% | 0% | 13% | 2% | 0% | 55 |
| NE | 34% | 31% | 0% | 14% | 3% | 1% | 143 |
| NV | 14% | 22% | 2% | 21% | 2% | 19% | 63 |
| NH | 25% | 25% | 1% | 24% | 7% | 1% | 155 |
| NJ | 18% | 33% | 1% | 30% | 11% | 1% | 76 |
| NC | 26% | 28% | 1% | 17% | 5% | 1% | 76 |
| OH | 28% | 25% | 1% | 19% | 6% | 0% | 161 |
| OK | 7% | 35% | 0% | 25% | 4% | 1% | 145 |
| PA | 25% | 29% | 2% | 21% | 5% | 2% | 126 |
| RI | 20% | 18% | 1% | 26% | 13% | 1% | 87 |
| SC | 3% | 39% | 0% | 9% | 1% | 0% | 116 |
| SD | 24% | 39% | 0% | 13% | 2% | 0% | 104 |
| TN | 27% | 32% | 0% | 11% | 6% | 0% | 63 |
| ТΧ | 32% | 24% | 1% | 16% | 4% | 0% | 142 |
| UT | 27% | 35% | 0% | 12% | 1% | 1% | 75 |
| VT | 25% | 25% | 0% | 21% | 9% | 1% | 123 |
| VA | 22% | 32% | 2% | 17% | 2% | 0% | 92 |
| WA | 23% | 20% | 0% | 31% | 7% | 0% | 112 |
| WY | 12% | 41% | 2% | 17% | 3% | 0% | 109 |
| Average | 24% | 29% | 1% | 19% | 5% | 1% | 3,074 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Food preparation and food service | Building and grounds cleaning or maintenance | Personal care provider | Retail job such as sales clerk or stocking | General office and admin support | Farming, fishing, forestry | Ν |
|-------|--|--|------------------------------|--|---|----------------------------------|-----|
| MN | 22% | 35% | 1% | 16% | 4% | 1% | 387 |
| OR | 6% | 7% | 0% | 25% | 8% | 0% | 83 |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 19. Job industries, continued (among those reported to have a job in the community; categories are not mutually exclusive; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Construction or repair occupation | Assembly, manufacturing or packaging | Materials handling, mail distribution | Management, business or financial | Professional or technical occupation | Other | N |
|---------|---|--|--|---|--|-------|-------|
| AL | 0% | 5% | 3% | 0% | 0% | 13% | 39 |
| AZ | 5% | 8% | 8% | 0% | 0% | 28% | 60 |
| AR | 0% | 5% | 5% | 0% | 0% | 17% | 42 |
| СО | 1% | 8% | 5% | 0% | 1% | 21% | 146 |
| СТ | 0% | 13% | 7% | 0% | 1% | 12% | 121 |
| DE | 0% | 11% | 3% | 0% | 0% | 14% | 73 |
| FL | 3% | 6% | 0% | 1% | 0% | 19% | 78 |
| GA | 0% | 15% | 2% | 0% | 3% | 10% | 61 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 1% | 8% | 1% | 0% | 2% | 5% | 153 |
| KS | 2% | 11% | 0% | 0% | 2% | 20% | 55 |
| KY | 0% | 3% | 0% | 0% | 0% | 14% | 29 |
| ME | 0% | 6% | 6% | 1% | 0% | 16% | 109 |
| МІ | 0% | 15% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 20% | 85 |
| MO | 0% | 4% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 15% | 55 |
| NE | 2% | 14% | 9% | 0% | 0% | 6% | 143 |
| NV | 0% | 3% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 40% | 63 |
| NH | 0% | 6% | 4% | 0% | 0% | 14% | 155 |
| NJ | 0% | 8% | 7% | 0% | 1% | 21% | 76 |
| NC | 0% | 4% | 4% | 0% | 1% | 24% | 76 |
| OH | 0% | 8% | 2% | 0% | 1% | 13% | 161 |
| ОК | 2% | 8% | 17% | 0% | 0% | 9% | 145 |
| PA | 0% | 7% | 4% | 0% | 0% | 12% | 126 |
| RI | 0% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 0% | 22% | 87 |
| SC | 0% | 13% | 3% | 0% | 0% | 40% | 116 |
| SD | 0% | 11% | 5% | 0% | 0% | 17% | 104 |
| TN | 0% | 11% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 17% | 63 |
| ТΧ | 0% | 11% | 3% | 0% | 2% | 21% | 142 |
| UT | 0% | 9% | 0% | 0% | 0% | 15% | 75 |
| VT | 1% | 6% | 9% | 0% | 2% | 14% | 123 |
| VA | 0% | 7% | 5% | 0% | 1% | 21% | 92 |
| WA | 0% | 2% | 5% | 0% | 0% | 15% | 112 |
| WY | 1% | 4% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 32% | 109 |
| Average | 1% | 8% | 4% | 0% | 1% | 18% | 3,074 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Construction or repair occupation | Assembly, manufacturing or packaging | Materials handling, mail distribution | Management, business or financial | Professional or technical occupation | Other | N |
|-------|---|--|--|---|--|-------|-----|
| MN | 0% | 14% | 6% | 0% | 1% | 18% | 387 |
| OR | 1% | 0% | 0% | 1% | 1% | 46% | 83 |
| WI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data are not included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 20. Does not have paid community job and would like a job in the community

| State | Yes | In- between | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|-----|-------|
| AL | 42% | 18% | 40% | 287 |
| AZ | 37% | 7% | 57% | 200 |
| AR | 50% | 8% | 42% | 315 |
| CO | 47% | 11% | 42% | 206 |
| СТ | 51% | 8% | 41% | 87 |
| DE | 61% | 5% | 34% | 106 |
| FL | 37% | 9% | 54% | 440 |
| GA | 40% | 5% | 55% | 242 |
| HI | 51% | 6% | 44% | 126 |
| IN | 44% | 7% | 49% | 334 |
| KS | 41% | 7% | 53% | 165 |
| KY | 23% | 6% | 71% | 216 |
| ME | 51% | 8% | 41% | 161 |
| MI | 49% | 14% | 38% | 249 |
| MO | 41% | 6% | 53% | 217 |
| NE | 40% | 9% | 51% | 92 |
| NV | 62% | 5% | 33% | 258 |
| NH | 65% | 10% | 25% | 130 |
| NJ | 54% | 5% | 41% | 220 |
| NC | 58% | 6% | 37% | 230 |
| OH | 40% | 8% | 51% | 253 |
| OK | 48% | 6% | 46% | 115 |
| PA | 37% | 3% | 59% | 260 |
| RI | 56% | 8% | 36% | 140 |
| SC | 66% | 1% | 33% | 273 |
| SD | 43% | 5% | 52% | 148 |
| TN | 33% | 6% | 61% | 219 |
| ТХ | 58% | 7% | 34% | 631 |
| UT | 54% | 4% | 42% | 134 |
| VT | 54% | 11% | 34% | 116 |
| VA | 45% | 5% | 49% | 370 |
| WA | 35% | 14% | 51% | 162 |
| WY | 55% | 12% | 33% | 123 |
| Average | 48% | 8% | 45% | 7,225 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Yes | In- between | No | Ν |
|-------|-----|----------------|-----|-----|
| MN | 47% | 8% | 46% | 264 |
| OR | 46% | 6% | 48% | 159 |
| WI | 35% | 10% | 54% | 405 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately

Table 21. Has community employment as a goal in their service plan (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------|--------|
| AL | 37% | 63% | 372 |
| AZ | 19% | 81% | 402 |
| AR | 17% | 83% | 477 |
| CO | 26% | 74% | 631 |
| СТ | 39% | 61% | 360 |
| DE | 38% | 62% | 288 |
| FL | 19% | 81% | 830 |
| GA | 11% | 89% | 469 |
| HI | 22% | 78% | 354 |
| IN | 23% | 77% | 731 |
| KS | 19% | 81% | 381 |
| KY | 16% | 84% | 408 |
| ME | 34% | 66% | 389 |
| MI | 23% | 77% | 636 |
| MO | 20% | 80% | 398 |
| NE | 48% | 52% | 364 |
| NV | 28% | 72% | 390 |
| NH | 39% | 61% | 391 |
| NJ | 60% | 40% | 482 |
| NC | 21% | 79% | 632 |
| OH | 41% | 59% | 660 |
| OK | 45% | 55% | 400 |
| OR | 50% | 50% | 411 |
| PA | 26% | 74% | 655 |
| RI | 71% | 29% | 284 |
| SC | 27% | 73% | 461 |
| SD | 36% | 64% | 331 |
| TN | 34% | 66% 39 | |
| ТХ | 18% | 82% 2,23 | |
| UT | 35% | 65% | 341 |
| VT | 42% | 58% | 346 |
| VA | 25% | 75% 793 | |
| WA | 40% | 60% | 402 |
| WY | 29% | 71% | 341 |
| Average | 32% | 68% | 17,441 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 22. Takes classes, training or does something to get a job or do better at current job

| State | Yes | No | Ν | |
|---------|-----|---------|--------|--|
| AL | 22% | 78% | 339 | |
| AZ | 15% | 85% | 261 | |
| AR | 26% | 74% | 385 | |
| СО | 32% | 68% | 463 | |
| СТ | 29% | 71% | 247 | |
| DE | 23% | 77% | 182 | |
| FL | 20% | 80% | 551 | |
| GA | 27% | 73% | 300 | |
| HI | 41% | 59% | 156 | |
| IN | 11% | 89% | 497 | |
| KS | 18% | 82% | 253 | |
| KY | 7% | 93% | 261 | |
| ME | 26% | 74% | 317 | |
| MI | 30% | 70% | 393 | |
| MN | 27% | 73% | 1,518 | |
| MO | 10% | 90% | 273 | |
| NE | 12% | 88% | 257 | |
| NV | 21% | 79% | 328 | |
| NH | 23% | 77% | 291 | |
| NJ | 20% | 80% | 305 | |
| NY | 21% | 79% | 232 | |
| NC | 17% | 83% 3 | | |
| OH | 22% | 78% 48 | | |
| OK | 13% | 87% | 254 | |
| OR | 24% | 76% | 274 | |
| PA | 14% | 86% | 436 | |
| RI | 30% | 70% | 273 | |
| SC | 43% | 57% | 467 | |
| SD | 32% | 68% | 278 | |
| TN | 13% | 87% | 309 | |
| ТХ | 29% | 71% | 1,236 | |
| UT | 33% | 67% | 215 | |
| VT | 24% | 76% 248 | | |
| VA | 18% | 82% | 490 | |
| WA | 25% | 75% 294 | | |
| WI | 15% | 85% | 640 | |
| WY | 23% | 77% | 269 | |
| Average | 23% | 77% | 14,333 | |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 23. Attends day program or sheltered workshop (program or center where other people with disabilities spend their day)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|---------|--------|
| AL | 92% | 8% | 344 |
| AZ | 61% | 39% | 285 |
| AR | 60% | 40% | 392 |
| СО | 61% | 39% | 470 |
| СТ | 58% | 42% | 258 |
| DE | 68% | 32% | 235 |
| FL | 48% | 52% | 579 |
| GA | 80% | 20% | 310 |
| HI | 69% | 31% | 160 |
| IN | 44% | 56% | 518 |
| KS | 83% | 17% | 265 |
| KY | 74% | 26% | 266 |
| ME | 78% | 22% | 329 |
| MI | 48% | 52% | 399 |
| MN | 51% | 49% | 1,556 |
| MO | 46% | 54% | 284 |
| NE | 80% | 20% | 299 |
| NV | 78% | 22% | 343 |
| NH | 67% | 33% | 300 |
| NJ | 72% | 28% | 326 |
| NY | 74% | 26% | 241 |
| NC | 56% | 44% | 369 |
| OH | 62% | 38% | 527 |
| OK | 34% | 66% | 268 |
| OR | 27% | 73% | 296 |
| PA | 50% | 50% | 463 |
| RI | 65% | 35% | 283 |
| SC | 94% | 6% | 482 |
| SD | 65% | 35% | 303 |
| TN | 39% | 61% | 319 |
| ТХ | 67% | 33% | 1,309 |
| UT | 62% | 38% | 230 |
| VT | 33% | 67% 25 | |
| VA | 68% | 32% 537 | |
| WA | 14% | 86% 284 | |
| WI | 23% | 77% | 634 |
| WY | 62% | 38% | 272 |
| Average | 60% | 40% | 14,986 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Table 24. Volunteers

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|--------|
| AL | 20% | 80% | 339 |
| AZ | 15% | 85% | 270 |
| AR | 36% | 64% | 376 |
| CO | 43% | 57% | 465 |
| СТ | 44% | 56% | 257 |
| DE | 40% | 60% | 189 |
| FL | 24% | 76% | 559 |
| GA | 45% | 55% | 309 |
| HI | 52% | 48% | 161 |
| IN | 31% | 69% | 506 |
| KS | 34% | 66% | 266 |
| KY | 16% | 84% | 263 |
| ME | 47% | 53% | 318 |
| MI | 42% | 58% | 393 |
| MN | 35% | 65% | 1,546 |
| MO | 28% | 72% | 274 |
| NE | 41% | 59% | 257 |
| NV | 26% | 74% | 339 |
| NH | 47% | 53% | 298 |
| NJ | 38% | 62% | 310 |
| NY | 43% | 57% | 230 |
| NC | 51% | 49% 3 | |
| OH | 27% | 73% 5 ⁻ | |
| OK | 32% | 68% | 259 |
| OR | 27% | 73% | 275 |
| PA | 37% | 63% | 446 |
| RI | 40% | 60% | 273 |
| SC | 49% | 51% | 474 |
| SD | 33% | 67% | 293 |
| TN | 28% | 72% | 320 |
| ТХ | 35% | 65% | 1,261 |
| UT | 44% | 56% | 218 |
| VT | 41% | 59% 254 | |
| VA | 50% | 50% | 504 |
| WA | 26% | 74% 291 | |
| WI | 30% | 70% | 640 |
| WY | 44% | 56% | 271 |
| Average | 36% | 64% | 14,566 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Self-Directed Services

Important notes on data:

Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Self-directed section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data are not included in the Average.

The following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV.

For those surveyed from RI's SDS service delivery model, there are no administrative records available from which to pull much of the background information. Therefore, the RI data from the background information section may not be representative of this population.

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 25. Using a self-directed supports option (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|----------|--------|
| AL | 0% | 100% | 377 |
| AZ | 6% | 94% | 403 |
| СТ | 15% | 85% | 362 |
| FL | 8% | 92% | 867 |
| GA | 1% | 99% | 474 |
| HI | 16% | 84% | 363 |
| KS | 22% | 78% | 391 |
| KY | 23% | 77% | 417 |
| MI | 16% | 84% | 632 |
| MN | 6% | 94% | 2,140 |
| MO | 10% | 90% | 403 |
| NE | 11% | 89% | 413 |
| NH | 23% | 77% | 395 |
| NJ | 25% | 75% | 502 |
| NY | 1% | 99% | 448 |
| NC | 2% | 98% | 635 |
| OH | 2% | 98% | 682 |
| OK | 2% | 99% | 400 |
| OR | 49% | 51% | 420 |
| PA | 10% | 90% | 667 |
| RI | 14% | 86% | 352 |
| SC | 2% | 98% | 461 |
| SD | 6% | 94% | 340 |
| TN | 7% | 93% 39 | |
| ТХ | 16% | 84% 2,17 | |
| UT | 25% | 75% 36 | |
| VT | 35% | 65% | 346 |
| VA | 15% | 85% 77 | |
| WA | 2% | 98% | 362 |
| WI | 48% | 52% | 959 |
| WY | 10% | 90% | 339 |
| Average | 14% | 86% | 18,263 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 26. People who make decisions or have input in making decisions for how budget for services is used (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Individual | Individual and Family or Friends | Family Member or Friends | Case Manager or Other State Employee | N |
|---------|------------|--|--------------------------------|--|-------|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | 0% | 30% | 30% | 40% | 20 |
| СТ | 7% | 41% | 41% | 10% | 41 |
| FL | 4% | 31% | 64% | 0% | 70 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 6% | 31% | 57% | 6% | 51 |
| KS | 4% | 28% | 68% | 0% | 57 |
| KY | 0% | 25% | 72% | 3% | 72 |
| MI | 6% | 39% | 33% | 23% | 88 |
| MN | 3% | 22% | 67% | 8% | 127 |
| MO | 5% | 13% | 80% | 3% | 40 |
| NE | 3% | 36% | 56% | 6% | 36 |
| NH | 0% | 39% | 56% | 5% | 85 |
| NJ | 3% | 35% | 55% | 7% | 121 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 12% | 28% | 42% | 18% | 148 |
| PA | 4% | 33% | 59% | 4% | 27 |
| RI | 4% | 38% | 54% | 4% | 50 |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ΤХ | 11% | 17% | 39% | 34% | 326 |
| UT | 1% | 14% | 81% | 3% | 90 |
| VT | 0% | 22% | 38% | 41% | 106 |
| VA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 12% | 22% | 57% | 9% | 424 |
| WY | 13% | 39% | 45% | 3% | 31 |
| Average | 5% | 29% | 55% | 11% | 2,010 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 27. Hires or manages staff (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe not sure | No | N |
|---------|-----|-------------------|-----|-------|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 79% | 7% | 14% | 28 |
| FL | 95% | 2% | 3% | 58 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 86% | 3% | 11% | 37 |
| KS | 94% | 0% | 6% | 31 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 72% | 11% | 17% | 54 |
| MN | 66% | 6% | 28% | 68 |
| MO | 83% | 9% | 9% | 23 |
| NE | 79% | 10% | 10% | 29 |
| NH | 91% | 0% | 9% | 67 |
| NJ | 41% | 10% | 49% | 61 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 76% | 6% | 18% | 99 |
| PA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | 91% | 0% | 9% | 35 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 53% | 5% | 42% | 147 |
| UT | 94% | 0% | 6% | 72 |
| VT | 38% | 4% | 58% | 48 |
| VA | 92% | 2% | 6% | 53 |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 65% | 4% | 31% | 248 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 76% | 5% | 19% | 1,158 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 28. Can make changes to individual budget/services if needed (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | N |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|-------|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 86% | 7% | 7% | 28 |
| FL | 93% | 4% | 4% | 57 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 76% | 12% | 12% | 33 |
| KS | 72% | 25% | 3% | 32 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 63% | 27% | 11% | 56 |
| MN | 90% | 6% | 4% | 68 |
| MO | 91% | 4% | 4% | 23 |
| NE | 79% | 18% | 4% | 28 |
| NH | 89% | 6% | 5% | 64 |
| NJ | 87% | 8% | 5% | 62 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 83% | 11% | 6% | 100 |
| PA | 85% | 10% | 5% | 20 |
| RI | 76% | 18% | 6% | 34 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 84% | 6% | 11% | 160 |
| UT | 86% | 11% | 3% | 72 |
| VT | 71% | 15% | 15% | 48 |
| VA | 93% | 7% | 0% | 54 |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 81% | 13% | 6% | 258 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 82% | 12% | 6% | 1,197 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 29. Has enough help deciding how to use their individual budget/services (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes, have enough help | Maybe, not sure | No, want more help | Ν |
|---------|--------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------|-------|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 96% | 0% | 4% | 28 |
| FL | 100% | 0% | 0% | 57 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 91% | 3% | 6% | 32 |
| KS | 87% | 10% | 3% | 31 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 89% | 9% | 2% | 56 |
| MN | 94% | 4% | 1% | 69 |
| MO | 91% | 9% | 0% | 23 |
| NE | 48% | 14% | 38% | 29 |
| NH | 83% | 9% | 8% | 66 |
| NJ | 72% | 8% | 20% | 61 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 82% | 9% | 10% | 103 |
| PA | 95% | 5% | 0% | 21 |
| RI | 83% | 11% | 6% | 35 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 88% | 4% | 8% | 171 |
| UT | 95% | 0% | 5% | 73 |
| VT | 93% | 4% | 2% | 46 |
| VA | 80% | 11% | 9% | 54 |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 88% | 7% | 6% | 256 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 86% | 6% | 7% | 1,211 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 30. Gets information about how much money is left in budget/services (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|-------|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 86% | 3% | 10% | 29 |
| FL | 98% | 0% | 2% | 57 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 82% | 6% | 12% | 34 |
| KS | 73% | 19% | 8% | 26 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 62% | 15% | 24% | 55 |
| MN | 91% | 3% | 6% | 70 |
| MO | 95% | 5% | 0% | 21 |
| NE | 38% | 14% | 48% | 29 |
| NH | 88% | 3% | 9% | 64 |
| NJ | 56% | 11% | 33% | 57 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ОН | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 41% | 6% | 53% | 96 |
| PA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | 80% | 14% | 6% | 35 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 83% | 3% | 14% | 166 |
| UT | 96% | 1% | 3% | 71 |
| VT | 71% | 2% | 27% | 49 |
| VA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 84% | 6% | 10% | 257 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 77% | 7% | 16% | 1,116 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 31. Information about budget/services is easy to understand (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|-----|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 80% | 16% | 4% | 25 |
| FL | 84% | 9% | 7% | 56 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 79% | 11% | 11% | 28 |
| KS | 55% | 45% | 0% | 20 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 50% | 26% | 24% | 42 |
| MN | 88% | 8% | 5% | 66 |
| MO | 90% | 5% | 5% | 21 |
| NE | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NH | 77% | 14% | 9% | 57 |
| NJ | 78% | 6% | 17% | 36 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 86% | 10% | 5% | 42 |
| PA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | 66% | 13% | 22% | 32 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 79% | 12% | 9% | 138 |
| UT | 54% | 19% | 28% | 69 |
| VT | 85% | 9% | 6% | 34 |
| VA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 72% | 15% | 13% | 232 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 75% | 14% | 11% | 898 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Table 32. Frequency with which the person gets information about budget/services (among those using a self-directed supports option; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | At least every three months | About once a year | Once a year or less | Ν |
|---------|--------------------------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------|-----|
| AL | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| СТ | 86% | 10% | 5% | 21 |
| FL | 98% | 2% | 0% | 55 |
| GA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| HI | 85% | 7% | 7% | 27 |
| KS | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MI | 79% | 5% | 16% | 38 |
| MN | 89% | 11% | 0% | 65 |
| MO | 86% | 14% | 0% | 21 |
| NE | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NH | 96% | 2% | 2% | 53 |
| NJ | 63% | 13% | 25% | 32 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OR | 35% | 12% | 53% | 34 |
| PA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| RI | 80% | 10% | 10% | 30 |
| SC | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| SD | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТХ | 73% | 10% | 17% | 130 |
| UT | 100% | 0% | 0% | 64 |
| VT | 72% | 9% | 19% | 32 |
| VA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WA | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| WI | 89% | 4% | 7% | 215 |
| WY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 81% | 8% | 11% | 817 |

In-Person Survey Report Appendix C: Unweighted, Un-collapsed and Unadjusted Data

Note the following states are not included in Self-Direction table as they do not offer a self-direction option to the population surveyed: AR, DC, DE, IN, ME, NV

Community Inclusion, Participation and Leisure

Table 33. Number of times went out shopping at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | 0 times | 1-2 times | 3-4 times | 5 or more times | Ν |
|---------|---------|--------------|-----------|--------------------|--------|
| AL | 12% | 44% | 40% | 4% | 374 |
| AZ | 14% | 31% | 25% | 29% | 411 |
| AR | 6% | 15% | 34% | 45% | 504 |
| CO | 8% | 21% | 28% | 42% | 677 |
| СТ | 8% | 25% | 30% | 38% | 359 |
| DE | 11% | 33% | 32% | 24% | 295 |
| FL | 11% | 28% | 30% | 31% | 838 |
| GA | 6% | 38% | 35% | 21% | 466 |
| HI | 10% | 22% | 25% | 43% | 359 |
| IN | 9% | 13% | 21% | 57% | 722 |
| KS | 15% | 23% | 40% | 22% | 388 |
| KY | 9% | 44% | 43% | 5% | 428 |
| ME | 4% | 18% | 22% | 55% | 375 |
| МІ | 13% | 27% | 27% | 33% | 645 |
| MN | 10% | 25% | 32% | 33% | 1,943 |
| MO | 10% | 26% | 26% | 37% | 398 |
| NE | 9% | 31% | 31% | 30% | 402 |
| NV | 9% | 28% | 48% | 15% | 389 |
| NH | 5% | 12% | 24% | 59% | 378 |
| NJ | 12% | 25% | 28% | 35% | 499 |
| NY | 20% | 37% | 25% | 18% | 412 |
| NC | 8% | 22% | 28% | 42% | 637 |
| OH | 11% | 28% | 32% | 29% | 708 |
| OK | 13% | 25% | 28% | 34% | 396 |
| OR | 8% | 12% | 28% | 52% | 413 |
| PA | 11% | 33% | 27% | 29% | 668 |
| RI | 9% | 23% | 32% | 36% | 345 |
| SC | 15% | 47% | 27% | 12% | 486 |
| SD | 5% | 22% | 48% | 25% | 316 |
| TN | 11% | 28% | 28% | 33% | 374 |
| ТХ | 17% | 24% | 26% | 33% | 2,304 |
| UT | 12% | 22% | 35% | 32% | 356 |
| VT | 6% | 16% | 22% | 57% | 337 |
| VA | 7% | 19% | 28% | 47% | 792 |
| WA | 10% | 24% | 28% | 38% | 431 |
| WI | 17% | 22% | 28% | 33% | 897 |
| WY | 6% | 15% | 30% | 49% | 303 |
| Average | 10% | 25% | 30% | 34% | 21,025 |

Table 34. People typically went out shopping with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | Ν |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 9% | 37% | 29% | 63% | 7% | 373 |
| AR | 3% | 7% | 42% | 6% | 79% | 0% | 504 |
| AZ | 5% | 7% | 63% | 10% | 51% | 0% | 411 |
| CO | 13% | 12% | 52% | 11% | 55% | 1% | 676 |
| СТ | 8% | 10% | 42% | 22% | 66% | 1% | 359 |
| DE | 5% | 4% | 26% | 21% | 61% | 1% | 295 |
| FL | 6% | 7% | 51% | 14% | 55% | 0% | 837 |
| GA | 3% | 11% | 46% | 22% | 73% | 3% | 464 |
| HI | 4% | 10% | 48% | 5% | 62% | 3% | 357 |
| IN | 10% | 6% | 65% | 1% | 64% | 0% | 722 |
| KS | 4% | 4% | 30% | 12% | 60% | 1% | 388 |
| KY | 2% | 5% | 37% | 4% | 71% | 2% | 428 |
| ME | 15% | 10% | 33% | 8% | 77% | 0% | 372 |
| MI | 7% | 12% | 36% | 28% | 65% | 4% | 643 |
| MN | 9% | 5% | 35% | 18% | 70% | 1% | 1,943 |
| MO | 6% | 6% | 37% | 26% | 64% | 1% | 398 |
| NC | 4% | 5% | 53% | 15% | 68% | 1% | 635 |
| NE | 5% | 17% | 35% | 32% | 73% | 0% | 400 |
| NH | 7% | 11% | 43% | 12% | 77% | 3% | 377 |
| NJ | 7% | 9% | 50% | 14% | 53% | 1% | 495 |
| NV | 6% | 4% | 27% | 25% | 69% | 0% | 389 |
| NY | 6% | 4% | 10% | 44% | 75% | 1% | 411 |
| OH | 8% | 7% | 51% | 13% | 52% | 0% | 702 |
| OK | 2% | 2% | 31% | 12% | 62% | 0% | 396 |
| OR | 19% | 8% | 44% | 18% | 69% | 0% | 411 |
| PA | 8% | 8% | 38% | 9% | 52% | 1% | 664 |
| RI | 4% | 14% | 43% | 18% | 70% | 1% | 345 |
| SC | 1% | 3% | 39% | 8% | 45% | 0% | 484 |
| SD | 15% | 15% | 26% | 14% | 70% | 0% | 311 |
| TN | 1% | 2% | 27% | 21% | 75% | 1% | 373 |
| ТХ | 2% | 6% | 48% | 23% | 48% | 1% | 2,295 |
| UT | 5% | 2% | 41% | 25% | 63% | 3% | 354 |
| VA | 2% | 10% | 45% | 31% | 70% | 2% | 791 |
| VT | 9% | 11% | 41% | 6% | 72% | 1% | 336 |
| WA | 11% | 9% | 53% | 3% | 48% | 1% | 429 |
| WI | 11% | 9% | 54% | 5% | 31% | 1% | 897 |
| WY | 13% | 16% | 44% | 15% | 74% | 2% | 303 |
| Average | 7% | 8% | 41% | 16% | 64% | 1% | 20,968 |

Table 35. Number of times went out on errands at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | 0 times | 1-2 times | 3-4 times | 5 or more times | Ν |
|---------|---------|--------------|-----------|--------------------|--------|
| AL | 18% | 73% | 9% | 0% | 376 |
| AZ | 27% | 34% | 21% | 18% | 411 |
| AR | 12% | 33% | 23% | 31% | 499 |
| CO | 7% | 33% | 28% | 31% | 675 |
| СТ | 7% | 33% | 30% | 31% | 357 |
| DE | 7% | 45% | 29% | 19% | 293 |
| FL | 15% | 47% | 24% | 14% | 824 |
| GA | 20% | 54% | 19% | 7% | 460 |
| HI | 13% | 49% | 22% | 16% | 351 |
| IN | 13% | 36% | 24% | 26% | 725 |
| KS | 19% | 50% | 20% | 11% | 372 |
| KY | 5% | 46% | 46% | 3% | 428 |
| ME | 8% | 37% | 26% | 28% | 377 |
| МІ | 11% | 41% | 24% | 24% | 637 |
| MN | 10% | 36% | 29% | 25% | 1,918 |
| MO | 14% | 40% | 22% | 24% | 395 |
| NE | 12% | 48% | 25% | 15% | 401 |
| NV | 16% | 46% | 23% | 15% | 377 |
| NH | 5% | 27% | 24% | 44% | 370 |
| NJ | 15% | 37% | 24% | 24% | 479 |
| NY | 16% | 50% | 19% | 14% | 412 |
| NC | 12% | 37% | 28% | 23% | 631 |
| OH | 13% | 47% | 23% | 17% | 701 |
| OK | 6% | 27% | 24% | 44% | 390 |
| OR | 8% | 33% | 24% | 34% | 407 |
| PA | 9% | 43% | 27% | 21% | 651 |
| RI | 9% | 39% | 30% | 23% | 339 |
| SC | 18% | 57% | 18% | 7% | 486 |
| SD | 9% | 45% | 30% | 16% | 300 |
| TN | 15% | 40% | 21% | 24% | 376 |
| ТХ | 14% | 40% | 23% | 23% | 2,267 |
| UT | 23% | 43% | 19% | 15% | 353 |
| VT | 5% | 27% | 24% | 44% | 334 |
| VA | 10% | 42% | 26% | 22% | 791 |
| WA | 14% | 33% | 30% | 23% | 430 |
| WI | 15% | 40% | 23% | 22% | 894 |
| WY | 5% | 30% | 27% | 39% | 294 |
| Average | 12% | 41% | 25% | 22% | 20,781 |

Table 36. People typically went out on errands with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | N |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 3% | 32% | 9% | 53% | 0% | 376 |
| AR | 2% | 3% | 37% | 1% | 69% | 0% | 497 |
| AZ | 4% | 4% | 51% | 6% | 36% | 0% | 411 |
| CO | 12% | 8% | 49% | 8% | 48% | 1% | 675 |
| СТ | 9% | 7% | 39% | 12% | 63% | 1% | 356 |
| DE | 5% | 3% | 30% | 15% | 63% | 0% | 291 |
| FL | 6% | 4% | 46% | 8% | 47% | 0% | 821 |
| GA | 3% | 3% | 38% | 10% | 47% | 0% | 459 |
| HI | 3% | 3% | 52% | 3% | 44% | 1% | 348 |
| IN | 5% | 2% | 60% | 0% | 43% | 0% | 723 |
| KS | 3% | 3% | 26% | 5% | 57% | 1% | 369 |
| KY | 1% | 4% | 38% | 3% | 75% | 0% | 426 |
| ME | 15% | 3% | 23% | 3% | 64% | 0% | 373 |
| МІ | 8% | 5% | 35% | 17% | 63% | 2% | 633 |
| MN | 10% | 3% | 30% | 9% | 68% | 1% | 1,916 |
| MO | 5% | 3% | 33% | 20% | 61% | 1% | 395 |
| NC | 3% | 3% | 49% | 9% | 59% | 0% | 630 |
| NE | 4% | 9% | 33% | 24% | 69% | 0% | 401 |
| NH | 8% | 5% | 41% | 8% | 75% | 2% | 369 |
| NJ | 8% | 5% | 48% | 9% | 42% | 1% | 476 |
| NV | 6% | 4% | 26% | 9% | 61% | 1% | 376 |
| NY | 7% | 2% | 9% | 32% | 75% | 1% | 411 |
| OH | 7% | 5% | 49% | 7% | 47% | 0% | 699 |
| OK | 2% | 0% | 29% | 8% | 70% | 0% | 390 |
| OR | 13% | 4% | 42% | 8% | 65% | 1% | 406 |
| PA | 8% | 5% | 41% | 6% | 52% | 1% | 650 |
| RI | 7% | 5% | 40% | 12% | 66% | 2% | 338 |
| SC | 3% | 2% | 36% | 5% | 43% | 0% | 483 |
| SD | 19% | 8% | 23% | 9% | 66% | 0% | 300 |
| TN | 1% | 1% | 22% | 13% | 71% | 1% | 374 |
| ТΧ | 2% | 2% | 45% | 13% | 50% | 1% | 2,258 |
| UT | 4% | 1% | 42% | 8% | 45% | 1% | 350 |
| VA | 1% | 3% | 41% | 13% | 63% | 1% | 790 |
| VT | 13% | 8% | 37% | 5% | 73% | 2% | 333 |
| WA | 9% | 5% | 48% | 2% | 42% | 1% | 428 |
| WI | 15% | 7% | 54% | 2% | 28% | 1% | 894 |
| WY | 15% | 7% | 42% | 10% | 70% | 1% | 294 |
| Average | 7% | 4% | 38% | 9% | 58% | 1% | 20,719 |

Table 37. Number of times went out for entertainment at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | 0 times | 1-2 | 3-4 times | 5 or more | Ν |
|---------|---------|--------------|-----------|-------------|--------|
| AL | 20% | times 56% | 22% | times 2% | 373 |
| AL | 20% | 32% | 22 % | 2 % | 413 |
| AR | 20% | 26% | 24% | 30% | 501 |
| CO | 19% | 31% | 24 % | 27% | 680 |
| CT | 19% | 33% | 25% | 23% | 350 |
| DE | 20% | 43% | 25% | 12% | 297 |
| FL | 20% | 34% | 20% | 22% | 829 |
| GA | 20% | 42% | 24% | 10% | 468 |
| HI | 20% | 42 % | 13% | 20% | 352 |
| IN | 27 % | 23% | 20% | 32% | 723 |
| KS | 20% | 35% | 20% | 16% | 386 |
| KY | 11% | 32% | 51% | 5% | 423 |
| ME | 34% | 32% | 20% | 11% | 375 |
| MI | 28% | 33% | 20% | 19% | 646 |
| MN | 27% | 32% | 20% | 21% | 1,953 |
| MO | 26% | 40% | 13% | 21% | 396 |
| NE | 17% | 50% | 13% | 18% | 401 |
| NV | 17 % | 46% | 24% | 10 % | 386 |
| NH | 23% | 36% | 20% | 21% | 374 |
| NJ | 24% | 31% | 19% | 26% | 497 |
| NY | 20% | 35% | 24% | 21% | 419 |
| NC | 20% | 32% | 27% | 21% | 642 |
| OH | 19% | 38% | 25% | 18% | 709 |
| OK | 20% | 24% | 24% | 32% | 395 |
| OR | 28% | 23% | 17% | 32% | 414 |
| PA | 24% | 43% | 18% | 15% | 660 |
| RI | 19% | 35% | 25% | 21% | 342 |
| SC | 44% | 45% | 8% | 2% | 484 |
| SD | 19% | 41% | 21% | 18% | 311 |
| TN | 33% | 27% | 16% | 24% | 384 |
| ТХ | 20% | 35% | 22% | 23% | 2,327 |
| UT | 17% | 33% | 19% | 31% | 359 |
| VT | 30% | 32% | 17% | 21% | 336 |
| VA | 19% | 35% | 23% | 24% | 799 |
| WA | 28% | 37% | 19% | 17% | 433 |
| WI | 31% | 35% | 16% | 18% | 892 |
| WY | 13% | 30% | 25% | 32% | 305 |
| Average | 23% | 35% | 22% | 20% | 21,034 |

Table 38. People typically went out for entertainment with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | Ν |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 31% | 32% | 31% | 60% | 10% | 373 |
| AR | 1% | 25% | 40% | 8% | 67% | 0% | 501 |
| AZ | 3% | 12% | 53% | 10% | 48% | 1% | 413 |
| CO | 8% | 27% | 43% | 12% | 45% | 2% | 680 |
| СТ | 5% | 22% | 33% | 26% | 57% | 1% | 348 |
| DE | 3% | 13% | 25% | 18% | 52% | 2% | 296 |
| FL | 4% | 17% | 45% | 17% | 48% | 1% | 827 |
| GA | 2% | 21% | 34% | 23% | 66% | 2% | 465 |
| HI | 1% | 16% | 36% | 2% | 49% | 1% | 350 |
| IN | 4% | 16% | 52% | 1% | 51% | 1% | 723 |
| KS | 3% | 17% | 25% | 22% | 56% | 2% | 385 |
| KY | 2% | 8% | 36% | 4% | 71% | 1% | 422 |
| ME | 3% | 18% | 22% | 4% | 44% | 0% | 371 |
| МІ | 4% | 19% | 30% | 27% | 50% | 4% | 644 |
| MN | 6% | 17% | 29% | 20% | 53% | 1% | 1,953 |
| МО | 3% | 17% | 27% | 25% | 52% | 1% | 395 |
| NC | 2% | 12% | 41% | 17% | 61% | 0% | 640 |
| NE | 5% | 33% | 32% | 33% | 61% | 1% | 400 |
| NH | 3% | 30% | 40% | 9% | 50% | 1% | 373 |
| NJ | 4% | 25% | 42% | 16% | 46% | 1% | 497 |
| NV | 6% | 17% | 29% | 28% | 51% | 1% | 385 |
| NY | 5% | 8% | 14% | 56% | 72% | 0% | 418 |
| OH | 3% | 22% | 47% | 15% | 51% | 1% | 709 |
| OK | 2% | 7% | 29% | 17% | 59% | 0% | 395 |
| OR | 8% | 16% | 33% | 15% | 51% | 2% | 414 |
| PA | 3% | 15% | 35% | 11% | 45% | 1% | 655 |
| RI | 3% | 30% | 36% | 20% | 59% | 2% | 342 |
| SC | 1% | 9% | 22% | 6% | 32% | 1% | 484 |
| SD | 9% | 30% | 25% | 21% | 51% | 0% | 309 |
| TN | 1% | 7% | 19% | 14% | 58% | 1% | 383 |
| ТХ | 1% | 13% | 40% | 28% | 51% | 2% | 2,320 |
| UT | 2% | 12% | 39% | 30% | 61% | 4% | 359 |
| VA | 1% | 19% | 37% | 30% | 59% | 2% | 799 |
| VT | 4% | 25% | 36% | 7% | 48% | 1% | 336 |
| WA | 4% | 26% | 43% | 4% | 30% | 0% | 432 |
| WI | 6% | 22% | 47% | 9% | 24% | 1% | 891 |
| WY | 6% | 28% | 43% | 16% | 65% | 1% | 304 |
| Average | 4% | 19% | 35% | 18% | 53% | 1% | 20,991 |

Table 39. Number of times went out to a restaurant or coffee shop at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | 0 times | 1-2 | 3-4 times | 5 or more | Ν |
|---------|---------|-------|-----------|-----------|--------|
| | 0.01 | times | 100/ | times | 074 |
| AL | 8% | 50% | 40% | 3% | 371 |
| AZ | 30% | 27% | 20% | 23% | 411 |
| AR | 9% | 22% | 33% | 35% | 502 |
| CO | 11% | 24% | 26% | 39% | 683 |
| CT | 13% | 29% | 26% | 32% | 359 |
| DE | 15% | 36% | 27% | 22% | 307 |
| FL | 13% | 26% | 31% | 30% | 828 |
| GA | 9% | 35% | 35% | 21% | 469 |
| HI | 16% | 26% | 24% | 34% | 350 |
| IN | 11% | 18% | 21% | 51% | 721 |
| KS | 11% | 30% | 42% | 17% | 394 |
| KY | 11% | 33% | 47% | 9% | 422 |
| ME | 17% | 39% | 24% | 20% | 372 |
| MI | 17% | 32% | 26% | 26% | 650 |
| MN | 12% | 31% | 28% | 29% | 1,959 |
| MO | 11% | 30% | 27% | 32% | 396 |
| NE | 8% | 25% | 35% | 33% | 404 |
| NV | 15% | 34% | 37% | 14% | 386 |
| NH | 5% | 15% | 19% | 61% | 377 |
| NJ | 12% | 32% | 26% | 30% | 492 |
| NY | 16% | 38% | 27% | 19% | 418 |
| NC | 10% | 27% | 23% | 40% | 646 |
| OH | 10% | 29% | 28% | 33% | 710 |
| OK | 20% | 17% | 24% | 39% | 394 |
| OR | 14% | 23% | 23% | 41% | 414 |
| PA | 14% | 35% | 26% | 25% | 666 |
| RI | 9% | 22% | 23% | 46% | 343 |
| SC | 13% | 37% | 37% | 13% | 491 |
| SD | 12% | 35% | 29% | 24% | 310 |
| TN | 11% | 31% | 28% | 30% | 385 |
| ТΧ | 17% | 25% | 25% | 34% | 2,323 |
| UT | 16% | 32% | 29% | 23% | 357 |
| VT | 8% | 25% | 21% | 46% | 337 |
| VA | 11% | 22% | 27% | 41% | 799 |
| WA | 12% | 29% | 25% | 35% | 434 |
| WI | 21% | 29% | 21% | 29% | 894 |
| WY | 4% | 25% | 29% | 42% | 300 |
| Average | 13% | 29% | 28% | 30% | 21,074 |

Table 40. People typically went out to a restaurant or coffee shop with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | Ν |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 27% | 38% | 41% | 68% | 12% | 370 |
| AR | 2% | 25% | 47% | 9% | 72% | 1% | 499 |
| AZ | 3% | 8% | 53% | 9% | 38% | 0% | 411 |
| CO | 11% | 27% | 52% | 12% | 47% | 2% | 683 |
| СТ | 8% | 23% | 44% | 26% | 54% | 2% | 355 |
| DE | 4% | 10% | 27% | 22% | 57% | 0% | 305 |
| FL | 5% | 16% | 53% | 19% | 53% | 1% | 825 |
| GA | 2% | 20% | 46% | 25% | 76% | 4% | 467 |
| HI | 2% | 16% | 49% | 4% | 49% | 1% | 346 |
| IN | 6% | 15% | 66% | 2% | 57% | 1% | 719 |
| KS | 5% | 16% | 32% | 19% | 58% | 1% | 393 |
| KY | 1% | 9% | 35% | 4% | 70% | 1% | 420 |
| ME | 7% | 17% | 31% | 4% | 55% | 0% | 370 |
| МІ | 5% | 18% | 39% | 28% | 57% | 4% | 646 |
| MN | 8% | 18% | 40% | 23% | 64% | 1% | 1,959 |
| MO | 5% | 20% | 41% | 26% | 63% | 0% | 396 |
| NC | 2% | 13% | 54% | 20% | 68% | 1% | 642 |
| NE | 6% | 41% | 42% | 38% | 78% | 1% | 400 |
| NH | 5% | 29% | 54% | 10% | 72% | 2% | 377 |
| NJ | 4% | 23% | 54% | 18% | 50% | 1% | 492 |
| NV | 7% | 16% | 35% | 28% | 52% | 1% | 386 |
| NY | 6% | 9% | 17% | 56% | 74% | 1% | 418 |
| OH | 7% | 23% | 55% | 16% | 52% | 0% | 705 |
| OK | 1% | 7% | 33% | 18% | 56% | 0% | 394 |
| OR | 12% | 16% | 44% | 17% | 58% | 2% | 413 |
| PA | 6% | 16% | 43% | 12% | 49% | 2% | 660 |
| RI | 5% | 29% | 46% | 20% | 67% | 3% | 341 |
| SC | 1% | 10% | 40% | 17% | 52% | 1% | 490 |
| SD | 15% | 28% | 33% | 20% | 55% | 0% | 310 |
| TN | 1% | 7% | 30% | 22% | 75% | 1% | 383 |
| ТХ | 2% | 12% | 50% | 26% | 46% | 1% | 2,319 |
| UT | 2% | 10% | 45% | 22% | 56% | 2% | 355 |
| VA | 2% | 17% | 46% | 32% | 66% | 2% | 798 |
| VT | 6% | 26% | 45% | 7% | 67% | 1% | 337 |
| WA | 8% | 28% | 58% | 3% | 38% | 2% | 432 |
| WI | 7% | 25% | 59% | 8% | 24% | 1% | 894 |
| WY | 10% | 25% | 52% | 17% | 74% | 2% | 300 |
| Average | 5% | 19% | 44% | 19% | 59% | 2% | 21,010 |

Table 41. Number of times went out to religious service or spiritual practice at least once in the past month (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | 0 times | 1-2 | 3-4 times | 5 or more | Ν |
|---------|---------|-------|-----------|-----------|--------|
| | | times | | times | |
| AL | 44% | 12% | 37% | 7% | 368 |
| AZ | 69% | 11% | 12% | 9% | 407 |
| AR | 46% | 12% | 27% | 15% | 498 |
| CO | 61% | 13% | 19% | 8% | 675 |
| СТ | 69% | 13% | 13% | 6% | 344 |
| DE | 53% | 17% | 24% | 6% | 282 |
| FL | 55% | 15% | 22% | 8% | 818 |
| GA | 36% | 25% | 28% | 10% | 436 |
| HI | 59% | 10% | 22% | 10% | 353 |
| IN | 56% | 9% | 20% | 15% | 726 |
| KS | 57% | 15% | 22% | 5% | 369 |
| KY | 78% | 8% | 11% | 4% | 419 |
| ME | 69% | 8% | 17% | 6% | 377 |
| MI | 63% | 11% | 18% | 8% | 649 |
| MN | 57% | 14% | 21% | 8% | 1,968 |
| MO | 58% | 13% | 21% | 8% | 395 |
| NE | 47% | 14% | 25% | 14% | 403 |
| NV | 65% | 10% | 22% | 3% | 391 |
| NH | 69% | 10% | 9% | 12% | 371 |
| NJ | 61% | 14% | 17% | 7% | 488 |
| NY | 69% | 14% | 13% | 4% | 414 |
| NC | 37% | 21% | 26% | 17% | 638 |
| OH | 60% | 11% | 20% | 9% | 701 |
| OK | 55% | 8% | 24% | 13% | 398 |
| OR | 66% | 8% | 18% | 7% | 417 |
| PA | 59% | 15% | 18% | 8% | 664 |
| RI | 60% | 13% | 17% | 10% | 342 |
| SC | 33% | 18% | 42% | 7% | 492 |
| SD | 55% | 13% | 26% | 6% | 310 |
| TN | 40% | 22% | 20% | 18% | 375 |
| ТΧ | 42% | 16% | 26% | 16% | 2,289 |
| UT | 55% | 9% | 26% | 10% | 355 |
| VT | 75% | 9% | 10% | 5% | 332 |
| VA | 51% | 17% | 22% | 10% | 801 |
| WA | 66% | 8% | 20% | 6% | 435 |
| WI | 60% | 12% | 18% | 11% | 900 |
| WY | 60% | 15% | 18% | 8% | 300 |
| Average | 57% | 13% | 21% | 9% | 20,900 |

Table 42. People typically went out to religious service or spiritual practice with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | Ν |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 2% | 5% | 30% | 13% | 25% | 1% | 366 |
| AR | 2% | 15% | 31% | 2% | 21% | 0% | 497 |
| AZ | 1% | 2% | 26% | 1% | 6% | 0% | 407 |
| CO | 5% | 7% | 24% | 3% | 11% | 1% | 675 |
| СТ | 3% | 3% | 19% | 4% | 10% | 1% | 342 |
| DE | 1% | 4% | 20% | 5% | 25% | 0% | 280 |
| FL | 3% | 5% | 30% | 7% | 14% | 1% | 816 |
| GA | 2% | 5% | 39% | 10% | 23% | 1% | 433 |
| HI | 1% | 4% | 26% | 2% | 15% | 1% | 352 |
| IN | 5% | 5% | 32% | 1% | 9% | 1% | 725 |
| KS | 3% | 6% | 25% | 5% | 13% | 0% | 367 |
| KY | 1% | 4% | 11% | 2% | 14% | 0% | 419 |
| ME | 3% | 8% | 12% | 2% | 13% | 1% | 374 |
| MI | 3% | 8% | 18% | 9% | 15% | 1% | 646 |
| MN | 6% | 5% | 22% | 5% | 18% | 0% | 1,967 |
| MO | 5% | 5% | 21% | 8% | 17% | 1% | 395 |
| NC | 2% | 5% | 38% | 11% | 29% | 1% | 637 |
| NE | 4% | 12% | 31% | 12% | 20% | 3% | 399 |
| NH | 2% | 7% | 19% | 2% | 11% | 1% | 371 |
| NJ | 2% | 6% | 27% | 4% | 9% | 0% | 487 |
| NV | 6% | 4% | 22% | 2% | 7% | 0% | 390 |
| NY | 4% | 1% | 8% | 13% | 21% | 1% | 414 |
| OH | 3% | 6% | 27% | 3% | 11% | 0% | 701 |
| OK | 3% | 6% | 21% | 6% | 22% | 0% | 398 |
| OR | 4% | 6% | 20% | 3% | 10% | 0% | 417 |
| PA | 3% | 6% | 22% | 3% | 12% | 1% | 659 |
| RI | 3% | 6% | 22% | 4% | 14% | 1% | 342 |
| SC | 2% | 8% | 40% | 3% | 18% | 3% | 491 |
| SD | 9% | 9% | 22% | 6% | 12% | 1% | 309 |
| TN | 1% | 2% | 26% | 11% | 38% | 1% | 375 |
| ТХ | 2% | 7% | 31% | 17% | 25% | 1% | 2,283 |
| UT | 3% | 4% | 31% | 6% | 13% | 1% | 353 |
| VA | 1% | 9% | 25% | 13% | 26% | 0% | 801 |
| VT | 2% | 6% | 14% | 2% | 8% | 0% | 332 |
| WA | 4% | 7% | 23% | 1% | 7% | 0% | 434 |
| WI | 6% | 7% | 29% | 2% | 6% | 0% | 900 |
| WY | 10% | 6% | 22% | 2% | 10% | 2% | 300 |
| Average | 3% | 6% | 24% | 5% | 15% | 1% | 20,854 |

Table 43. Participates as a member in community group (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 11% | 89% | 368 |
| AZ | 32% | 68% | 407 |
| AR | 43% | 57% | 502 |
| CO | 38% | 62% | 684 |
| СТ | 42% | 58% | 358 |
| DE | 26% | 74% | 282 |
| FL | 44% | 56% | 835 |
| GA | 49% | 51% | 468 |
| HI | 42% | 58% | 352 |
| IN | 33% | 67% | 712 |
| KS | 34% | 66% | 387 |
| KY | 7% | 93% | 421 |
| ME | 29% | 71% | 373 |
| MI | 31% | 69% | 643 |
| MN | 38% | 62% | 1,973 |
| MO | 30% | 70% | 399 |
| NE | 41% | 59% | 404 |
| NV | 38% | 62% | 393 |
| NH | 41% | 59% | 375 |
| NJ | 35% | 65% | 490 |
| NY | 25% | 75% | 406 |
| NC | 39% | 61% | 641 |
| OH | 27% | 73% | 711 |
| OK | 28% | 72% | 394 |
| OR | 30% | 70% | 409 |
| PA | 37% | 63% | 659 |
| RI | 37% | 63% | 336 |
| SC | 48% | 52% | 484 |
| SD | 32% | 68% | 314 |
| TN | 31% | 69% | 382 |
| ТΧ | 35% | 65% | 2,331 |
| UT | 40% | 60% | 352 |
| VT | 36% | 64% | 337 |
| VA | 40% | 60% | 797 |
| WA | 37% | 63% | 429 |
| WI | 34% | 66% | 900 |
| WY | 44% | 56% | 304 |
| Average | 35% | 65% | 21,012 |

Table 44. People typically participates in community groups with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | N |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | | 5% | 7% | 2% | 4% | 1% | 366 |
| AR | 1% | 26% | 19% | 4% | 29% | 1% | 498 |
| AZ | 5% | 9% | 17% | 2% | 15% | 1% | 406 |
| CO | 7% | 16% | 16% | 3% | 15% | 2% | 683 |
| СТ | 5% | 16% | 17% | 10% | 16% | 2% | 353 |
| DE | 1% | 10% | 13% | 1% | 8% | 1% | 277 |
| FL | 4% | 13% | 23% | 7% | 21% | 3% | 831 |
| GA | 2% | 12% | 22% | 9% | 29% | 1% | 467 |
| HI | 0% | 20% | 20% | 1% | 23% | 1% | 352 |
| IN | 6% | 12% | 17% | 0% | 10% | 3% | 711 |
| KS | 1% | 12% | 10% | 9% | 19% | 2% | 386 |
| KY | 1% | 3% | 4% | 0% | 5% | 0% | 421 |
| ME | 5% | 11% | 7% | 2% | 12% | 0% | 360 |
| MI | 5% | 15% | 10% | 8% | 13% | 3% | 641 |
| MN | 6% | 14% | 10% | 9% | 21% | 1% | 1,972 |
| MO | 3% | 11% | 10% | 7% | 16% | 1% | 398 |
| NC | 1% | 11% | 18% | 7% | 20% | 4% | 638 |
| NE | 3% | 22% | 12% | 15% | 23% | 6% | 403 |
| NH | 2% | 21% | 15% | 4% | 24% | 2% | 373 |
| NJ | 3% | 17% | 16% | 6% | 14% | 0% | 490 |
| NV | 8% | 11% | 12% | 5% | 14% | 2% | 391 |
| NY | 4% | 3% | 3% | 11% | 14% | 1% | 405 |
| OH | 4% | 14% | 10% | 3% | 10% | 1% | 711 |
| OK | 2% | 10% | 9% | 4% | 16% | 0% | 394 |
| OR | 6% | 11% | 11% | 3% | 15% | 2% | 409 |
| PA | 4% | 13% | 15% | 4% | 14% | 2% | 651 |
| RI | 4% | 17% | 14% | 5% | 19% | 1% | 336 |
| SC | 3% | 11% | 22% | 2% | 12% | 3% | 476 |
| SD | 5% | 19% | 9% | 8% | 14% | 0% | 313 |
| TN | 1% | 7% | 10% | 4% | 19% | 1% | 382 |
| ТХ | 2% | 13% | 15% | 9% | 15% | 3% | 2,319 |
| UT | 2% | 12% | 21% | 7% | 17% | 1% | 351 |
| VA | 1% | 16% | 17% | 12% | 23% | 2% | 797 |
| VT | 4% | 15% | 14% | 2% | 20% | 1% | 335 |
| WA | 3% | 24% | 15% | 2% | 10% | 1% | 429 |
| WI | 5% | 18% | 17% | 3% | 9% | 1% | 900 |
| WY | 7% | 15% | 18% | 2% | 24% | 2% | 303 |
| Average | 4% | 14% | 14% | 5% | 16% | 2% | 20,928 |

Table 45. Went away on vacation in the past year (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 35% | 65% | 369 |
| AZ | 41% | 59% | 408 |
| AR | 46% | 54% | 495 |
| СО | 56% | 44% | 681 |
| СТ | 53% | 47% | 355 |
| DE | 55% | 45% | 297 |
| FL | 45% | 55% | 828 |
| GA | 33% | 67% | 458 |
| HI | 36% | 64% | 355 |
| IN | 48% | 52% | 728 |
| KS | 38% | 62% | 379 |
| KY | 18% | 82% | 411 |
| ME | 55% | 45% | 375 |
| МІ | 39% | 61% | 638 |
| MN | 52% | 48% | 1,965 |
| MO | 42% | 58% | 388 |
| NE | 56% | 44% | 404 |
| NV | 41% | 59% | 393 |
| NH | 52% | 48% | 376 |
| NJ | 50% | 50% | 494 |
| NY | 43% | 57% | 416 |
| NC | 58% | 42% | 637 |
| OH | 48% | 52% | 706 |
| OK | 35% | 65% | 391 |
| OR | 60% | 40% | 410 |
| PA | 46% | 54% | 663 |
| RI | 48% | 52% | 339 |
| SC | 44% | 56% | 485 |
| SD | 50% | 50% | 311 |
| TN | 31% | 69% | 374 |
| ТХ | 45% | 55% | 2,314 |
| UT | 55% | 45% | 359 |
| VT | 63% | 37% | 335 |
| VA | 53% | 47% | 795 |
| WA | 50% | 50% | 434 |
| WI | 40% | 60% | 896 |
| WY | 66% | 34% | 300 |
| Average | 47% | 53% | 20,962 |

Table 46. People typically went away on vacation with (if went at least once in the past month; categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Alone | Friends | Family | Housemate or Coworkers | Staff | Other | N |
|---------|-------|---------|--------|------------------------------|-------|-------|--------|
| AL | 0% | 2% | 22% | 9% | 11% | 3% | 368 |
| AR | 1% | 5% | 37% | 1% | 10% | 0% | 494 |
| AZ | 0% | 1% | 39% | 1% | 4% | 0% | 407 |
| CO | 2% | 7% | 41% | 4% | 12% | 1% | 680 |
| СТ | 4% | 8% | 32% | 8% | 15% | 2% | 355 |
| DE | 3% | 6% | 33% | 2% | 17% | 1% | 296 |
| FL | 1% | 4% | 35% | 5% | 9% | 0% | 827 |
| GA | 0% | 2% | 25% | 3% | 9% | 0% | 458 |
| HI | 1% | 2% | 32% | 1% | 6% | 0% | 355 |
| IN | 3% | 4% | 40% | 0% | 4% | 0% | 728 |
| KS | 0% | 6% | 27% | 1% | 7% | 2% | 375 |
| KY | 0% | 2% | 11% | 2% | 9% | 0% | 410 |
| ME | 4% | 6% | 27% | 1% | 22% | 1% | 361 |
| МІ | 1% | 6% | 27% | 6% | 8% | 2% | 636 |
| MN | 4% | 6% | 33% | 5% | 15% | 2% | 1,961 |
| MO | 3% | 3% | 27% | 7% | 12% | 1% | 388 |
| NC | 0% | 4% | 45% | 6% | 18% | 1% | 635 |
| NE | 1% | 8% | 39% | 5% | 16% | 1% | 401 |
| NH | 2% | 11% | 35% | 4% | 14% | 1% | 376 |
| NJ | 2% | 7% | 42% | 2% | 7% | 1% | 494 |
| NV | 4% | 4% | 29% | 3% | 7% | 0% | 392 |
| NY | 2% | 5% | 15% | 18% | 24% | 2% | 414 |
| OH | 1% | 6% | 37% | 3% | 9% | 1% | 702 |
| ОК | 1% | 3% | 25% | 3% | 13% | 0% | 391 |
| OR | 3% | 5% | 37% | 9% | 24% | 3% | 406 |
| PA | 2% | 4% | 32% | 4% | 10% | 1% | 660 |
| RI | 1% | 10% | 35% | 3% | 9% | 1% | 339 |
| SC | 0% | 3% | 33% | 2% | 9% | 1% | 482 |
| SD | 4% | 8% | 31% | 5% | 15% | 2% | 311 |
| TN | 0% | 3% | 15% | 2% | 15% | 1% | 372 |
| ТХ | 1% | 3% | 40% | 2% | 5% | 1% | 2,308 |
| UT | 1% | 6% | 38% | 4% | 17% | 1% | 357 |
| VA | 1% | 6% | 31% | 14% | 22% | 1% | 794 |
| VT | 2% | 14% | 40% | 3% | 26% | 1% | 334 |
| WA | 2% | 7% | 40% | 1% | 9% | 0% | 434 |
| WI | 1% | 5% | 33% | 2% | 6% | 1% | 895 |
| WY | 3% | 12% | 42% | 5% | 22% | 2% | 300 |
| Average | 2% | 6% | 33% | 4% | 13% | 1% | 20,896 |

| State | Yes | In- between | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 67% | 31% | 2% | 342 |
| AZ | 87% | 11% | 2% | 265 |
| AR | 90% | 8% | 2% | 383 |
| CO | 80% | 17% | 3% | 465 |
| СТ | 93% | 5% | 1% | 256 |
| DE | 83% | 12% | 5% | 222 |
| FL | 86% | 12% | 2% | 556 |
| GA | 89% | 10% | 1% | 308 |
| HI | 87% | 9% | 4% | 157 |
| IN | 94% | 5% | 1% | 509 |
| KS | 83% | 12% | 5% | 262 |
| KY | 91% | 8% | 0% | 265 |
| ME | 92% | 6% | 2% | 329 |
| MI | 82% | 14% | 4% | 392 |
| MN | 87% | 11% | 2% | 1,548 |
| MO | 91% | 7% | 2% | 277 |
| NE | 75% | 23% | 1% | 277 |
| NV | 81% | 13% | 6% | 340 |
| NH | 70% | 29% | 2% | 297 |
| NJ | 84% | 14% | 2% | 315 |
| NY | 74% | 20% | 6% | 235 |
| NC | 87% | 10% | 3% | 351 |
| OH | 89% | 9% | 2% | 514 |
| OK | 88% | 9% | 3% | 263 |
| OR | 85% | 13% | 2% | 286 |
| PA | 91% | 7% | 2% | 447 |
| RI | 86% | 13% | 1% | 278 |
| SC | 85% | 10% | 5% | 470 |
| SD | 89% | 9% | 2% | 294 |
| TN | 95% | 4% | 1% | 315 |
| ТХ | 77% | 18% | 5% | 1,258 |
| UT | 89% | 8% | 3% | 224 |
| VT | 85% | 13% | 1% | 252 |
| VA | 88% | 11% | 1% | 515 |
| WA | 84% | 14% | 2% | 294 |
| WI | 66% | 24% | 11% | 626 |
| WY | 85% | 14% | 1% | 269 |
| Average | 85% | 12% | 3% | 14,656 |

Table 47. Able to go out and do the things like to do in the community

Table 48. Gets to do things likes to do in the community as much as wants

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 41% | 59% | 332 |
| AZ | 82% | 18% | 246 |
| AR | 81% | 19% | 367 |
| СО | 73% | 27% | 448 |
| СТ | 82% | 18% | 241 |
| DE | 80% | 20% | 197 |
| FL | 83% | 17% | 516 |
| GA | 85% | 15% | 300 |
| HI | 82% | 18% | 142 |
| IN | 79% | 21% | 480 |
| KS | 85% | 15% | 245 |
| KY | 92% | 8% | 263 |
| ME | 77% | 23% | 306 |
| MI | 74% | 26% | 368 |
| MN | 77% | 23% | 1,467 |
| MO | 82% | 18% | 267 |
| NE | 63% | 37% | 249 |
| NV | 79% | 21% | 312 |
| NH | 55% | 45% | 282 |
| NJ | 72% | 28% | 296 |
| NY | 79% | 21% | 216 |
| NC | 75% | 25% | 329 |
| OH | 78% | 22% | 488 |
| ОК | 83% | 17% | 244 |
| OR | 68% | 32% | 266 |
| PA | 87% | 13% | 423 |
| RI | 76% | 24% | 258 |
| SC | 71% | 29% | 432 |
| SD | 77% | 23% | 275 |
| TN | 86% | 14% | 297 |
| ТХ | 73% | 27% | 1,159 |
| UT | 82% | 18% | 214 |
| VT | 74% | 26% | 239 |
| VA | 79% | 21% | 482 |
| WA | 71% | 29% | 280 |
| WI | 63% | 37% | 551 |
| WY | 70% | 30% | 261 |
| Average | 76% | 24% | 13,738 |

Table 49. Has enough things likes to do when at home

| State | Yes | In the middle | Not enough | N |
|---------|-----|---------------|---------------|--------|
| AL | 67% | 26% | 7% | 338 |
| AZ | 91% | 6% | 3% | 283 |
| AR | 88% | 9% | 4% | 387 |
| CO | 84% | 12% | 4% | 468 |
| СТ | 89% | 7% | 4% | 257 |
| DE | 68% | 17% | 15% | 213 |
| FL | 86% | 11% | 3% | 547 |
| GA | 84% | 13% | 3% | 302 |
| HI | 79% | 15% | 6% | 163 |
| IN | 91% | 6% | 3% | 507 |
| KS | 91% | 5% | 5% | 261 |
| KY | 89% | 10% | 1% | 265 |
| ME | 77% | 17% | 6% | 323 |
| MI | 81% | 14% | 6% | 398 |
| MN | 86% | 9% | 6% | 1,562 |
| MO | 88% | 9% | 3% | 277 |
| NE | 87% | 9% | 4% | 276 |
| NV | 77% | 14% | 9% | 339 |
| NH | 89% | 6% | 5% | 299 |
| NJ | 84% | 11% | 5% | 315 |
| NY | 76% | 16% | 9% | 241 |
| NC | 89% | 6% | 5% | 360 |
| OH | 85% | 9% | 6% | 514 |
| OK | 73% | 14% | 12% | 260 |
| OR | 83% | 12% | 5% | 284 |
| PA | 93% | 5% | 2% | 456 |
| RI | 81% | 13% | 6% | 273 |
| SC | 83% | 8% | 10% | 476 |
| SD | 78% | 15% | 7% | 295 |
| TN | 89% | 4% | 7% | 318 |
| ТХ | 83% | 10% | 7% | 1,281 |
| UT | 83% | 9% | 8% | 225 |
| VT | 90% | 7% | 3% | 255 |
| VA | 90% | 8% | 2% | 518 |
| WA | 82% | 12% | 5% | 293 |
| WI | 79% | 14% | 6% | 643 |
| WY | 85% | 11% | 4% | 269 |
| Average | 84% | 11% | 6% | 14,741 |

Table 50. Gets help to learn new things

| State | Yes | Maybe | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-------|-----|--------|
| AL | 93% | 3% | 4% | 340 |
| AZ | 66% | 13% | 22% | 274 |
| AR | 80% | 5% | 15% | 388 |
| CO | 76% | 8% | 15% | 462 |
| СТ | 83% | 5% | 12% | 260 |
| DE | 70% | 8% | 22% | 214 |
| FL | 82% | 5% | 13% | 552 |
| GA | 89% | 7% | 4% | 305 |
| HI | 84% | 5% | 11% | 159 |
| IN | 79% | 6% | 15% | 487 |
| KS | 79% | 10% | 11% | 245 |
| KY | 30% | 24% | 46% | 262 |
| ME | 86% | 5% | 9% | 318 |
| MI | 69% | 11% | 19% | 390 |
| MN | 82% | 6% | 13% | 1,532 |
| MO | 77% | 11% | 12% | 273 |
| NE | 81% | 8% | 11% | 280 |
| NV | 83% | 5% | 12% | 338 |
| NH | 74% | 15% | 11% | 287 |
| NJ | 77% | 7% | 16% | 312 |
| NY | 67% | 15% | 19% | 233 |
| NC | 84% | 5% | 11% | 347 |
| OH | 73% | 5% | 22% | 506 |
| OK | 85% | 3% | 12% | 259 |
| OR | 65% | 8% | 27% | 267 |
| PA | 78% | 6% | 17% | 436 |
| RI | 83% | 7% | 10% | 274 |
| SC | 79% | 3% | 18% | 474 |
| SD | 75% | 11% | 15% | 288 |
| TN | 82% | 8% | 10% | 309 |
| ТХ | 77% | 8% | 14% | 1,274 |
| UT | 85% | 4% | 11% | 218 |
| VT | 78% | 8% | 14% | 235 |
| VA | 80% | 5% | 15% | 508 |
| WA | 83% | 8% | 9% | 293 |
| WI | 57% | 9% | 34% | 635 |
| WY | 85% | 5% | 10% | 267 |
| Average | 77% | 8% | 15% | 14,501 |

Relationships

Table 51. Has friends who are not staff or family members

| State | Yes, has friends who are not staff or family | Yes, all friends are staff or family or cannot determine | No, does not have friends | Ν |
|---------|--|---|---------------------------------|--------|
| AL | 94% | 2% | 4% | 343 |
| AZ | 57% | 21% | 22% | 283 |
| AR | 86% | 9% | 4% | 387 |
| CO | 86% | 6% | 8% | 466 |
| СТ | 83% | 10% | 8% | 261 |
| DE | 77% | 13% | 10% | 220 |
| FL | 83% | 9% | 8% | 558 |
| GA | 87% | 7% | 6% | 312 |
| HI | 72% | 14% | 13% | 163 |
| IN | 85% | 4% | 11% | 515 |
| KS | 78% | 16% | 6% | 265 |
| KY | 45% | 52% | 2% | 267 |
| ME | 92% | 4% | 4% | 330 |
| MI | 81% | 10% | 9% | 405 |
| MN | 84% | 9% | 7% | 1,553 |
| MO | 82% | 9% | 8% | 278 |
| NE | 82% | 13% | 5% | 291 |
| NV | 79% | 10% | 11% | 340 |
| NH | 71% | 18% | 11% | 293 |
| NJ | 85% | 8% | 7% | 327 |
| NY | 71% | 13% | 17% | 238 |
| NC | 79% | 11% | 10% | 356 |
| OH | 84% | 8% | 7% | 516 |
| OK | 84% | 9% | 7% | 265 |
| OR | 71% | 12% | 17% | 295 |
| PA | 77% | 12% | 11% | 468 |
| RI | 82% | 12% | 6% | 282 |
| SC | 78% | 11% | 10% | 478 |
| SD | 77% | 16% | 7% | 302 |
| TN | 75% | 19% | 5% | 316 |
| ТΧ | 75% | 17% | 8% | 1,296 |
| UT | 68% | 22% | 10% | 228 |
| VT | 82% | 12% | 6% | 251 |
| VA | 83% | 12% | 6% | 532 |
| WA | 83% | 9% | 8% | 295 |
| WI | 72% | 13% | 15% | 639 |
| WY | 85% | 10% | 6% | 271 |
| Average | 79% | 13% | 9% | 14,885 |

Table 52. Has best friend

| State | Yes, has a best friend | No, does not have a best friend | Ν |
|---------|------------------------------|--|--------|
| AL | 86% | 14% | 336 |
| AZ | 59% | 41% | 271 |
| AR | 85% | 15% | 376 |
| СО | 77% | 23% | 461 |
| СТ | 78% | 22% | 252 |
| DE | 76% | 24% | 195 |
| FL | 75% | 25% | 519 |
| GA | 69% | 31% | 299 |
| HI | 73% | 27% | 159 |
| IN | 76% | 24% | 480 |
| KS | 78% | 22% | 254 |
| KY | 45% | 55% | 262 |
| ME | 77% | 23% | 317 |
| MI | 74% | 26% | 390 |
| MN | 77% | 23% | 1,500 |
| MO | 71% | 29% | 266 |
| NE | 80% | 20% | 276 |
| NV | 77% | 23% | 335 |
| NH | 68% | 32% | 283 |
| NJ | 76% | 24% | 304 |
| NY | 67% | 33% | 233 |
| NC | 73% | 27% | 333 |
| OH | 79% | 21% | 497 |
| OK | 81% | 19% | 256 |
| OR | 67% | 33% | 274 |
| PA | 74% | 26% | 446 |
| RI | 82% | 18% | 271 |
| SC | 76% | 24% | 469 |
| SD | 69% | 31% | 273 |
| TN | 72% | 28% | 303 |
| ТХ | 77% | 23% | 1,264 |
| UT | 77% | 23% | 219 |
| VT | 79% | 21% | 242 |
| VA | 79% | 21% | 510 |
| WA | 80% | 20% | 286 |
| WI | 62% | 38% | 627 |
| WY | 81% | 19% | 266 |
| Average | 74% | 26% | 14,304 |

| Table 53. Wants help to meet or keep in contact with friends |
|--|
|--|

| State | Yes | Maybe | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-------|-----|--------|
| AL | 52% | 20% | 28% | 340 |
| AZ | 21% | 7% | 72% | 271 |
| AR | 32% | 12% | 57% | 382 |
| CO | 41% | 13% | 46% | 453 |
| СТ | 43% | 9% | 48% | 254 |
| DE | 54% | 4% | 42% | 202 |
| FL | 37% | 9% | 54% | 530 |
| GA | 36% | 12% | 52% | 297 |
| HI | 47% | 6% | 46% | 158 |
| IN | 31% | 8% | 61% | 477 |
| KS | 29% | 6% | 64% | 256 |
| KY | 12% | 10% | 78% | 263 |
| ME | 40% | 8% | 52% | 304 |
| МІ | 46% | 19% | 35% | 391 |
| MN | 34% | 8% | 58% | 1,459 |
| MO | 34% | 8% | 58% | 267 |
| NE | 47% | 9% | 43% | 269 |
| NV | 52% | 11% | 38% | 332 |
| NH | 47% | 9% | 44% | 298 |
| NJ | 46% | 9% | 46% | 301 |
| NY | 47% | 15% | 38% | 229 |
| NC | 50% | 11% | 39% | 349 |
| OH | 30% | 5% | 64% | 491 |
| OK | 63% | 6% | 32% | 254 |
| OR | 49% | 6% | 45% | 275 |
| PA | 28% | 7% | 66% | 421 |
| RI | 46% | 9% | 45% | 273 |
| SC | 65% | 3% | 33% | 472 |
| SD | 33% | 15% | 52% | 282 |
| TN | 41% | 13% | 47% | 310 |
| ТХ | 47% | 8% | 45% | 1,230 |
| UT | 58% | 4% | 39% | 215 |
| VT | 54% | 6% | 40% | 245 |
| VA | 40% | 10% | 50% | 490 |
| WA | 42% | 15% | 43% | 280 |
| WI | 30% | 8% | 62% | 631 |
| WY | 47% | 8% | 44% | 259 |
| Average | 42% | 9% | 49% | 14,210 |

Table 54. Has friends (may be staff or family) and can see their friends when they want

| State | Yes | Sometimes can't see friends | No, often unable to see friends | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----------------------------------|--|--------|
| AL | 70% | 29% | 1% | 329 |
| AZ | 84% | 10% | 6% | 203 |
| AR | 89% | 10% | 2% | 361 |
| CO | 71% | 23% | 6% | 421 |
| СТ | 86% | 9% | 5% | 228 |
| DE | 70% | 20% | 10% | 174 |
| FL | 82% | 12% | 6% | 489 |
| GA | 85% | 12% | 4% | 284 |
| HI | 73% | 17% | 11% | 133 |
| IN | 81% | 12% | 7% | 446 |
| KS | 78% | 14% | 8% | 244 |
| KY | 92% | 8% | 1% | 261 |
| ME | 69% | 25% | 5% | 310 |
| MI | 77% | 15% | 8% | 358 |
| MN | 83% | 14% | 4% | 1,408 |
| MO | 84% | 9% | 6% | 244 |
| NE | 85% | 11% | 3% | 262 |
| NV | 75% | 14% | 10% | 297 |
| NH | 56% | 35% | 9% | 249 |
| NJ | 75% | 17% | 8% | 286 |
| NY | 76% | 18% | 6% | 191 |
| NC | 71% | 20% | 9% | 303 |
| OH | 81% | 13% | 6% | 466 |
| OK | 81% | 12% | 7% | 240 |
| OR | 73% | 23% | 4% | 225 |
| PA | 86% | 11% | 3% | 387 |
| RI | 78% | 17% | 5% | 254 |
| SC | 82% | 10% | 8% | 421 |
| SD | 85% | 13% | 3% | 265 |
| TN | 81% | 16% | 3% | 294 |
| ТХ | 76% | 17% | 7% | 1,146 |
| UT | 78% | 14% | 9% | 200 |
| VT | 70% | 22% | 7% | 227 |
| VA | 82% | 13% | 5% | 470 |
| WA | 80% | 13% | 7% | 261 |
| WI | 74% | 18% | 8% | 534 |
| WY | 77% | 17% | 6% | 252 |
| Average | 78% | 16% | 6% | 13,123 |

Table 55. Reasons cannot see friends if sometimes or often unable to

| State | Lack of transportation | Lack of support staff | Rules or restrictions about seeing friends | Money or cost of going out | Difficult finding a good time to get together | Other | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------|-----------------------------|--|----------------------------------|--|-------|--------|
| AL | 16% | 2% | 1% | 3% | 11% | 1% | 344 |
| AR | 1% | 1% | 0% | 2% | 4% | 1% | 399 |
| AZ | 4% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 2% | 3% | 292 |
| СО | 11% | 2% | 4% | 3% | 15% | 4% | 470 |
| СТ | 4% | 1% | 1% | 0% | 4% | 3% | 268 |
| DE | 7% | 2% | 3% | 0% | 6% | 4% | 230 |
| FL | 7% | 3% | 1% | 2% | 4% | 1% | 613 |
| GA | 7% | 2% | 1% | 2% | 4% | 1% | 327 |
| HI | 7% | 4% | 1% | 0% | 3% | 8% | 159 |
| IN | 4% | 1% | 0% | 0% | 7% | 3% | 526 |
| KS | 4% | 1% | 1% | 6% | 7% | 1% | 272 |
| KY | 3% | 2% | 2% | 3% | 3% | 0% | 267 |
| ME | 7% | 2% | 1% | 0% | 19% | 5% | 332 |
| MI | 10% | 3% | 1% | 3% | 4% | 5% | 403 |
| MN | 8% | 4% | 1% | 2% | 5% | 3% | 1,575 |
| MO | 5% | 1% | 1% | 2% | 3% | 1% | 288 |
| NC | 10% | 3% | 1% | 2% | 8% | 6% | 357 |
| NE | 7% | 3% | 2% | 2% | 2% | 2% | 292 |
| NH | 16% | 5% | 2% | 4% | 17% | 8% | 306 |
| NJ | 8% | 5% | 2% | 3% | 5% | 4% | 330 |
| NV | 8% | 2% | 6% | 1% | 6% | 3% | 344 |
| NY | 6% | 5% | 2% | 1% | 6% | 2% | 243 |
| OH | 6% | 2% | 0% | 1% | 5% | 3% | 533 |
| OK | 4% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 6% | 4% | 266 |
| OR | 5% | 2% | 0% | 2% | 8% | 4% | 332 |
| PA | 3% | 1% | 1% | 0% | 2% | 3% | 517 |
| RI | 7% | 3% | 1% | 0% | 7% | 3% | 287 |
| SC | 6% | 1% | 1% | 0% | 2% | 4% | 481 |
| SD | 5% | 3% | 2% | 2% | 6% | 3% | 305 |
| TN | 5% | 3% | 2% | 1% | 8% | 2% | 331 |
| ТХ | 6% | 2% | 3% | 1% | 6% | 5% | 1,401 |
| UT | 5% | 2% | 3% | 0% | 5% | 5% | 230 |
| VA | 5% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 3% | 4% | 595 |
| VT | 11% | 3% | 2% | 2% | 14% | 4% | 257 |
| WA | 5% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 8% | 4% | 301 |
| WI | 12% | 4% | 2% | 3% | 9% | 4% | 646 |
| WY | 10% | 1% | 3% | 1% | 7% | 5% | 274 |
| Average | 7% | 2% | 2% | 2% | 7% | 3% | 15,393 |

Table 56. Has other ways of talking, chatting, or communicating with friends when cannot see them

| State | Yes | Sometimes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----------|-----|--------|
| AL | 87% | 7% | 6% | 326 |
| AZ | 76% | 8% | 16% | 204 |
| AR | 82% | 8% | 10% | 364 |
| CO | 81% | 8% | 11% | 423 |
| СТ | 81% | 3% | 16% | 228 |
| DE | 80% | 2% | 18% | 169 |
| FL | 86% | 5% | 9% | 488 |
| GA | 85% | 6% | 9% | 287 |
| HI | 64% | 4% | 33% | 137 |
| IN | 87% | 1% | 11% | 417 |
| KS | 88% | 6% | 6% | 238 |
| KY | 67% | 26% | 7% | 258 |
| ME | 73% | 6% | 21% | 297 |
| MI | 83% | 6% | 11% | 352 |
| MN | 86% | 5% | 9% | 1,398 |
| MO | 88% | 5% | 8% | 244 |
| NE | 80% | 8% | 12% | 244 |
| NV | 82% | 3% | 14% | 291 |
| NH | 75% | 7% | 19% | 252 |
| NJ | 80% | 3% | 18% | 279 |
| NY | 79% | 8% | 13% | 192 |
| NC | 75% | 6% | 18% | 300 |
| OH | 86% | 3% | 11% | 463 |
| OK | 81% | 4% | 14% | 236 |
| OR | 75% | 6% | 19% | 222 |
| PA | 81% | 5% | 14% | 384 |
| RI | 82% | 7% | 11% | 255 |
| SC | 83% | 3% | 15% | 419 |
| SD | 78% | 5% | 17% | 271 |
| TN | 70% | 20% | 11% | 283 |
| ТХ | 76% | 5% | 18% | 1,158 |
| UT | 82% | 4% | 14% | 201 |
| VT | 80% | 4% | 15% | 230 |
| VA | 85% | 4% | 11% | 477 |
| WA | 84% | 5% | 11% | 266 |
| WI | 83% | 7% | 10% | 536 |
| WY | 87% | 6% | 7% | 253 |
| Average | 80% | 6% | 13% | 13,042 |

Table 57. Can see or communicate with their family when they want (among those who do not live in the family home)

| State | Yes, sees family whenever wants, or chooses not to see family | Sometimes | No | Ν |
|---------|--|-----------|-----|-------|
| AL | 63% | 33% | 4% | 203 |
| AZ | 70% | 16% | 13% | 67 |
| AR | 88% | 8% | 4% | 240 |
| СО | 82% | 10% | 8% | 238 |
| СТ | 88% | 8% | 4% | 161 |
| DE | 80% | 13% | 6% | 126 |
| FL | 84% | 13% | 3% | 267 |
| GA | 83% | 16% | 2% | 126 |
| HI | 76% | 10% | 14% | 49 |
| IN | 93% | 3% | 4% | 188 |
| KS | 82% | 7% | 11% | 195 |
| KY | 30% | 51% | 20% | 178 |
| ME | 71% | 23% | 6% | 231 |
| МІ | 78% | 13% | 10% | 254 |
| MN | 91% | 6% | 3% | 1,101 |
| MO | 87% | 9% | 4% | 182 |
| NE | 83% | 15% | 2% | 191 |
| NV | 79% | 13% | 8% | 247 |
| NH | 71% | 21% | 8% | 176 |
| NJ | 86% | 7% | 8% | 146 |
| NY | 87% | 8% | 6% | 231 |
| NC | 78% | 14% | 7% | 162 |
| OH | 83% | 9% | 9% | 231 |
| OK | 85% | 6% | 10% | 177 |
| OR | 86% | 9% | 6% | 175 |
| PA | 85% | 8% | 6% | 171 |
| RI | 81% | 13% | 6% | 147 |
| SC | 88% | 4% | 7% | 247 |
| SD | 86% | 8% | 6% | 246 |
| TN | 86% | 8% | 6% | 213 |
| ТХ | 79% | 13% | 8% | 744 |
| UT | 85% | 7% | 8% | 138 |
| VT | 79% | 13% | 8% | 155 |
| VA | 86% | 10% | 4% | 309 |
| WA | 88% | 9% | 3% | 146 |
| WI | 82% | 14% | 4% | 341 |
| WY | 90% | 4% | 6% | 153 |
| Average | 81% | 12% | 7% | 8,552 |

Table 58. Often feels lonely

| State | Yes, often | Sometimes | No, not often | N |
|---------|---------------|-----------|------------------|--------|
| AL | 3% | 41% | 56% | 340 |
| AZ | 9% | 32% | 59% | 271 |
| AR | 9% | 30% | 61% | 380 |
| CO | 12% | 40% | 48% | 460 |
| СТ | 12% | 32% | 56% | 250 |
| DE | 13% | 25% | 62% | 203 |
| FL | 9% | 35% | 56% | 526 |
| GA | 7% | 30% | 63% | 302 |
| HI | 8% | 30% | 62% | 157 |
| IN | 12% | 23% | 64% | 498 |
| KS | 17% | 27% | 56% | 254 |
| KY | 3% | 26% | 71% | 266 |
| ME | 11% | 35% | 53% | 317 |
| MI | 11% | 30% | 59% | 388 |
| MN | 10% | 32% | 57% | 1,533 |
| MO | 9% | 31% | 59% | 265 |
| NE | 7% | 31% | 62% | 262 |
| NV | 17% | 33% | 50% | 343 |
| NH | 11% | 34% | 55% | 293 |
| NJ | 11% | 33% | 56% | 308 |
| NY | 12% | 34% | 54% | 235 |
| NC | 9% | 35% | 56% | 349 |
| OH | 12% | 29% | 59% | 500 |
| OK | 24% | 25% | 51% | 251 |
| OR | 17% | 35% | 48% | 284 |
| PA | 9% | 31% | 60% | 452 |
| RI | 16% | 32% | 51% | 276 |
| SC | 18% | 35% | 47% | 475 |
| SD | 12% | 33% | 55% | 292 |
| TN | 12% | 23% | 65% | 309 |
| ТХ | 12% | 34% | 55% | 1,271 |
| UT | 14% | 33% | 52% | 223 |
| VT | 14% | 37% | 49% | 251 |
| VA | 8% | 34% | 58% | 485 |
| WA | 11% | 35% | 54% | 288 |
| WI | 14% | 39% | 48% | 637 |
| WY | 15% | 41% | 43% | 265 |
| Average | 12% | 32% | 56% | 14,459 |

Table 59. Can go on a date or is married or living with partner

| State | Yes, can date or is married | Yes, but there are some restrictions | No | Ν |
|---------|--------------------------------------|---|-----|--------|
| | or living | or rules | | |
| | with | about | | |
| | partner | dating | | |
| AL | 89% | 2% | 9% | 328 |
| AZ | 55% | 13% | 32% | 209 |
| AR | 68% | 19% | 13% | 341 |
| CO | 77% | 14% | 9% | 366 |
| СТ | 67% | 20% | 13% | 203 |
| DE | 52% | 28% | 20% | 193 |
| FL | 77% | 9% | 14% | 435 |
| GA | 82% | 10% | 8% | 267 |
| HI | 47% | 22% | 32% | 116 |
| IN | 90% | 5% | 5% | 408 |
| KS | 75% | 13% | 13% | 251 |
| KY | 48% | 38% | 14% | 100 |
| ME | 92% | 5% | 3% | 261 |
| MI | 71% | 14% | 15% | 320 |
| MN | 83% | 9% | 8% | 1,277 |
| MO | 77% | 12% | 11% | 226 |
| NE | 71% | 15% | 14% | 223 |
| NV | 80% | 8% | 11% | 322 |
| NH | 59% | 26% | 15% | 240 |
| NJ | 65% | 20% | 15% | 253 |
| NY | 71% | 13% | 16% | 186 |
| NC | 63% | 17% | 20% | 295 |
| OH | 83% | 9% | 8% | 423 |
| OK | 82% | 8% | 10% | 217 |
| OR | 81% | 9% | 10% | 236 |
| PA | 77% | 11% | 12% | 352 |
| RI | 72% | 17% | 11% | 255 |
| SC | 76% | 9% | 15% | 389 |
| SD | 80% | 9% | 11% | 235 |
| TN | 80% | 9% | 11% | 211 |
| ТХ | 59% | 18% | 24% | 1,104 |
| UT | 73% | 11% | 15% | 192 |
| VT | 81% | 10% | 9% | 188 |
| VA | 68% | 18% | 14% | 400 |
| WA | 82% | 8% | 9% | 216 |
| WI | 81% | 11% | 8% | 471 |
| WY | 74% | 21% | 5% | 220 |
| Average | 73% | 14% | 13% | 11,929 |

Satisfaction

Table 60. Likes home or where lives

| State | Yes | In- | No | N |
|---------|-----|---------|-----|--------|
| | | between | | |
| AL | 89% | 4% | 7% | 344 |
| AZ | 96% | 3% | 1% | 291 |
| AR | 92% | 5% | 4% | 398 |
| CO | 90% | 7% | 3% | 469 |
| СТ | 89% | 5% | 6% | 267 |
| DE | 84% | 7% | 9% | 234 |
| FL | 92% | 5% | 3% | 601 |
| GA | 93% | 5% | 2% | 313 |
| HI | 96% | 4% | 1% | 164 |
| IN | 94% | 3% | 3% | 523 |
| KS | 85% | 8% | 7% | 272 |
| KY | 95% | 3% | 2% | 267 |
| ME | 92% | 6% | 3% | 333 |
| MI | 89% | 7% | 4% | 412 |
| MN | 89% | 7% | 4% | 1,569 |
| MO | 94% | 4% | 2% | 290 |
| NE | 94% | 4% | 2% | 302 |
| NV | 82% | 11% | 7% | 342 |
| NH | 88% | 7% | 6% | 306 |
| NJ | 92% | 4% | 4% | 331 |
| NY | 77% | 13% | 10% | 243 |
| NC | 93% | 3% | 4% | 371 |
| OH | 93% | 4% | 4% | 530 |
| OK | 91% | 4% | 5% | 272 |
| OR | 84% | 11% | 5% | 328 |
| PA | 90% | 6% | 4% | 467 |
| RI | 92% | 3% | 4% | 289 |
| SC | 89% | 4% | 8% | 480 |
| SD | 90% | 7% | 3% | 305 |
| TN | 94% | 2% | 4% | 328 |
| ТХ | 88% | 7% | 4% | 1,340 |
| UT | 91% | 5% | 4% | 232 |
| VT | 92% | 6% | 2% | 257 |
| VA | 94% | 4% | 3% | 555 |
| WA | 87% | 10% | 3% | 304 |
| WI | 87% | 8% | 5% | 646 |
| WY | 88% | 7% | 5% | 273 |
| Average | 90% | 6% | 4% | 15,248 |

Table 61. Reasons does not like home

| State | Accessibility | Feels unsafe in neighborhood | Home needs repairs or upkeep | lt doesn't feel like home | Problems with roommates | Problems with staff | Wants to be closer to family and/or friends | Wants more independence | Other | Ν |
|---------|---------------|------------------------------------|--|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------|------------------------|---|----------------------------|-------|-------|
| AL | 3% | 0% | 0% | 3% | 24% | 5% | 22% | 41% | 11% | 37 |
| AZ | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| AR | 0% | 3% | 3% | 9% | 16% | 0% | 6% | 25% | 50% | 32 |
| CO | 0% | 11% | 17% | 13% | 17% | 7% | 22% | 26% | 37% | 46 |
| СТ | 8% | 0% | 12% | 15% | 8% | 12% | 15% | 27% | 27% | 29 |
| DE | 5% | 3% | 0% | 11% | 27% | 27% | 11% | 24% | 14% | 37 |
| FL | 0% | 14% | 8% | 6% | 20% | 4% | 16% | 16% | 33% | 50 |
| GA | 5% | 5% | 5% | 9% | 9% | 9% | 5% | 45% | 23% | 23 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 3% | 9% | 0% | 9% | 16% | 6% | 6% | 28% | 16% | 32 |
| KS | 2% | 2% | 5% | 7% | 34% | 7% | 12% | 24% | 20% | 42 |
| KY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ME | 0% | 0% | 0% | 12% | 24% | 4% | 12% | 12% | 28% | 28 |
| MI | 7% | 13% | 11% | 16% | 18% | 13% | 18% | 22% | 36% | 45 |
| MN | 2% | 6% | 7% | 17% | 29% | 11% | 13% | 34% | 28% | 174 |
| MO | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NE | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NV | 0% | 6% | 3% | 6% | 32% | 13% | 15% | 42% | 16% | 63 |
| NH | 5% | 11% | 5% | 8% | 14% | 8% | 19% | 27% | 54% | 37 |
| NJ | 8% | 8% | 0% | 8% | 28% | 4% | 8% | 28% | 48% | 26 |
| NY | 2% | 2% | 0% | 9% | 35% | 15% | 11% | 27% | 27% | 55 |
| NC | 0% | 0% | 19% | 12% | 19% | 15% | 15% | 15% | 38% | 27 |
| ОН | 3% | 10% | 5% | 10% | 23% | 8% | 5% | 13% | 36% | 39 |
| ОК | 0% | 4% | 4% | 8% | 32% | 8% | 20% | 8% | 12% | 25 |
| OR | 2% | 6% | 8% | 4% | 20% | 6% | 4% | 22% | 57% | 51 |
| PA | 4% | 9% | 11% | 7% | 7% | 4% | 9% | 15% | 50% | 46 |
| RI | 0% | 0% | 0% | 5% | 23% | 5% | 0% | 18% | 55% | 22 |
| SC | 0% | 2% | 0% | 4% | 25% | 15% | 0% | 15% | 38% | 54 |
| SD | 7% | 10% | 3% | 14% | 24% | 10% | 3% | 14% | 45% | 30 |
| TN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| ТΧ | 4% | 12% | 8% | 12% | 26% | 14% | 18% | 19% | 41% | 155 |
| UT | 0% | 5% | 5% | 9% | 41% | 9% | 9% | 9% | 32% | 22 |
| VT | 0% | 5% | 0% | 10% | 19% | 19% | 5% | 24% | 52% | 21 |
| VA | 0% | 0% | 6% | 3% | 14% | 11% | 17% | 31% | 31% | 36 |
| WA | 0% | 7% | 5% | 20% | 2% | 2% | 10% | 15% | 56% | 41 |
| WI | 11% | 9% | 11% | 29% | 12% | 21% | 14% | 22% | 34% | 85 |
| WY | 0% | 6% | 9% | 15% | 12% | 3% | 18% | 42% | 36% | 33 |
| Average | | 6% | 5% | 10% | 21% | 10% | 12% | 24% | 35% | 1,443 |

State Yes In-No between 26% 73% AL 1% ΑZ 7% 6% 86% AR 33% 9% 58% со 25% 15% 60% СТ 32% 6% 62% DE 36% 10% 54% FL 21% 8% 71% GA 20% 6% 74%

19%

28%

27%

21%

30%

24%

19%

19%

40%

23%

26%

39%

25%

31%

31%

32%

18%

24%

37%

28%

14%

29%

35%

30%

16%

25%

25%

31%

26%

8%

8%

6%

8%

5%

13%

13%

10%

11%

12%

6%

15%

8%

11%

7%

9%

8%

14%

8%

11%

4%

14%

4%

9%

7%

10%

8%

15%

9%

11%

9%

73%

65%

65%

87%

66%

57%

66%

71%

69%

54%

62%

66%

50%

68%

60%

61%

54%

74%

65%

59%

58%

82%

62%

58%

60%

76%

60%

66%

58%

65%

Ν

342

283

386

461

255

221

573

307

161

495

266

260

326

398

1,534

281

277

337

290

322

236

358

519

257

312

459

277

473

298

306

230

250

526

294

636

267

14,760

1,287

Table 62. Wants to live somewhere else

HI

IN

KS

KΥ

ME

MI

MN

MO

NE

NV

NH

NJ

NY

NC

OH

OK

OR

PA

RI

SC

SD

TN

ТΧ

UT

VT

VA

WA

WI

WY

Average

| National | Core | Indicators™ |
|----------|------|-------------|
| | | |

Table 63. Likes paid community job (if working in a paid community job) 4 5

| State | Yes | In- Between | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|-----|-------|
| AL | 97% | 3% | 0% | 33 |
| AZ | 95% | 0% | 5% | 44 |
| AR | 92% | 3% | 5% | 38 |
| CO | 88% | 10% | 2% | 138 |
| СТ | 91% | 4% | 4% | 117 |
| DE | 92% | 5% | 3% | 65 |
| FL | 92% | 7% | 1% | 76 |
| GA | 90% | 4% | 6% | 49 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 96% | 2% | 2% | 149 |
| KS | 93% | 4% | 2% | 46 |
| KY | 93% | 3% | 3% | 29 |
| ME | 97% | 2% | 1% | 87 |
| MI | 96% | 4% | 0% | 67 |
| MO | 94% | 6% | 0% | 51 |
| NE | 91% | 7% | 2% | 117 |
| NV | 79% | 15% | 6% | 48 |
| NH | 89% | 9% | 2% | 135 |
| NJ | 94% | 3% | 3% | 71 |
| NC | 93% | 3% | 3% | 58 |
| OH | 91% | 8% | 1% | 160 |
| OK | 90% | 8% | 2% | 103 |
| PA | 91% | 8% | 1% | 99 |
| RI | 93% | 8% | 0% | 80 |
| SC | 96% | 4% | 0% | 55 |
| SD | 97% | 3% | 0% | 92 |
| TN | 98% | 2% | 0% | 49 |
| ТΧ | 88% | 7% | 5% | 121 |
| UT | 96% | 4% | 0% | 69 |
| VT | 96% | 3% | 1% | 105 |
| VA | 96% | 4% | 0% | 73 |
| WA | 92% | 7% | 1% | 102 |
| WY | 90% | 9% | 1% | 117 |
| Average | 93% | 5% | 2% | 2,643 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Yes | In- | No | Ν |
|-------|-----|---------|----|-----|
| | | between | | |
| MN | 91% | 8% | 2% | 380 |
| OR | 92% | 6% | 2% | 86 |
| WI | 92% | 8% | 1% | 118 |

⁴ Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

⁵ MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately.

Table 64. Wants to work somewhere else (if working in a paid community job) ⁶⁷

| State | Yes | In- | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|---------|-----|-------|
| | | Between | | |
| AL | 36% | 3% | 61% | 33 |
| AZ | 9% | 14% | 77% | 43 |
| AR | 31% | 13% | 56% | 39 |
| CO | 26% | 15% | 59% | 138 |
| СТ | 30% | 14% | 55% | 112 |
| DE | 32% | 9% | 58% | 65 |
| FL | 20% | 11% | 69% | 74 |
| GA | 20% | 12% | 68% | 50 |
| HI | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| IN | 21% | 8% | 71% | 142 |
| KS | 14% | 5% | 82% | 44 |
| KY | 3% | 3% | 93% | 29 |
| ME | 24% | 13% | 63% | 94 |
| МІ | 30% | 14% | 56% | 63 |
| МО | 30% | 10% | 60% | 50 |
| NE | 26% | 10% | 64% | 118 |
| NV | 46% | 8% | 46% | 48 |
| NH | 23% | 17% | 60% | 133 |
| NJ | 27% | 10% | 63% | 70 |
| NC | 36% | 7% | 57% | 58 |
| OH | 25% | 11% | 64% | 155 |
| OK | 33% | 7% | 60% | 99 |
| PA | 17% | 12% | 71% | 99 |
| RI | 27% | 8% | 66% | 79 |
| SC | 31% | 7% | 62% | 55 |
| SD | 19% | 10% | 71% | 93 |
| TN | 31% | 4% | 65% | 49 |
| ТХ | 28% | 10% | 63% | 120 |
| UT | 29% | 5% | 67% | 66 |
| VT | 30% | 8% | 62% | 99 |
| VA | 21% | 10% | 69% | 72 |
| WA | 29% | 11% | 60% | 103 |
| WY | 31% | 12% | 57% | 116 |
| Average | 26% | 10% | 64% | 2,608 |

Additional state analysis - data are not comparable to other state data

| State | Yes | In- | No | Ν |
|-------|-----|---------|-----|-----|
| | | Between | | |
| MN | 28% | 13% | 58% | 373 |
| OR | 47% | 9% | 44% | 85 |
| WI | 29% | 14% | 58% | 118 |

⁶ Several states have fewer than 20 respondents to items in the Employment section; those state outcomes are denoted with "n/a" and their data <u>are not</u> included in the Average

⁷ MN, OR and WI data on type of community employment captured "no" and "don't know" responses together (NCI states typically collect this information separately); therefore, their data are not comparable to other states and are reported separately.

Table 65. Attends a day program or workshop and wants to go more, less, or the same amount of time

| State | l do not want to spend any time there | l would like to spend more time there | I am happy with the amount of time I spend there | I would like to spend less time there | Ν |
|---------|---|--|--|---|-------|
| AL | 4% | 8% | 75% | 13% | 315 |
| AZ | 2% | 11% | 71% | 15% | 163 |
| AR | 3% | 14% | 70% | 13% | 232 |
| CO | 3% | 25% | 57% | 15% | 278 |
| СТ | 3% | 24% | 64% | 9% | 140 |
| DE | 3% | 19% | 69% | 9% | 144 |
| FL | 2% | 12% | 79% | 7% | 256 |
| GA | 1% | 9% | 83% | 7% | 242 |
| Н | 2% | 36% | 50% | 11% | 105 |
| IN | 0% | 20% | 73% | 7% | 213 |
| KS | 2% | 11% | 73% | 15% | 212 |
| KY | 2% | 4% | 78% | 17% | 197 |
| ME | 0% | 19% | 75% | 6% | 250 |
| MI | 2% | 28% | 65% | 5% | 185 |
| MN | 4% | 20% | 62% | 15% | 737 |
| МО | 2% | 6% | 82% | 9% | 127 |
| NE | 3% | 15% | 60% | 23% | 218 |
| NV | 2% | 24% | 56% | 19% | 257 |
| NH | 1% | 26% | 65% | 8% | 185 |
| NJ | 4% | 22% | 59% | 15% | 221 |
| NY | 8% | 17% | 59% | 16% | 172 |
| NC | 4% | 26% | 57% | 13% | 197 |
| OH | 3% | 14% | 71% | 12% | 314 |
| OK | 0% | 19% | 64% | 18% | 85 |
| OR | 10% | 22% | 54% | 13% | 68 |
| PA | 1% | 13% | 78% | 8% | 218 |
| RI | 4% | 21% | 62% | 13% | 170 |
| SC | 5% | 18% | 62% | 16% | 442 |
| SD | 3% | 15% | 67% | 14% | 182 |
| TN | 0% | 19% | 72% | 9% | 120 |
| ТХ | 5% | 23% | 54% | 17% | 823 |
| UT | 4% | 16% | 56% | 24% | 134 |
| VT | 0% | 38% | 58% | 4% | 81 |
| VA | 2% | 15% | 74% | 9% | 337 |
| WA | 3% | 30% | 62% | 5% | 37 |
| WI | 1% | 20% | 70% | 10% | 145 |
| WY | 7% | 25% | 48% | 20% | 165 |
| Average | 3% | 19% | 66% | 12% | 8,367 |

Table 66. Person wants to go out shopping more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed)

| State | More | The same amount as now | Less | Ν |
|---------|------|---------------------------------|------|--------|
| AL | 59% | 40% | 1% | 372 |
| AZ | 32% | 61% | 7% | 365 |
| AR | 38% | 53% | 9% | 496 |
| CO | 27% | 66% | 7% | 672 |
| СТ | 31% | 63% | 6% | 329 |
| DE | 44% | 50% | 6% | 236 |
| FL | 21% | 75% | 4% | 799 |
| GA | 31% | 67% | 3% | 460 |
| HI | 36% | 57% | 7% | 326 |
| IN | 20% | 72% | 8% | 592 |
| KS | 25% | 69% | 6% | 350 |
| KY | 11% | 85% | 4% | 338 |
| ME | 28% | 64% | 7% | 366 |
| MI | 36% | 59% | 6% | 620 |
| MN | 34% | 60% | 6% | 1,908 |
| MO | 24% | 67% | 10% | 383 |
| NE | 28% | 65% | 7% | 399 |
| NV | 34% | 57% | 9% | 381 |
| NH | 31% | 64% | 5% | 369 |
| NJ | 42% | 53% | 5% | 485 |
| NY | 31% | 64% | 6% | 396 |
| NC | 39% | 56% | 5% | 618 |
| OH | 27% | 67% | 7% | 699 |
| OK | 34% | 59% | 7% | 384 |
| OR | 34% | 59% | 8% | 401 |
| PA | 17% | 77% | 6% | 636 |
| RI | 37% | 57% | 6% | 335 |
| SC | 57% | 39% | 4% | 480 |
| SD | 29% | 66% | 5% | 311 |
| TN | 32% | 62% | 6% | 357 |
| ТХ | 44% | 48% | 7% | 2,267 |
| UT | 34% | 63% | 4% | 330 |
| VT | 31% | 60% | 9% | 324 |
| VA | 37% | 59% | 4% | 767 |
| WA | 36% | 57% | 8% | 423 |
| WI | 32% | 63% | 5% | 888 |
| WY | 38% | 55% | 7% | 296 |
| Average | 33% | 61% | 6% | 20,158 |

Table 67. Person wants to go out for entertainment more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed)

| State | More | The same amount as now | Less | Ν |
|---------|------|---------------------------------|------|--------|
| AL | 76% | 24% | | 369 |
| AZ | 40% | 56% | 4% | 354 |
| AR | 49% | 48% | 3% | 491 |
| СО | 39% | 59% | 2% | 676 |
| СТ | 45% | 52% | 3% | 329 |
| DE | 55% | 41% | 4% | 230 |
| FL | 35% | 64% | 1% | 792 |
| GA | 50% | 49% | 2% | 454 |
| HI | 43% | 54% | 3% | 334 |
| IN | 34% | 64% | 2% | 576 |
| KS | 31% | 65% | 4% | 333 |
| KY | 18% | 81% | 1% | 336 |
| ME | 46% | 49% | 4% | 363 |
| MI | 51% | 47% | 2% | 620 |
| MN | 48% | 49% | 3% | 1,918 |
| MO | 37% | 61% | 3% | 380 |
| NE | 50% | 47% | 3% | 389 |
| NV | 56% | 39% | 6% | 379 |
| NH | 55% | 43% | 2% | 365 |
| NJ | 55% | 44% | 2% | 481 |
| NY | 41% | 57% | 2% | 403 |
| NC | 50% | 47% | 3% | 618 |
| ОН | 36% | 63% | 1% | 697 |
| OK | 44% | 53% | 3% | 381 |
| OR | 44% | 53% | 2% | 405 |
| PA | 31% | 68% | 1% | 618 |
| RI | 53% | 43% | 4% | 323 |
| SC | 70% | 26% | 4% | 487 |
| SD | 42% | 55% | 3% | 301 |
| TN | 37% | 61% | 2% | 347 |
| ТΧ | 51% | 45% | 3% | 2,303 |
| UT | 39% | 59% | 2% | 344 |
| VT | 50% | 48% | 3% | 322 |
| VA | 40% | 58% | 3% | 739 |
| WA | 58% | 41% | 1% | 420 |
| WI | 48% | 51% | 1% | 881 |
| WY | 46% | 48% | 5% | 295 |
| Average | 46% | 52% | 3% | 20,053 |

Table 68. Person wants to go out to a restaurant or coffee shop more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed)

| State | More | The same amount as now | Less | N |
|---------|------|---------------------------------|------|--------|
| AL | 73% | 26% | 1% | 371 |
| AZ | 39% | 56% | 5% | 362 |
| AR | 51% | 45% | 4% | 493 |
| СО | 36% | 59% | 4% | 677 |
| СТ | 43% | 53% | 4% | 335 |
| DE | 48% | 48% | 5% | 229 |
| FL | 32% | 66% | 2% | 798 |
| GA | 41% | 56% | 3% | 460 |
| HI | 38% | 57% | 5% | 336 |
| IN | 24% | 72% | 4% | 590 |
| KS | 29% | 67% | 4% | 345 |
| KY | 21% | 77% | 2% | 347 |
| ME | 42% | 54% | 4% | 364 |
| MI | 51% | 46% | 3% | 631 |
| MN | 43% | 52% | 5% | 1,927 |
| MO | 34% | 63% | 2% | 383 |
| NE | 43% | 51% | 6% | 383 |
| NV | 48% | 46% | 6% | 376 |
| NH | 46% | 50% | 4% | 366 |
| NJ | 55% | 42% | 2% | 478 |
| NY | 40% | 57% | 3% | 398 |
| NC | 47% | 50% | 4% | 626 |
| OH | 37% | 61% | 2% | 692 |
| OK | 39% | 58% | 3% | 376 |
| OR | 42% | 54% | 4% | 403 |
| PA | 24% | 72% | 4% | 635 |
| RI | 51% | 44% | 5% | 326 |
| SC | 64% | 31% | 5% | 488 |
| SD | 41% | 54% | 5% | 299 |
| TN | 41% | 55% | 4% | 357 |
| ТХ | 52% | 44% | 4% | 2,300 |
| UT | 43% | 53% | 3% | 338 |
| VT | 44% | 50% | 5% | 331 |
| VA | 42% | 56% | 2% | 759 |
| WA | 49% | 47% | 4% | 427 |
| WI | 43% | 54% | 2% | 891 |
| WY | 44% | 49% | 6% | 298 |
| Average | 43% | 53% | 4% | 20,195 |

Table 69. Person wants to go out to a religious service or spiritual practice more, less or the same amount as last month (proxy respondents allowed)

| State | More | The | Less | Ν |
|---------|------|------------------|------|--------|
| | | same | | |
| | | amount as now | | |
| AL | 23% | 76% | 1% | 358 |
| AZ | 11% | 85% | 4% | 337 |
| AR | 29% | 63% | 8% | 480 |
| CO | 18% | 78% | 4% | 650 |
| СТ | 25% | 70% | 5% | 261 |
| DE | 22% | 72% | 6% | 204 |
| FL | 17% | 81% | 2% | 725 |
| GA | 20% | 79% | 2% | 398 |
| HI | 25% | 68% | 7% | 316 |
| IN | 17% | 79% | 4% | 563 |
| KS | 16% | 80% | 3% | 287 |
| KY | 18% | 78% | 5% | 129 |
| ME | 18% | 80% | 2% | 366 |
| MI | 22% | 77% | 2% | 592 |
| MN | 23% | 73% | 3% | 1,863 |
| MO | 17% | 80% | 3% | 364 |
| NE | 21% | 74% | 5% | 328 |
| NV | 32% | 65% | 3% | 372 |
| NH | 25% | 73% | 2% | 351 |
| NJ | 27% | 71% | 3% | 425 |
| NY | 21% | 75% | 3% | 379 |
| NC | 30% | 65% | 5% | 585 |
| ОН | 21% | 76% | 3% | 650 |
| OK | 28% | 69% | 3% | 372 |
| OR | 19% | 79% | 2% | 381 |
| PA | 13% | 85% | 2% | 558 |
| RI | 29% | 66% | 5% | 296 |
| SC | 38% | 56% | 6% | 479 |
| SD | 16% | 82% | 2% | 286 |
| TN | 28% | 71% | 2% | 330 |
| ТХ | 31% | 63% | 6% | 2,221 |
| UT | 19% | 77% | 4% | 312 |
| VT | 21% | 75% | 3% | 313 |
| VA | 27% | 71% | 2% | 729 |
| WA | 26% | 70% | 3% | 375 |
| WI | 23% | 75% | 2% | 862 |
| WY | 25% | 68% | 7% | 281 |
| Average | 23% | 74% | 4% | 18,778 |

Table 70. Person wants to be a part of more community groups (proxy respondents allowed)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 54% | 46% | 311 |
| AZ | 75% | 25% | 370 |
| AR | 59% | 41% | 471 |
| СО | 63% | 37% | 642 |
| СТ | 54% | 46% | 314 |
| DE | 57% | 43% | 223 |
| FL | 68% | 32% | 758 |
| GA | 52% | 48% | 425 |
| HI | 53% | 47% | 317 |
| IN | 67% | 33% | 533 |
| KS | 69% | 31% | 321 |
| KY | 83% | 17% | 380 |
| ME | 64% | 36% | 332 |
| MI | 59% | 41% | 553 |
| MN | 64% | 36% | 1,759 |
| MO | 72% | 28% | 363 |
| NE | 55% | 45% | 352 |
| NV | 49% | 51% | 360 |
| NH | 51% | 49% | 342 |
| NJ | 58% | 42% | 438 |
| NY | 62% | 38% | 337 |
| NC | 53% | 47% | 575 |
| OH | 69% | 31% | 662 |
| OK | 57% | 43% | 361 |
| OR | 56% | 44% | 387 |
| PA | 74% | 26% | 586 |
| RI | 53% | 47% | 310 |
| SC | 38% | 62% | 473 |
| SD | 64% | 36% | 275 |
| TN | 69% | 31% | 340 |
| ТХ | 58% | 42% | 2,159 |
| UT | 55% | 45% | 326 |
| VT | 56% | 44% | 298 |
| VA | 59% | 41% | 725 |
| WA | 53% | 47% | 392 |
| WI | 63% | 37% | 825 |
| WY | 56% | 44% | 275 |
| Average | 60% | 40% | 18,870 |

Table 71. Services and Supports help person live a good life

| State | Yes | In- between | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|----|--------|
| AL | 93% | 4% | 2% | 339 |
| AZ | 96% | 4% | 0% | 276 |
| AR | 97% | 3% | 0% | 387 |
| СО | 91% | 7% | 1% | 459 |
| СТ | 95% | 4% | 1% | 252 |
| DE | 88% | 9% | 3% | 225 |
| FL | 92% | 7% | 1% | 533 |
| GA | 93% | 5% | 1% | 306 |
| Н | 89% | 8% | 3% | 159 |
| IN | 96% | 3% | 0% | 480 |
| KS | 92% | 6% | 1% | 262 |
| KY | 97% | 3% | 1% | 264 |
| ME | 92% | 7% | 1% | 326 |
| МІ | 88% | 10% | 2% | 399 |
| MN | 93% | 6% | 2% | 1,536 |
| MO | 97% | 3% | 0% | 278 |
| NE | 95% | 5% | 0% | 287 |
| NV | 88% | 11% | 1% | 341 |
| NH | 90% | 8% | 2% | 296 |
| NJ | 88% | 9% | 3% | 311 |
| NY | 84% | 10% | 6% | 239 |
| NC | 93% | 5% | 1% | 353 |
| OH | 91% | 7% | 2% | 506 |
| OK | 92% | 6% | 2% | 255 |
| OR | 91% | 9% | 1% | 274 |
| PA | 94% | 3% | 2% | 436 |
| RI | 92% | 6% | 1% | 278 |
| SC | 94% | 3% | 3% | 478 |
| SD | 93% | 6% | 1% | 298 |
| TN | 97% | 2% | 1% | 321 |
| ТХ | 91% | 7% | 2% | 1,279 |
| UT | 89% | 7% | 4% | 226 |
| VT | 94% | 4% | 1% | 249 |
| VA | 93% | 6% | 1% | 510 |
| WA | 92% | 6% | 2% | 289 |
| WI | 86% | 11% | 3% | 630 |
| WY | 91% | 6% | 3% | 271 |
| Average | 92% | 6% | 2% | 14,608 |

Service Coordination

Table 72. Has met or spoken with case manager/service coordinator

| State | Yes | Maybe | No | Ν |
|---------|------|-------|----|--------|
| AL | 97% | 2% | 1% | 338 |
| AZ | 93% | 5% | 1% | 276 |
| AR | 96% | 2% | 2% | 368 |
| СО | 94% | 3% | 3% | 454 |
| СТ | 95% | 3% | 2% | 257 |
| DE | 89% | 2% | 9% | 215 |
| FL | 98% | 1% | 0% | 570 |
| GA | 96% | 1% | 3% | 308 |
| HI | 93% | 2% | 4% | 162 |
| IN | 99% | 0% | 1% | 494 |
| KS | 98% | 1% | 1% | 265 |
| КҮ | 98% | 2% | 0% | 264 |
| ME | 98% | 1% | 2% | 329 |
| МІ | 98% | 1% | 1% | 403 |
| MN | 93% | 3% | 4% | 1,517 |
| MO | 94% | 3% | 3% | 275 |
| NE | 96% | 2% | 2% | 286 |
| NV | 89% | 4% | 7% | 326 |
| NH | 97% | 2% | 1% | 295 |
| NJ | 86% | 5% | 9% | 300 |
| NY | 80% | 12% | 9% | 223 |
| NC | 95% | 2% | 3% | 320 |
| OH | 94% | 3% | 3% | 509 |
| OK | 90% | 2% | 9% | 262 |
| OR | 93% | 2% | 5% | 273 |
| PA | 94% | 3% | 2% | 445 |
| RI | 93% | 5% | 2% | 259 |
| SC | 94% | 1% | 5% | 468 |
| SD | 93% | 4% | 3% | 294 |
| TN | 98% | 0% | 2% | 316 |
| ТХ | 94% | 2% | 4% | 1,251 |
| UT | 98% | 2% | 0% | 228 |
| VT | 96% | 1% | 4% | 249 |
| VA | 97% | 2% | 1% | 510 |
| WA | 88% | 4% | 7% | 285 |
| WI | 93% | 4% | 3% | 620 |
| WY | 100% | 0% | 0% | 272 |
| Average | 94% | 3% | 3% | 14,486 |

Table 73. Case manager/service coordinator asks person what s/he wants

| State | Yes | Sometimes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----------|-----|--------|
| AL | 90% | 8% | 2% | 332 |
| AZ | 89% | 8% | 3% | 253 |
| AR | 94% | 3% | 3% | 349 |
| CO | 90% | 6% | 3% | 423 |
| СТ | 91% | 5% | 4% | 242 |
| DE | 83% | 8% | 10% | 183 |
| FL | 96% | 3% | 2% | 542 |
| GA | 86% | 9% | 5% | 286 |
| HI | 88% | 7% | 6% | 145 |
| IN | 99% | 0% | 1% | 472 |
| KS | 90% | 5% | 5% | 250 |
| KY | 87% | 12% | 0% | 261 |
| ME | 84% | 9% | 8% | 305 |
| MI | 85% | 10% | 5% | 386 |
| MN | 85% | 8% | 7% | 1,352 |
| MO | 90% | 7% | 4% | 257 |
| NE | 88% | 9% | 3% | 259 |
| NV | 86% | 7% | 7% | 293 |
| NH | 87% | 9% | 4% | 270 |
| NJ | 85% | 10% | 5% | 244 |
| NY | 85% | 9% | 6% | 181 |
| NC | 90% | 5% | 6% | 288 |
| OH | 89% | 7% | 4% | 464 |
| OK | 90% | 5% | 4% | 231 |
| OR | 84% | 7% | 8% | 230 |
| PA | 92% | 4% | 4% | 403 |
| RI | 87% | 8% | 5% | 239 |
| SC | 90% | 3% | 7% | 435 |
| SD | 89% | 8% | 3% | 274 |
| TN | 96% | 2% | 2% | 300 |
| ТХ | 85% | 8% | 7% | 1,150 |
| UT | 89% | 6% | 6% | 218 |
| VT | 86% | 11% | 3% | 235 |
| VA | 93% | 4% | 3% | 472 |
| WA | 91% | 6% | 3% | 232 |
| WI | 84% | 9% | 7% | 576 |
| WY | 91% | 6% | 3% | 265 |
| Average | 89% | 7% | 5% | 13,297 |

Table 74. Able to contact case manager/service coordinator when wants

| State | Yes | Sometimes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----------|-----|--------|
| AL | 73% | 19% | 8% | 328 |
| AZ | 86% | 7% | 7% | 229 |
| AR | 93% | 2% | 4% | 349 |
| CO | 88% | 7% | 5% | 425 |
| СТ | 89% | 5% | 6% | 233 |
| DE | 74% | 8% | 18% | 180 |
| FL | 94% | 3% | 2% | 519 |
| GA | 87% | 4% | 9% | 269 |
| HI | 92% | 4% | 4% | 139 |
| IN | 94% | 2% | 4% | 418 |
| KS | 88% | 6% | 6% | 252 |
| KY | 82% | 17% | 1% | 261 |
| ME | 95% | 3% | 2% | 307 |
| MI | 85% | 8% | 7% | 385 |
| MN | 89% | 5% | 6% | 1,322 |
| МО | 86% | 3% | 11% | 235 |
| NE | 89% | 6% | 6% | 254 |
| NV | 78% | 10% | 12% | 305 |
| NH | 81% | 10% | 8% | 259 |
| NJ | 81% | 7% | 12% | 230 |
| NY | 85% | 5% | 10% | 183 |
| NC | 90% | 3% | 7% | 283 |
| OH | 90% | 5% | 5% | 467 |
| OK | 85% | 4% | 11% | 225 |
| OR | 84% | 8% | 8% | 234 |
| PA | 91% | 4% | 5% | 367 |
| RI | 92% | 3% | 5% | 235 |
| SC | 88% | 2% | 10% | 432 |
| SD | 91% | 5% | 4% | 265 |
| TN | 97% | 1% | 2% | 301 |
| ТХ | 85% | 7% | 8% | 1,151 |
| UT | 90% | 4% | 6% | 209 |
| VT | 88% | 8% | 4% | 235 |
| VA | 87% | 4% | 9% | 475 |
| WA | 93% | 3% | 4% | 234 |
| WI | 85% | 9% | 6% | 572 |
| WY | 93% | 3% | 4% | 259 |
| Average | 88% | 6% | 7% | 13,026 |

Table 75. Staff come and leave when they are supposed to

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|----|--------|
| AL | 98% | 2% | | 326 |
| AZ | 66% | 28% | 6% | 212 |
| AR | 98% | 1% | 1% | 362 |
| CO | 86% | 13% | 1% | 405 |
| СТ | 92% | 4% | 4% | 214 |
| DE | 89% | 9% | 2% | 129 |
| FL | 93% | 5% | 1% | 484 |
| GA | 89% | 10% | 0% | 294 |
| HI | 92% | 6% | 2% | 154 |
| IN | 94% | 4% | 1% | 453 |
| KS | 93% | 6% | 2% | 254 |
| KY | 93% | 6% | 0% | 260 |
| ME | 94% | 5% | 0% | 288 |
| МІ | 89% | 9% | 2% | 321 |
| MN | 93% | 5% | 2% | 1,379 |
| MO | 91% | 9% | 0% | 234 |
| NE | 95% | 4% | 1% | 266 |
| NV | 85% | 9% | 5% | 316 |
| NH | 88% | 9% | 3% | 274 |
| NJ | 88% | 10% | 2% | 220 |
| NY | 88% | 10% | 3% | 225 |
| NC | 93% | 6% | 2% | 307 |
| OH | 94% | 5% | 1% | 406 |
| OK | 95% | 3% | 3% | 227 |
| OR | 91% | 7% | 2% | 233 |
| PA | 94% | 5% | 1% | 327 |
| RI | 94% | 3% | 3% | 251 |
| SC | 96% | 2% | 2% | 458 |
| SD | 89% | 8% | 3% | 265 |
| TN | 98% | 1% | 1% | 309 |
| ТХ | 89% | 8% | 3% | 1,047 |
| UT | 94% | 4% | 2% | 216 |
| VT | 90% | 7% | 3% | 224 |
| VA | 95% | 5% | 0% | 474 |
| WA | 93% | 6% | 1% | 255 |
| WI | 90% | 7% | 4% | 490 |
| WY | 84% | 14% | 2% | 245 |
| Average | 91% | 7% | 2% | 12,804 |

Table 76. Took part in last service planning meeting, or had the opportunity but chose not to

| State | Yes | Had option but chose not to | No | N |
|---------|-----|---|-----|--------|
| AL | 99% | 1% | 0% | 338 |
| AZ | 96% | 1% | 3% | 260 |
| AR | 95% | 2% | 3% | 349 |
| СО | 95% | 2% | 4% | 442 |
| СТ | 98% | 0% | 2% | 254 |
| DE | 83% | 0% | 17% | 174 |
| FL | 99% | 0% | 1% | 517 |
| GA | 99% | 0% | 0% | 305 |
| HI | 93% | 6% | 1% | 161 |
| IN | 97% | 0% | 3% | 482 |
| KS | 96% | 3% | 1% | 251 |
| KY | 96% | 4% | 0% | 258 |
| ME | 96% | 0% | 4% | 310 |
| MI | 95% | 1% | 4% | 370 |
| MN | 96% | 0% | 4% | 1,459 |
| MO | 96% | 2% | 2% | 266 |
| NE | 98% | 1% | 1% | 277 |
| NV | 94% | 0% | 6% | 319 |
| NH | 96% | 0% | 3% | 268 |
| NJ | 94% | 1% | 4% | 278 |
| NY | 88% | 2% | 10% | 190 |
| NC | 96% | 0% | 4% | 299 |
| OH | 96% | 1% | 4% | 477 |
| OK | 94% | 0% | 6% | 241 |
| OR | 98% | 0% | 2% | 246 |
| PA | 98% | 1% | 2% | 412 |
| RI | 98% | 0% | 2% | 266 |
| SC | 91% | 0% | 9% | 450 |
| SD | 97% | 1% | 2% | 286 |
| TN | 78% | 8% | 14% | 307 |
| ТХ | 90% | 2% | 9% | 1,155 |
| UT | 98% | 0% | 2% | 212 |
| VT | 90% | 1% | 8% | 228 |
| VA | 99% | 0% | 1% | 490 |
| WA | 95% | 3% | 3% | 273 |
| WI | 96% | 1% | 3% | 584 |
| WY | 96% | 3% | 1% | 265 |
| Average | 95% | 1% | 4% | 13,719 |

Table 77. Understood what was talked about at last service planning meeting (if attended last planning meeting)

| State | Yes | In- | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 78% | between 21% | 2% | 330 |
| | | | | |
| AZ | 74% | 20% | 6% | 242 |
| AR | 74% | 17% | 9% | 316 |
| CO | 78% | 16% | 6% | 405 |
| CT | 83% | 11% | 6% | 241 |
| DE | 82% | 9% | 9% | 129 |
| FL | 90% | 8% | 2% | 492 |
| GA | 82% | 16% | 2% | 293 |
| Н | 66% | 19% | 15% | 145 |
| IN | 96% | 2% | 2% | 433 |
| KS | 71% | 19% | 10% | 231 |
| KY | 82% | 16% | 1% | 245 |
| ME | 91% | 6% | 3% | 272 |
| MI | 78% | 16% | 6% | 332 |
| MN | 75% | 14% | 11% | 1,343 |
| МО | 79% | 15% | 6% | 241 |
| NE | 64% | 27% | 9% | 245 |
| NV | 85% | 8% | 7% | 287 |
| NH | 85% | 11% | 4% | 244 |
| NJ | 70% | 16% | 14% | 242 |
| NY | 81% | 15% | 4% | 160 |
| NC | 86% | 10% | 4% | 273 |
| OH | 85% | 11% | 5% | 442 |
| OK | 73% | 12% | 15% | 215 |
| OR | 78% | 14% | 8% | 208 |
| PA | 86% | 9% | 6% | 380 |
| RI | 79% | 16% | 6% | 244 |
| SC | 87% | 6% | 7% | 398 |
| SD | 74% | 19% | 7% | 264 |
| TN | 77% | 16% | 7% | 227 |
| ТХ | 74% | 15% | 11% | 985 |
| UT | 88% | 3% | 10% | 192 |
| VT | 79% | 15% | 7% | 193 |
| VA | 79% | 14% | 7% | 457 |
| WA | 76% | 16% | 9% | 243 |
| WI | 80% | 15% | 5% | 548 |
| WY | 85% | 11% | 4% | 246 |
| Average | 80% | 14% | 7% | 12,383 |

Table 78. Last service planning meeting included people person wanted to be there (if attended last planning meeting)

| State | Yes | In- | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|---------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 94% | between 3% | 3% | 334 |
| | | | | |
| AZ | 92% | 4% | 4% | 238 |
| AR | 93% | 4% | 3% | 328 |
| CO | 94% | 3% | 2% | 429 |
| СТ | 94% | 2% | 4% | 246 |
| DE | 84% | 6% | 10% | 128 |
| FL | 97% | 1% | 2% | 500 |
| GA | 96% | 2% | 2% | 299 |
| HI | 93% | 5% | 1% | 148 |
| IN | 93% | 4% | 2% | 457 |
| KS | 94% | 4% | 2% | 234 |
| KY | 90% | 10% | 0% | 255 |
| ME | 94% | 5% | 1% | 276 |
| МІ | 88% | 7% | 4% | 350 |
| MN | 94% | 3% | 3% | 1,409 |
| MO | 96% | 2% | 2% | 253 |
| NE | 93% | 4% | 3% | 259 |
| NV | 88% | 6% | 6% | 307 |
| NH | 89% | 5% | 6% | 251 |
| NJ | 91% | 5% | 4% | 255 |
| NY | 81% | 9% | 10% | 180 |
| NC | 96% | 3% | 1% | 280 |
| OH | 92% | 3% | 5% | 448 |
| OK | 91% | 1% | 8% | 224 |
| OR | 92% | 4% | 4% | 228 |
| PA | 94% | 2% | 4% | 391 |
| RI | 91% | 3% | 5% | 247 |
| SC | 93% | 2% | 6% | 409 |
| SD | 92% | 5% | 3% | 276 |
| TN | 91% | 7% | 3% | 268 |
| ТХ | 92% | 3% | 5% | 1,083 |
| UT | 95% | 2% | 3% | 201 |
| VT | 94% | 1% | 5% | 207 |
| VA | 96% | 3% | 1% | 473 |
| WA | 91% | 3% | 6% | 267 |
| WI | 93% | 2% | 5% | 561 |
| WY | 94% | 3% | 3% | 254 |
| Average | 92% | 4% | 4% | 12,953 |

Table 79. Person was able to choose services they get as part of service plan

| State | Yes | Had some input | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 71% | 26% | 3% | 321 |
| AZ | 66% | 28% | 7% | 228 |
| AR | 78% | 18% | 3% | 293 |
| CO | 72% | 24% | 4% | 401 |
| СТ | 82% | 13% | 6% | 208 |
| DE | 77% | 17% | 6% | 103 |
| FL | 94% | 5% | 1% | 469 |
| GA | 87% | 12% | 1% | 290 |
| Н | 70% | 24% | 6% | 145 |
| IN | 92% | 4% | 3% | 383 |
| KS | 79% | 20% | 1% | 173 |
| KY | 78% | 20% | 2% | 259 |
| ME | 92% | 7% | 0% | 242 |
| MI | 66% | 28% | 5% | 320 |
| MN | 69% | 23% | 9% | 1,147 |
| MO | 77% | 20% | 3% | 220 |
| NE | 61% | 36% | 4% | 168 |
| NV | 77% | 16% | 6% | 261 |
| NH | 52% | 39% | 9% | 191 |
| NJ | 58% | 29% | 13% | 206 |
| NY | 62% | 29% | 9% | 159 |
| NC | 68% | 26% | 6% | 246 |
| OH | 79% | 17% | 4% | 382 |
| OK | 74% | 17% | 9% | 190 |
| OR | 73% | 19% | 8% | 185 |
| PA | 71% | 22% | 6% | 326 |
| RI | 74% | 21% | 5% | 228 |
| SC | 91% | 6% | 3% | 333 |
| SD | 68% | 29% | 3% | 255 |
| TN | 73% | 24% | 2% | 283 |
| ТХ | 60% | 25% | 15% | 854 |
| UT | 89% | 8% | 3% | 168 |
| VT | 62% | 28% | 10% | 197 |
| VA | 82% | 14% | 3% | 402 |
| WA | 57% | 39% | 4% | 229 |
| WI | 66% | 28% | 6% | 500 |
| WY | 74% | 18% | 8% | 240 |
| Average | 74% | 21% | 5% | 11,205 |

Table 80. Talked about learning new things at last service planning meeting

| State | Yes | In- between | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 92% | 8% | 1% | 330 |
| AZ | 77% | 13% | 10% | 236 |
| AR | 85% | 9% | 5% | 317 |
| CO | 76% | 11% | 13% | 398 |
| СТ | 87% | 7% | 6% | 230 |
| DE | 83% | 7% | 11% | 121 |
| FL | 92% | 4% | 4% | 487 |
| GA | 91% | 6% | 4% | 282 |
| HI | 87% | 3% | 10% | 135 |
| IN | 88% | 5% | 7% | 385 |
| KS | 83% | 12% | 5% | 214 |
| KY | 89% | 10% | 0% | 246 |
| ME | 86% | 11% | 3% | 261 |
| MI | 77% | 10% | 13% | 326 |
| MN | 76% | 8% | 16% | 1,298 |
| MO | 81% | 12% | 7% | 238 |
| NE | 72% | 4% | 24% | 234 |
| NV | 84% | 8% | 8% | 287 |
| NH | 70% | 14% | 15% | 227 |
| NJ | 75% | 12% | 13% | 214 |
| NY | 72% | 15% | 13% | 150 |
| NC | 86% | 5% | 9% | 257 |
| OH | 74% | 9% | 17% | 407 |
| OK | 81% | 4% | 16% | 199 |
| OR | 77% | 13% | 9% | 191 |
| PA | 79% | 7% | 14% | 359 |
| RI | 87% | 4% | 8% | 229 |
| SC | 88% | 2% | 11% | 399 |
| SD | 74% | 14% | 12% | 256 |
| TN | 91% | 4% | 6% | 216 |
| ТХ | 76% | 7% | 16% | 943 |
| UT | 84% | 7% | 9% | 194 |
| VT | 79% | 11% | 11% | 187 |
| VA | 86% | 7% | 7% | 430 |
| WA | 80% | 13% | 7% | 237 |
| WI | 55% | 11% | 34% | 531 |
| WY | 88% | 5% | 7% | 241 |
| Average | 81% | 8% | 10% | 11,892 |

Table 81. Remembers what is in the service plan

| State | Yes | Maybe | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-------|-----|--------|
| AL | 41% | 40% | 19% | 328 |
| AZ | 55% | 21% | 24% | 238 |
| AR | 65% | 21% | 14% | 314 |
| CO | 45% | 26% | 29% | 398 |
| СТ | 51% | 18% | 32% | 200 |
| DE | 71% | 11% | 18% | 97 |
| FL | 74% | 17% | 9% | 466 |
| GA | 62% | 26% | 12% | 293 |
| HI | 37% | 21% | 42% | 149 |
| IN | 71% | 5% | 23% | 374 |
| KS | 55% | 24% | 21% | 168 |
| KY | 75% | 20% | 5% | 257 |
| ME | 55% | 20% | 25% | 250 |
| MI | 41% | 29% | 31% | 332 |
| MN | 38% | 18% | 44% | 1,150 |
| MO | 41% | 32% | 26% | 231 |
| NE | 30% | 21% | 49% | 201 |
| NV | 65% | 19% | 16% | 262 |
| NH | 44% | 20% | 36% | 219 |
| NJ | 31% | 15% | 54% | 224 |
| NY | 33% | 27% | 40% | 171 |
| NC | 52% | 23% | 25% | 252 |
| OH | 40% | 26% | 34% | 388 |
| OK | 45% | 13% | 43% | 204 |
| OR | 31% | 17% | 52% | 216 |
| PA | 49% | 22% | 29% | 329 |
| RI | 44% | 21% | 34% | 229 |
| SC | 62% | 11% | 27% | 337 |
| SD | 41% | 27% | 32% | 253 |
| TN | 51% | 29% | 20% | 270 |
| ТХ | 44% | 18% | 38% | 870 |
| UT | 72% | 8% | 21% | 165 |
| VT | 38% | 24% | 38% | 195 |
| VA | 55% | 21% | 24% | 410 |
| WA | 38% | 25% | 37% | 223 |
| WI | 46% | 25% | 30% | 513 |
| WY | 56% | 16% | 28% | 241 |
| Average | 50% | 21% | 29% | 11,417 |

Table 82. Service plan includes things that are important to person

| State | Yes | Maybe | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-------|----|-------|
| AL | 89% | 10% | 0% | 263 |
| AZ | 84% | 15% | 1% | 180 |
| AR | 94% | 6% | 0% | 268 |
| CO | 89% | 10% | 1% | 279 |
| СТ | 93% | 6% | 1% | 137 |
| DE | 97% | 3% | 0% | 77 |
| FL | 96% | 4% | 0% | 417 |
| GA | 95% | 5% | 0% | 253 |
| HI | 93% | 7% | 0% | 84 |
| IN | 94% | 4% | 2% | 282 |
| KS | 85% | 13% | 2% | 124 |
| KY | 86% | 14% | 0% | 240 |
| ME | 92% | 7% | 1% | 183 |
| МІ | 86% | 13% | 2% | 223 |
| MN | 90% | 8% | 2% | 617 |
| МО | 93% | 7% | 0% | 167 |
| NE | 93% | 5% | 2% | 104 |
| NV | 83% | 16% | 1% | 216 |
| NH | 85% | 12% | 4% | 142 |
| NJ | 85% | 9% | 6% | 100 |
| NY | 85% | 13% | 2% | 96 |
| NC | 87% | 13% | 1% | 184 |
| OH | 91% | 8% | 1% | 246 |
| OK | 88% | 7% | 4% | 113 |
| OR | 98% | 1% | 1% | 100 |
| PA | 96% | 4% | 0% | 227 |
| RI | 93% | 5% | 1% | 150 |
| SC | 95% | 3% | 2% | 241 |
| SD | 93% | 5% | 2% | 167 |
| TN | 91% | 8% | 1% | 214 |
| ТХ | 87% | 10% | 3% | 524 |
| UT | 97% | 3% | 0% | 132 |
| VT | 98% | 2% | 0% | 117 |
| VA | 92% | 8% | 0% | 305 |
| WA | 92% | 5% | 3% | 138 |
| WI | 89% | 10% | 1% | 355 |
| WY | 91% | 9% | 1% | 173 |
| Average | 91% | 8% | 1% | 7,838 |

Table 83. Knows who to ask if s/he wants to change something about services

| State | Yes | Had some input | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|----------------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 83% | 14% | 4% | 328 |
| AZ | 78% | 14% | 8% | 245 |
| AR | 83% | 6% | 11% | 358 |
| CO | 86% | 6% | 8% | 445 |
| СТ | 83% | 9% | 8% | 226 |
| DE | 76% | 7% | 17% | 181 |
| FL | 86% | 7% | 7% | 508 |
| GA | 87% | 7% | 6% | 292 |
| HI | 81% | 8% | 11% | 150 |
| IN | 83% | 4% | 13% | 402 |
| KS | 84% | 13% | 3% | 231 |
| KY | 81% | 17% | 2% | 263 |
| ME | 94% | 3% | 3% | 266 |
| МІ | 72% | 11% | 18% | 359 |
| MN | 83% | 6% | 11% | 1,436 |
| МО | 81% | 11% | 8% | 251 |
| NE | 84% | 6% | 10% | 238 |
| NV | 82% | 8% | 10% | 316 |
| NH | 73% | 13% | 14% | 239 |
| NJ | 73% | 6% | 21% | 258 |
| NY | 77% | 10% | 12% | 211 |
| NC | 83% | 5% | 12% | 301 |
| OH | 89% | 3% | 8% | 454 |
| OK | 74% | 4% | 22% | 241 |
| OR | 83% | 4% | 13% | 262 |
| PA | 86% | 6% | 7% | 374 |
| RI | 89% | 5% | 6% | 245 |
| SC | 84% | 1% | 15% | 459 |
| SD | 77% | 14% | 8% | 275 |
| TN | 94% | 3% | 3% | 291 |
| ТХ | 80% | 7% | 13% | 1,167 |
| UT | 84% | 4% | 12% | 205 |
| VT | 88% | 3% | 9% | 240 |
| VA | 83% | 9% | 8% | 431 |
| WA | 81% | 6% | 13% | 268 |
| WI | 80% | 9% | 11% | 602 |
| WY | 93% | 3% | 5% | 264 |
| Average | 83% | 7% | 10% | 13,282 |

Table 84. Of those who say they want to learn to perform ADLs more independently, the percentage who have a goal in the service plan to increase independence or improve function skill performance in ADLs ^{8 9}

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----|-------|
| AL | 48% | 52% | 92 |
| AZ | 76% | 24% | 67 |
| AR | 90% | 10% | 116 |
| CO | 68% | 32% | 79 |
| СТ | 70% | 30% | 56 |
| DE | 61% | 39% | 28 |
| FL | 85% | 15% | 206 |
| GA | 89% | 11% | 65 |
| HI | 82% | 18% | 38 |
| IN | 85% | 15% | 53 |
| KS | 65% | 35% | 57 |
| KY | 79% | 21% | 189 |
| ME | 83% | 18% | 40 |
| MI | 80% | 20% | 92 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 75% | 25% | 51 |
| NE | 91% | 9% | 43 |
| NV | 59% | 41% | 59 |
| NH | 69% | 31% | 49 |
| NJ | 54% | 46% | 84 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 93% | 7% | 94 |
| OH | 51% | 49% | 73 |
| ОК | 91% | 9% | 66 |
| OR | 77% | 23% | 56 |
| PA | 72% | 28% | 46 |
| RI | 73% | 27% | 60 |
| SC | 66% | 34% | 64 |
| SD | 44% | 56% | 45 |
| TN | 55% | 45% | 60 |
| ТХ | 81% | 19% | 308 |
| UT | 73% | 27% | 52 |
| VT | 73% | 27% | 55 |
| VA | 91% | 9% | 203 |
| WA | 59% | 41% | 108 |
| WI | 33% | 67% | 146 |
| WY | 81% | 19% | 48 |
| Average | 72% | 28% | 2,948 |

⁸ This analysis combines two questions that come from two different sources

^{1.} Whether there is a goal in service plan to increase independence or improve functional skill performance in ADLs obtained through administrative records; and,

^{2.} Whether the person wants to learn to do more ADLs on their own is asked during the face-to-face meeting with the person receiving services and can only be answered by that person.

⁹ Data for MN and NY were not available in records

Table 85. Of those who say they want a paid job in the community (and do not currently have one), the percentage who have community employment as a goal in the service plan ¹⁰ ¹¹

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|-------|
| AL | 52% | 48% | 121 |
| AZ | 26% | 74% | 73 |
| AR | 19% | 81% | 155 |
| СО | 36% | 64% | 97 |
| СТ | 40% | 60% | 43 |
| DE | 52% | 48% | 64 |
| FL | 44% | 56% | 155 |
| GA | 14% | 86% | 97 |
| HI | 39% | 61% | 62 |
| IN | 33% | 67% | 146 |
| KS | 29% | 71% | 65 |
| KY | 20% | 80% | 50 |
| ME | 37% | 63% | 81 |
| МІ | 21% | 79% | 120 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 34% | 66% | 89 |
| NE | 38% | 62% | 37 |
| NV | 33% | 67% | 156 |
| NH | 39% | 61% | 82 |
| NJ | 62% | 38% | 118 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 22% | 78% | 133 |
| OH | 56% | 44% | 96 |
| OK | 24% | 76% | 55 |
| OR | 61% | 39% | 72 |
| PA | 32% | 68% | 93 |
| RI | 78% | 22% | 76 |
| SC | 23% | 77% | 173 |
| SD | 32% | 68% | 62 |
| TN | 39% | 61% | 72 |
| тх | 30% | 70% | 368 |
| UT | 51% | 49% | 65 |
| VT | 32% | 68% | 63 |
| VA | 36% | 64% | 166 |
| WA | 46% | 54% | 56 |
| WY | 22% | 78% | 68 |
| Average | 37% | 63% | 3,429 |

¹⁰ This analysis combines two questions that come from two different sources:

^{1.} Whether community employment is a goal in service plan; and

^{2.} Whether the person wants a job is asked during the face-to-face meeting with the person receiving services and can only be answered by that person.

¹¹ Data for MN, NY and WI were not available in records

Access

Table 86. Has a way to get places needs to go

| 01-1- | V | 0 | N - | |
|---------|--------------------------|-----------|------------------------|--------|
| State | Yes, almost always | Sometimes | No, almost never | N |
| AL | 89% | 10% | 0% | 343 |
| AZ | 95% | 5% | 1% | 281 |
| AR | 98% | 2% | 1% | 384 |
| CO | 94% | 6% | 0% | 470 |
| СТ | 96% | 3% | 0% | 256 |
| DE | 96% | 3% | 0% | 220 |
| FL | 89% | 10% | 1% | 542 |
| GA | 90% | 10% | 0% | 309 |
| HI | 93% | 6% | 1% | 161 |
| IN | 97% | 3% | 0% | 504 |
| KS | 98% | 2% | 0% | 262 |
| KY | 94% | 5% | 1% | 264 |
| ME | 94% | 5% | 2% | 324 |
| MI | 88% | 11% | 1% | 397 |
| MN | 97% | 3% | 0% | 1,570 |
| MO | 97% | 3% | 0% | 277 |
| NE | 93% | 6% | 1% | 276 |
| NV | 86% | 11% | 3% | 343 |
| NH | 88% | 12% | 0% | 297 |
| NJ | 93% | 7% | 0% | 315 |
| NY | 89% | 10% | 1% | 240 |
| NC | 94% | 6% | 0% | 359 |
| OH | 94% | 6% | 0% | 516 |
| OK | 99% | 1% | 0% | 262 |
| OR | 90% | 10% | 0% | 282 |
| PA | 96% | 4% | 1% | 455 |
| RI | 93% | 6% | 1% | 272 |
| SC | 95% | 3% | 1% | 479 |
| SD | 94% | 5% | 1% | 297 |
| TN | 98% | 2% | 0% | 320 |
| ТХ | 89% | 9% | 2% | 1,279 |
| UT | 92% | 8% | 1% | 226 |
| VT | 96% | 4% | 0% | 253 |
| VA | 94% | 5% | 0% | 503 |
| WA | 93% | 7% | 0% | 287 |
| WI | 88% | 10% | 2% | 638 |
| WY | 94% | 6% | 1% | 271 |
| Average | 93% | 6% | 1% | 14,734 |

Table 87. Has a way to get places when wants to do something outside of home

| State | Yes, almost always | Sometimes | No, almost never | N |
|---------|--------------------------|-----------|------------------------|--------|
| AL | 74% | 25% | 1% | 339 |
| AZ | 82% | 16% | 2% | 269 |
| AR | 89% | 10% | 1% | 385 |
| CO | 82% | 15% | 3% | 466 |
| СТ | 86% | 12% | 2% | 252 |
| DE | 84% | 13% | 3% | 218 |
| FL | 81% | 16% | 3% | 531 |
| GA | 80% | 18% | 2% | 307 |
| HI | 85% | 9% | 6% | 160 |
| IN | 91% | 8% | 0% | 499 |
| KS | 90% | 7% | 3% | 258 |
| KY | 92% | 8% | 0% | 264 |
| ME | 76% | 21% | 3% | 324 |
| МІ | 79% | 18% | 3% | 391 |
| MN | 87% | 10% | 3% | 1,560 |
| МО | 92% | 7% | 1% | 274 |
| NE | 66% | 25% | 9% | 271 |
| NV | 80% | 17% | 3% | 339 |
| NH | 57% | 39% | 4% | 293 |
| NJ | 79% | 19% | 2% | 310 |
| NY | 74% | 22% | 4% | 239 |
| NC | 85% | 12% | 4% | 347 |
| OH | 86% | 10% | 4% | 512 |
| ОК | 92% | 5% | 3% | 260 |
| OR | 78% | 21% | 1% | 275 |
| PA | 89% | 8% | 3% | 456 |
| RI | 80% | 17% | 3% | 267 |
| SC | 84% | 9% | 7% | 472 |
| SD | 88% | 8% | 4% | 292 |
| TN | 93% | 6% | 1% | 315 |
| ТХ | 73% | 20% | 8% | 1,261 |
| UT | 87% | 11% | 2% | 223 |
| VT | 82% | 16% | 2% | 249 |
| VA | 87% | 12% | 1% | 499 |
| WA | 86% | 13% | 1% | 290 |
| WI | 72% | 18% | 10% | 632 |
| WY | 84% | 12% | 4% | 268 |
| Average | 82% | 14% | 3% | 14,567 |

Table 88. Staff have right training to meet person's needs (only proxy respondents who were <u>not staff</u> were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|----|--------|
| AL | 97% | 3% | 0% | 307 |
| AZ | 89% | 9% | 2% | 304 |
| AR | 95% | 3% | 2% | 446 |
| CO | 83% | 14% | 3% | 560 |
| СТ | 90% | 7% | 3% | 210 |
| DE | 92% | 2% | 5% | 164 |
| FL | 92% | 7% | 1% | 670 |
| GA | 94% | 5% | 1% | 305 |
| HI | 85% | 11% | 3% | 244 |
| IN | 92% | 7% | 1% | 640 |
| KS | 90% | 7% | 3% | 276 |
| KY | 96% | 3% | 1% | 294 |
| ME | 91% | 7% | 2% | 302 |
| MI | 87% | 10% | 3% | 343 |
| MN | 90% | 8% | 2% | 1,545 |
| MO | 92% | 7% | 1% | 248 |
| NE | 87% | 10% | 3% | 260 |
| NV | 83% | 12% | 5% | 339 |
| NH | 82% | 14% | 3% | 300 |
| NJ | 88% | 8% | 5% | 305 |
| NY | 83% | 12% | 4% | 228 |
| NC | 92% | 6% | 2% | 454 |
| OH | 89% | 8% | 2% | 483 |
| ОК | 94% | 2% | 4% | 250 |
| OR | 84% | 11% | 5% | 255 |
| PA | 96% | 3% | 1% | 413 |
| RI | 87% | 10% | 2% | 277 |
| SC | 94% | 3% | 3% | 441 |
| SD | 87% | 9% | 4% | 225 |
| TN | 97% | 2% | 1% | 301 |
| ТХ | 87% | 10% | 3% | 1,687 |
| UT | 91% | 7% | 2% | 257 |
| VT | 95% | 4% | 2% | 256 |
| VA | 88% | 9% | 3% | 583 |
| WA | 91% | 7% | 2% | 310 |
| WI | 85% | 10% | 5% | 720 |
| WY | 86% | 12% | 2% | 265 |
| Average | 90% | 8% | 3% | 15,467 |

Table 89. Additional services needed (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Service coordination or case management | Respite or family support | Transportation | Assistance finding, maintaining or changing | Day services other than employment | N |
|---------|--|------------------------------------|----------------|---|---|--------|
| AL | 0% | 2% | 6% | jobs 16% | 2% | 376 |
| AR | 6% | 5% | 5% | 6% | 3% | 503 |
| AZ | 1% | 5% | 6% | 6% | 5% | 399 |
| CO | 8% | 19% | 21% | 16% | 10% | 607 |
| СТ | 7% | 11% | 11% | 11% | 8% | 330 |
| DE | 23% | 10% | 19% | 23% | 9% | 277 |
| FL | 1% | 3% | 5% | 4% | 3% | 817 |
| GA | 0% | 4% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 473 |
| HI | 2% | 9% | 5% | 8% | 5% | 341 |
| IN | 0% | 6% | 5% | 4% | 3% | 715 |
| KS | 1% | 1% | 2% | 1% | 1% | 381 |
| KY | 3% | 2% | 2% | 4% | 1% | 426 |
| ME | 1% | 4% | 14% | 10% | 3% | 304 |
| MI | 9% | 10% | 19% | 16% | 12% | 616 |
| MN | 4% | 5% | 12% | 13% | 5% | 1,747 |
| MO | 1% | 3% | 5% | 7% | 3% | 401 |
| NC | 5% | 15% | 12% | 12% | 7% | 620 |
| NE | 0% | 6% | 25% | 7% | 2% | 396 |
| NH | 4% | 15% | 18% | 22% | 6% | 358 |
| NJ | 10% | 15% | 20% | 12% | 10% | 500 |
| NV | 5% | 2% | 18% | 18% | 5% | 396 |
| NY | 7% | 5% | 15% | 17% | 9% | 352 |
| OH | 4% | 8% | 15% | 11% | 6% | 712 |
| ОК | 3% | 5% | 5% | 6% | 5% | 398 |
| OR | 11% | 10% | 21% | 20% | 16% | 420 |
| PA | 4% | 6% | 9% | 8% | 6% | 648 |
| RI | 5% | 8% | 13% | 17% | 7% | 349 |
| SC | 4% | 4% | 11% | 16% | 2% | 496 |
| SD | 1% | 1% | 6% | 7% | 2% | 321 |
| TN | 0% | 1% | 2% | 4% | 2% | 386 |
| ТΧ | 3% | 10% | 10% | 10% | 7% | 2,383 |
| UT | 1% | 5% | 6% | 7% | 3% | 363 |
| VA | 2% | 10% | 9% | 12% | 7% | 800 |
| VT | 9% | 27% | 21% | 29% | 18% | 266 |
| WA | 5% | 6% | 11% | 7% | 14% | 418 |
| WI | 6% | 17% | 31% | 18% | 15% | 784 |
| WY | 2% | 8% | 21% | 19% | 11% | 254 |
| Average | 4% | 8% | 12% | 12% | 6% | 20,333 |

Table 90. Additional services needed, continued (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Education or training | Health care coordination | Dental care coordination | Assistance finding, maintaining or changing housing | Residential support services | N |
|---------|--------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------------|--|------------------------------------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 2% | 0% | 9% | 2% | 376 |
| AR | 4% | 3% | 4% | 2% | 3% | 503 |
| AZ | 8% | 4% | 6% | 2% | 3% | 399 |
| CO | 21% | 11% | 14% | 7% | 11% | 607 |
| СТ | 14% | 7% | 6% | 8% | 7% | 330 |
| DE | 23% | 11% | 21% | 15% | 9% | 277 |
| FL | 1% | 1% | 4% | 1% | 2% | 817 |
| GA | 0% | 1% | 2% | 1% | 2% | 473 |
| HI | 6% | 5% | 9% | 4% | 4% | 341 |
| IN | 1% | 0% | 0% | 1% | 6% | 715 |
| KS | 0% | 2% | 1% | 1% | 2% | 381 |
| KY | 1% | 0% | 0% | 2% | 0% | 426 |
| ME | 4% | 1% | 4% | 3% | 3% | 304 |
| MI | 12% | 6% | 10% | 10% | 11% | 616 |
| MN | 10% | 3% | 5% | 8% | 6% | 1,747 |
| MO | 4% | 1% | 3% | 3% | 1% | 401 |
| NC | 18% | 5% | 7% | 6% | 6% | 620 |
| NE | 7% | 2% | 1% | 5% | 8% | 396 |
| NH | 23% | 4% | 7% | 7% | 3% | 358 |
| NJ | 8% | 7% | 6% | 11% | 10% | 500 |
| NV | 18% | 10% | 12% | 11% | 2% | 396 |
| NY | 15% | 6% | 6% | 11% | 8% | 352 |
| OH | 14% | 5% | 6% | 5% | 6% | 712 |
| OK | 4% | 1% | 2% | 3% | 4% | 398 |
| OR | 20% | 12% | 13% | 12% | 6% | 420 |
| PA | 8% | 4% | 5% | 7% | 5% | 648 |
| RI | 18% | 5% | 4% | 6% | 3% | 349 |
| SC | 13% | 6% | 8% | 14% | 3% | 496 |
| SD | 7% | 5% | 4% | 5% | 2% | 321 |
| TN | 4% | 1% | 2% | 3% | 1% | 386 |
| ТХ | 12% | 6% | 8% | 5% | 6% | 2,383 |
| UT | 7% | 2% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 363 |
| VA | 11% | 6% | 11% | 6% | 4% | 800 |
| VT | 27% | 9% | 7% | 9% | 5% | 266 |
| WA | 12% | 3% | 5% | 6% | 4% | 418 |
| WI | 21% | 7% | 18% | 11% | 9% | 784 |
| WY | 26% | 7% | 7% | 10% | 7% | 254 |
| Average | 11% | 5% | 6% | 6% | 5% | 20,333 |

Table 91. Additional services needed, continued (categories are not mutually exclusive; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Social or relationship issues, meeting people | Communication technology | Environmental adaptations | Benefits or insurance information | Other | Ν |
|---------|--|-----------------------------|------------------------------|---|-------|--------|
| AL | 6% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 3% | 376 |
| AR | 4% | 3% | 3% | 4% | 7% | 503 |
| AZ | 6% | 5% | 4% | 4% | 4% | 399 |
| CO | 23% | 8% | 9% | 10% | 9% | 607 |
| СТ | 14% | 5% | 4% | 5% | 5% | 330 |
| DE | 22% | 14% | 8% | 19% | 16% | 277 |
| FL | 4% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 6% | 817 |
| GA | 1% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 1% | 473 |
| HI | 9% | 5% | 5% | 7% | 8% | 341 |
| IN | 7% | 2% | 1% | 1% | 9% | 715 |
| KS | 1% | 1% | 0% | 1% | 4% | 381 |
| KY | 2% | 1% | 0% | 1% | 1% | 426 |
| ME | 6% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 3% | 304 |
| MI | 16% | 6% | 5% | 10% | 11% | 616 |
| MN | 12% | 3% | 3% | 3% | 6% | 1,747 |
| MO | 5% | 3% | 2% | 1% | 3% | 401 |
| NC | 16% | 10% | 10% | 5% | 13% | 620 |
| NE | 11% | 3% | 2% | 2% | 7% | 396 |
| NH | 25% | 6% | 6% | 6% | 24% | 358 |
| NJ | 15% | 5% | 6% | 4% | 5% | 500 |
| NV | 22% | 4% | 1% | 8% | 4% | 396 |
| NY | 12% | 8% | 6% | 6% | 2% | 352 |
| ОН | 14% | 4% | 5% | 4% | 5% | 712 |
| OK | 5% | 2% | 2% | 6% | 12% | 398 |
| OR | 27% | 8% | 8% | 15% | 15% | 420 |
| PA | 11% | 3% | 3% | 3% | 5% | 648 |
| RI | 16% | 9% | 5% | 3% | 5% | 349 |
| SC | 19% | 4% | 1% | 3% | 2% | 496 |
| SD | 5% | 2% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 321 |
| TN | 9% | 2% | 3% | 1% | 8% | 386 |
| ТХ | 11% | 8% | 9% | 8% | 12% | 2,383 |
| UT | 8% | 4% | 4% | 1% | 2% | 363 |
| VA | 13% | 10% | 8% | 4% | 10% | 800 |
| VT | 24% | 12% | 8% | 4% | 6% | 266 |
| WA | 21% | 9% | 5% | 2% | 8% | 418 |
| WI | 21% | 9% | 11% | 12% | 5% | 784 |
| WY | 26% | 7% | 10% | 9% | 9% | 254 |
| Average | 13% | 5% | 4% | 5% | 7% | 20,333 |

Health

Table 92.Has a primary care doctor or primary care practitioner (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|------|----|--------|
| AL | 97% | 3% | 377 |
| AZ | 96% | 4% | 406 |
| AR | 96% | 4% | 505 |
| СО | 99% | 1% | 645 |
| СТ | 98% | 2% | 384 |
| DE | 98% | 2% | 299 |
| FL | 99% | 1% | 858 |
| GA | 97% | 3% | 469 |
| HI | 98% | 2% | 360 |
| IN | 99% | 1% | 740 |
| KS | 99% | 1% | 398 |
| KY | 98% | 2% | 423 |
| ME | 97% | 3% | 394 |
| MI | 98% | 2% | 651 |
| MN | 97% | 3% | 1,984 |
| MO | 99% | 1% | 403 |
| NE | 96% | 4% | 407 |
| NV | 97% | 3% | 394 |
| NH | 98% | 2% | 397 |
| NJ | 99% | 1% | 509 |
| NY | 100% | 0% | 445 |
| NC | 97% | 3% | 639 |
| OH | 98% | 2% | 688 |
| OK | 99% | 1% | 400 |
| OR | 96% | 4% | 414 |
| PA | 97% | 3% | 687 |
| RI | 97% | 3% | 348 |
| SC | 95% | 5% | 486 |
| SD | 99% | 1% | 340 |
| TN | 97% | 3% | 397 |
| ТХ | 99% | 1% | 2,332 |
| UT | 97% | 3% | 364 |
| VT | 100% | 0% | 346 |
| VA | 99% | 1% | 800 |
| WA | 99% | 1% | 433 |
| WI | 96% | 4% | 877 |
| WY | 97% | 3% | 290 |
| Average | 98% | 2% | 21,289 |

Table 93.In poor health (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Excellent | Very Good | Fairly Good | Poor | Ν |
|---------|-----------|--------------|----------------|------|--------|
| AL | 13% | 59% | 28% | 1% | 375 |
| AZ | 15% | 43% | 40% | 2% | 409 |
| AR | 16% | 46% | 36% | 1% | 500 |
| CO | 20% | 49% | 28% | 3% | 678 |
| СТ | 22% | 54% | 22% | 2% | 356 |
| DE | 22% | 53% | 24% | 1% | 318 |
| FL | 16% | 54% | 27% | 3% | 838 |
| GA | 16% | 58% | 23% | 3% | 474 |
| HI | 23% | 45% | 31% | 2% | 354 |
| IN | 20% | 54% | 24% | 2% | 728 |
| KS | 13% | 44% | 41% | 2% | 389 |
| KY | 2% | 31% | 54% | 13% | 427 |
| ME | 23% | 49% | 26% | 3% | 371 |
| MI | 19% | 45% | 33% | 3% | 648 |
| MN | 21% | 49% | 28% | 2% | 1,972 |
| MO | 24% | 46% | 28% | 2% | 402 |
| NE | 17% | 56% | 25% | 2% | 404 |
| NV | 21% | 49% | 28% | 3% | 387 |
| NH | 23% | 48% | 27% | 2% | 372 |
| NJ | 20% | 52% | 25% | 3% | 502 |
| NY | 16% | 53% | 29% | 2% | 420 |
| NC | 18% | 49% | 30% | 3% | 647 |
| ОН | 22% | 46% | 29% | 3% | 714 |
| ОК | 28% | 47% | 23% | 3% | 396 |
| OR | 17% | 44% | 36% | 3% | 409 |
| PA | 21% | 48% | 28% | 3% | 670 |
| RI | 20% | 48% | 28% | 4% | 348 |
| SC | 19% | 48% | 26% | 6% | 487 |
| SD | 23% | 43% | 32% | 3% | 314 |
| TN | 12% | 47% | 36% | 5% | 403 |
| ТХ | 21% | 47% | 28% | 3% | 2,347 |
| UT | 20% | 47% | 29% | 4% | 360 |
| VT | 24% | 50% | 24% | 2% | 335 |
| VA | 17% | 47% | 34% | 2% | 802 |
| WA | 20% | 47% | 28% | 4% | 436 |
| WI | 17% | 39% | 36% | 8% | 886 |
| WY | 17% | 44% | 35% | 3% | 300 |
| Average | 19% | 48% | 30% | 3% | 21,178 |

Table 94. Had a complete physical exam in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | In the past | One year ago | N |
|---------|----------------|-----------------|--------|
| | year | or more | |
| AL | 98% | 2% | 373 |
| AZ | 88% | 12% | 362 |
| AR | 95% | 5% | 484 |
| СО | 94% | 6% | 603 |
| СТ | 93% | 7% | 342 |
| DE | 83% | 17% | 227 |
| FL | 90% | 10% | 853 |
| GA | 91% | 9% | 466 |
| HI | 60% | 40% | 354 |
| IN | 92% | 8% | 726 |
| KS | 84% | 16% | 385 |
| KY | 94% | 6% | 385 |
| ME | 92% | 8% | 393 |
| MI | 87% | 13% | 584 |
| MN | 60% | 40% | 1,915 |
| MO | 92% | 8% | 393 |
| NE | 91% | 9% | 404 |
| NV | 74% | 26% | 373 |
| NH | 90% | 10% | 396 |
| NJ | 92% | 8% | 496 |
| NY | 96% | 4% | 445 |
| NC | 92% | 8% | 609 |
| OH | 89% | 11% | 538 |
| OK | 97% | 3% | 400 |
| OR | 86% | 14% | 392 |
| PA | 90% | 10% | 661 |
| RI | 94% | 6% | 316 |
| SC | 85% | 15% | 417 |
| SD | 94% | 6% | 315 |
| TN | 90% | 10% | 379 |
| ТΧ | 95% | 5% | 2,093 |
| UT | 89% | 11% | 331 |
| VT | 87% | 13% | 333 |
| VA | 82% | 18% | 787 |
| WA | 85% | 15% | 425 |
| WI | 88% | 12% | 847 |
| WY | 91% | 9% | 276 |
| Average | 88% | 12% | 20,078 |

Table 95. Had a dental exam in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Within the last six months | Within the past year | One year ago or more | Ν |
|---------|-------------------------------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|--------|
| AL | 50% | 35% | 15% | 338 |
| AZ | 45% | 31% | 24% | 339 |
| AR | 49% | 31% | 20% | 378 |
| CO | 57% | 17% | 25% | 608 |
| СТ | 63% | 33% | 4% | 331 |
| DE | 30% | 62% | 8% | 208 |
| FL | 42% | 39% | 19% | 835 |
| GA | 30% | 44% | 25% | 427 |
| HI | 30% | 25% | 45% | 348 |
| IN | 62% | 25% | 13% | 723 |
| KS | 45% | 36% | 19% | 337 |
| KY | 36% | 53% | 11% | 364 |
| ME | 51% | 29% | 20% | 377 |
| MI | 40% | 33% | 27% | 438 |
| MN | 52% | 21% | 27% | 1,986 |
| MO | 47% | 36% | 16% | 382 |
| NE | 65% | 30% | 5% | 398 |
| NV | 25% | 41% | 34% | 276 |
| NH | 52% | 23% | 25% | 377 |
| NJ | 57% | 30% | 13% | 460 |
| NY | 59% | 24% | 17% | 420 |
| NC | 50% | 34% | 17% | 565 |
| OH | 34% | 46% | 20% | 447 |
| OK | 64% | 15% | 21% | 398 |
| OR | 61% | 19% | 20% | 393 |
| PA | 57% | 31% | 12% | 563 |
| RI | 58% | 33% | 8% | 257 |
| SC | 51% | 35% | 14% | 369 |
| SD | 83% | 15% | 3% | 317 |
| TN | 58% | 27% | 14% | 366 |
| ТХ | 67% | 25% | 7% | 2,082 |
| UT | 44% | 41% | 16% | 295 |
| VT | 60% | 23% | 18% | 310 |
| VA | 33% | 33% | 35% | 728 |
| WA | 49% | 27% | 24% | 386 |
| WI | 48% | 25% | 27% | 854 |
| WY | 71% | 18% | 11% | 284 |
| Average | 51% | 31% | 18% | 18,964 |

Table 96. Had an eye exam or vision screening in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Within past year | Within past 2 years | Within past 3 years | Within past 5 years | 5 or more years ago | Has never had a vision screening | Ν |
|---------|------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|------------------------|---|--------|
| AL | 39% | 48% | 9% | 2% | 2% | 0% | 303 |
| AZ | 60% | 27% | 3% | 4% | 6% | 1% | 273 |
| AR | 69% | 18% | 4% | 2% | 5% | 2% | 341 |
| CO | 49% | 27% | 9% | 9% | 5% | 0% | 468 |
| СТ | 60% | 31% | 4% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 258 |
| DE | 70% | 27% | 2% | 0% | 1% | 0% | 181 |
| FL | 50% | 33% | 5% | 3% | 8% | 2% | 798 |
| GA | 57% | 26% | 3% | 2% | 8% | 4% | 342 |
| HI | 42% | 25% | 8% | 4% | 10% | 11% | 338 |
| IN | 53% | 25% | 6% | 3% | 9% | 4% | 713 |
| KS | 67% | 21% | 5% | 3% | 3% | 2% | 309 |
| KY | 77% | 12% | 3% | 3% | 5% | 0% | 273 |
| ME | 48% | 26% | 14% | 5% | 4% | 3% | 370 |
| MI | 53% | 22% | 9% | 5% | 9% | 4% | 329 |
| MN | 59% | 22% | 7% | 6% | 7% | 0% | 1,838 |
| MO | 64% | 25% | 2% | 1% | 5% | 3% | 366 |
| NE | 56% | 34% | 4% | 3% | 2% | 1% | 383 |
| NV | 51% | 32% | 10% | 4% | 0% | 2% | 226 |
| NH | 43% | 31% | 7% | 6% | 8% | 4% | 365 |
| NJ | 62% | 18% | 5% | 3% | 5% | 7% | 418 |
| NY | 55% | 24% | 5% | 6% | 11% | 0% | 411 |
| NC | 54% | 28% | 4% | 2% | 9% | 3% | 441 |
| OH | 53% | 34% | 6% | 4% | 3% | 1% | 391 |
| OK | 64% | 12% | 4% | 3% | 11% | 6% | 397 |
| OR | 53% | 21% | 5% | 4% | 12% | 5% | 367 |
| PA | 69% | 24% | 3% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 505 |
| RI | 62% | 27% | 4% | 1% | 3% | 3% | 231 |
| SC | 72% | 22% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 1% | 333 |
| SD | 74% | 25% | 1% | 0% | 0% | 0% | 305 |
| TN | 73% | 19% | 4% | 3% | 1% | 0% | 334 |
| ТΧ | 69% | 21% | 3% | 2% | 3% | 2% | 1,744 |
| UT | 47% | 25% | 10% | 7% | 11% | 1% | 197 |
| VT | 51% | 34% | 6% | 3% | 6% | 0% | 251 |
| VA | 55% | 23% | 5% | 5% | 10% | 2% | 440 |
| WA | 48% | 21% | 5% | 5% | 10% | 10% | 262 |
| WI | 57% | 20% | 8% | 4% | 8% | 4% | 843 |
| WY | 77% | 13% | 2% | 2% | 5% | 1% | 276 |
| Average | 58% | 25% | 5% | 3% | 6% | 3% | 16,620 |

Table 97. Had a hearing test in the past five years (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Within past 5 years | 5 years ago or more | Has never had a hearing test | Ν |
|---------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------------------|--------|
| AL | 73% | 16% | 11% | 171 |
| AZ | 70% | 23% | 7% | 184 |
| AR | 54% | 38% | 7% | 234 |
| CO | 88% | 12% | 0% | 113 |
| СТ | 78% | 12% | 9% | 162 |
| DE | 69% | 30% | 1% | 100 |
| FL | 44% | 39% | 17% | 687 |
| GA | 44% | 28% | 28% | 232 |
| HI | 48% | 29% | 23% | 310 |
| IN | 33% | 50% | 16% | 680 |
| KS | 46% | 29% | 26% | 180 |
| KY | 58% | 37% | 4% | 166 |
| ME | 40% | 26% | 34% | 208 |
| MI | 45% | 34% | 21% | 210 |
| MN | 62% | 38% | 0% | 927 |
| MO | 41% | 32% | 27% | 263 |
| NE | 43% | 37% | 20% | 298 |
| NV | 78% | 14% | 7% | 83 |
| NH | 32% | 40% | 28% | 345 |
| NJ | 43% | 33% | 25% | 348 |
| NY | 73% | 27% | 0% | 308 |
| NC | 50% | 37% | 13% | 318 |
| OH | 60% | 29% | 11% | 209 |
| OK | 37% | 32% | 31% | 393 |
| OR | 44% | 33% | 22% | 289 |
| PA | 88% | 6% | 6% | 320 |
| RI | 56% | 33% | 11% | 152 |
| SC | 65% | 20% | 15% | 191 |
| SD | 58% | 35% | 8% | 165 |
| TN | 90% | 7% | 3% | 279 |
| ТХ | 80% | 14% | 6% | 1,492 |
| UT | 54% | 40% | 6% | 134 |
| VT | 72% | 23% | 6% | 141 |
| VA | 52% | 32% | 16% | 266 |
| WA | 41% | 34% | 25% | 223 |
| WI | 34% | 35% | 31% | 781 |
| WY | 36% | 41% | 22% | 223 |
| Average | 56% | 29% | 15% | 11,785 |

Table 98. Had a Pap test in the past three years (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Within the past year | Within the past 2 years | Within the past 3 years | Within the past 5 years | 5 or more years ago | Has never had a Pap test | Ν |
|---------|----------------------------|-------------------------------|-------------------------------|-------------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------------------|-------|
| AL | 50% | 26% | 7% | 3% | 10% | 4% | 98 |
| AZ | 24% | 24% | 10% | 4% | 3% | 35% | 71 |
| AR | 43% | 13% | 7% | 4% | 15% | 19% | 124 |
| CO | 21% | 23% | 13% | 27% | 17% | 0% | 48 |
| СТ | 45% | 17% | 4% | 5% | 13% | 16% | 76 |
| DE | 72% | 17% | 2% | 0% | 4% | 6% | 54 |
| FL | 33% | 19% | 6% | 3% | 7% | 32% | 322 |
| GA | 39% | 20% | 5% | 4% | 8% | 23% | 132 |
| HI | 31% | 19% | 11% | 1% | 6% | 31% | 109 |
| IN | 24% | 15% | 6% | 3% | 9% | 43% | 272 |
| KS | 28% | 8% | 13% | 7% | 13% | 30% | 99 |
| KY | 45% | 16% | 8% | 7% | 5% | 20% | 76 |
| ME | 36% | 8% | 11% | 5% | 16% | 23% | 107 |
| MI | 26% | 14% | 7% | 7% | 24% | 23% | 102 |
| MN | 17% | 16% | 13% | 18% | 35% | 0% | 493 |
| MO | 32% | 23% | 7% | 3% | 9% | 26% | 126 |
| NE | 26% | 15% | 8% | 17% | 17% | 17% | 127 |
| NV | 28% | 51% | 10% | 3% | 3% | 5% | 39 |
| NH | 16% | 15% | 5% | 10% | 25% | 29% | 157 |
| NJ | 40% | 15% | 6% | 3% | 8% | 28% | 146 |
| NY | 20% | 15% | 10% | 11% | 43% | 0% | 123 |
| NC | 31% | 15% | 5% | 6% | 13% | 30% | 144 |
| OH | 41% | 26% | 7% | 3% | 8% | 16% | 116 |
| OK | 23% | 11% | 6% | 4% | 20% | 35% | 162 |
| OR | 29% | 12% | 7% | 6% | 12% | 35% | 86 |
| PA | 42% | 23% | 9% | 7% | 8% | 10% | 132 |
| RI | 40% | 25% | 7% | 5% | 7% | 17% | 60 |
| SC | 47% | 21% | 7% | 3% | 11% | 11% | 100 |
| SD | 14% | 23% | 13% | 8% | 36% | 8% | 80 |
| TN | 35% | 20% | 10% | 7% | 11% | 17% | 124 |
| ТΧ | 41% | 14% | 13% | 20% | 7% | 5% | 76 |
| UT | 20% | 7% | 6% | 20% | 9% | 37% | 54 |
| VT | 28% | 18% | 5% | 14% | 18% | 17% | 83 |
| VA | 32% | 14% | 7% | 7% | 15% | 26% | 144 |
| WA | 23% | 14% | 4% | 2% | 10% | 46% | 99 |
| WI | 29% | 17% | 8% | 6% | 19% | 21% | 329 |
| WY | 37% | 5% | 8% | 8% | 18% | 24% | 103 |
| Average | 33% | 18% | 8% | 7% | 14% | 21% | 4,793 |

Table 99. Had a mammogram test in the past two years (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Within past | Within past 2 | Within past 3 | Within past 5 | 5 or more years ago | Has never had a | Ν |
|---------|----------------|------------------|------------------|---------------|------------------------|--------------------|-------|
| | year | years | years | years | , , | mammogram | |
| AL | 56% | 25% | 3% | 5% | 6% | 5% | 63 |
| AZ | 39% | 33% | 3% | 3% | 0% | 21% | 33 |
| AR | 59% | 16% | 4% | 1% | 5% | 14% | 73 |
| CO | 25% | 25% | 9% | 19% | 22% | 0% | 32 |
| СТ | 63% | 20% | 5% | 0% | 5% | 7% | 60 |
| DE | 75% | 19% | 0% | 3% | 3% | 0% | 36 |
| FL | 48% | 24% | 4% | 3% | 3% | 18% | 143 |
| GA | 58% | 19% | 1% | 2% | 4% | 16% | 81 |
| HI | 31% | 19% | 11% | 6% | 7% | 26% | 72 |
| IN | 53% | 13% | 1% | 3% | 3% | 26% | 89 |
| KS | 52% | 17% | 5% | 5% | 5% | 16% | 63 |
| KY | 54% | 17% | 2% | 7% | 7% | 13% | 46 |
| ME | 58% | 16% | 9% | 1% | 3% | 13% | 79 |
| MI | 51% | 19% | 4% | 9% | 6% | 12% | 81 |
| MN | 41% | 32% | 7% | 9% | 10% | 0% | 434 |
| MO | 53% | 17% | 3% | 1% | 4% | 22% | 72 |
| NE | 61% | 15% | 9% | 3% | 3% | 9% | 74 |
| NV | 33% | 38% | 21% | 0% | 0% | 8% | 24 |
| NH | 49% | 12% | 7% | 5% | 5% | 22% | 76 |
| NJ | 60% | 18% | 6% | 3% | 3% | 10% | 78 |
| NY | 44% | 14% | 6% | 10% | 26% | 0% | 124 |
| NC | 54% | 15% | 4% | 4% | 7% | 17% | 84 |
| OH | 50% | 24% | 4% | 3% | 7% | 12% | 68 |
| OK | 50% | 13% | 3% | 3% | 9% | 23% | 101 |
| OR | 74% | 9% | 0% | 0% | 2% | 15% | 46 |
| PA | 59% | 20% | 3% | 4% | 5% | 9% | 94 |
| RI | 67% | 19% | 5% | 5% | 0% | 5% | 42 |
| SC | 70% | 18% | 2% | 6% | 1% | 2% | 82 |
| SD | 66% | 12% | 5% | 5% | 1% | 10% | 73 |
| TN | 66% | 13% | 6% | 2% | 0% | 12% | 97 |
| ТХ | 63% | 19% | 2% | 10% | 5% | 2% | 62 |
| UT | 47% | 18% | 6% | 0% | 2% | 27% | 49 |
| VT | 63% | 14% | 0% | 7% | 7% | 10% | 59 |
| VA | 55% | 11% | 3% | 13% | 6% | 11% | 87 |
| WA | 48% | 13% | 7% | 9% | 4% | 20% | 46 |
| WI | 51% | 18% | 6% | 5% | 10% | 11% | 189 |
| WY | 68% | 3% | 5% | 3% | 5% | 15% | 59 |
| Average | 54% | 18% | 5% | 5% | 5% | 12% | 3,071 |

Table 100. Last colorectal cancer screening (among people age 50 and over; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Colonoscopy within the past 10 years | Flexible sigmoidoscopy within the past 5 years | Testing for colorectal cancer with stool sample, using a Fecal Occult Blood Test (FOBT) or Fecal Immunochemical Test (FIT) in the | Has never had screening for colorectal cancer or screening was more than 10 | Ν |
|---------|--|---|---|---|-------|
| | | | past year | years ago | |
| AL | 25% | 0% | 1% | 10% | 151 |
| AZ | 21% | 1% | 6% | 4% | 67 |
| AR | 33% | 1% | 3% | 12% | 170 |
| СО | 20% | 0% | 0% | 0% | 200 |
| СТ | 50% | 0% | 5% | 5% | 147 |
| DE | 39% | 0% | 0% | 1% | 125 |
| FL | 47% | 1% | 3% | 32% | 219 |
| GA | 27% | 1% | 4% | 20% | 177 |
| HI | 21% | 2% | 16% | 30% | 121 |
| IN | 50% | 0% | 3% | 31% | 154 |
| KS | 35% | 0% | 3% | 16% | 117 |
| KY | 25% | 1% | 2% | 10% | 157 |
| ME | 29% | 0% | 6% | 15% | 162 |
| МІ | 22% | 0% | 6% | 14% | 267 |
| MN | 32% | 0% | 2% | 0% | 818 |
| МО | 49% | 1% | 7% | 22% | 127 |
| NE | 37% | 0% | 15% | 12% | 155 |
| NV | 5% | 0% | 0% | 5% | 86 |
| NH | 48% | 0% | 5% | 31% | 120 |
| NJ | 40% | 0% | 1% | 17% | 149 |
| NY | 76% | 4% | 1% | 0% | 137 |
| NC | 40% | 1% | 5% | 12% | 171 |
| ОН | 23% | 1% | 2% | 5% | 198 |
| ок | 45% | 0% | 11% | 39% | 150 |
| OR | 30% | 2% | 17% | 17% | 148 |
| PA | 29% | 0% | 2% | 4% | 248 |
| RI | 35% | 1% | 2% | 7% | 122 |
| SC | 29% | 1% | 2% | 6% | 247 |
| SD | 54% | 1% | 4% | 7% | 134 |
| TN | 42% | 0% | 2% | 13% | 188 |
| TX | 45% | 2% | 6% | 10% | 760 |
| UT | 37% | 0% | 0% | 6% | 79 |
| VT | 42% | 0% | 8% | 14% | 132 |
| VA | 32% | 0% | 2% | 11% | 293 |
| WA | 24% | 0% | 4% | 14% | 116 |
| WI | 52% | 3% | 5% | 20% | 330 |
| WY | 31% | 5% | 3% | 18% | 94 |
| Average | 36% | 1% | 4% | 13% | 7,236 |

Table 101. Had a flu vaccine in the past year (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | No | Yes | N |
|---------|-----|------|--------|
| AL | 33% | 67% | 274 |
| AZ | 22% | 78% | 221 |
| AR | 16% | 84% | 347 |
| СО | 22% | 78% | 669 |
| СТ | 6% | 94% | 232 |
| DE | 11% | 89% | 180 |
| FL | 43% | 57% | 830 |
| GA | 34% | 66% | 368 |
| HI | 33% | 67% | 328 |
| IN | 37% | 63% | 726 |
| KS | 16% | 84% | 318 |
| KY | 13% | 87% | 263 |
| ME | 14% | 86% | 276 |
| МІ | 20% | 80% | 358 |
| MN | 0% | 100% | 691 |
| MO | 23% | 77% | 367 |
| NE | 11% | 89% | 348 |
| NV | 48% | 52% | 105 |
| NH | 28% | 72% | 354 |
| NJ | 27% | 73% | 436 |
| NY | 64% | 36% | 445 |
| NC | 21% | 79% | 444 |
| OH | 21% | 79% | 276 |
| OK | 21% | 79% | 400 |
| OR | 24% | 76% | 397 |
| PA | 18% | 82% | 320 |
| RI | 6% | 94% | 257 |
| SC | 12% | 88% | 304 |
| SD | 7% | 93% | 281 |
| TN | 17% | 83% | 255 |
| тх | 12% | 88% | 1,670 |
| UT | 10% | 90% | 202 |
| VT | 14% | 86% | 239 |
| VA | 12% | 88% | 478 |
| WA | 30% | 70% | 358 |
| WI | 27% | 73% | 860 |
| WY | 29% | 71% | 287 |
| Average | 22% | 78% | 15,164 |

Medication

Table 102. Takes at least one medication for mood, anxiety, psychotic disorder and/or behavioral challenge (information may have been obtained through state records) ¹²

| State | Takes at least one medication for mood, anxiety, psychotic disorder and/or behavioral challenge | Does not take medication for mood, anxiety, psychotic disorder and/or behavioral challenge | Ν |
|---------|--|---|--------|
| AL | 59% | 41% | 376 |
| AZ | 43% | 57% | 410 |
| AR | 61% | 39% | 484 |
| CO | 54% | 46% | 612 |
| СТ | 55% | 45% | 371 |
| DE | 55% | 45% | 255 |
| FL | 43% | 57% | 842 |
| GA | 47% | 53% | 465 |
| HI | 32% | 68% | 342 |
| IN | 46% | 54% | 712 |
| KS | 67% | 33% | 396 |
| KY | 64% | 36% | 390 |
| ME | 58% | 42% | 370 |
| МІ | 62% | 38% | 636 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 59% | 41% | 399 |
| NE | 59% | 41% | 383 |
| NV | 55% | 45% | 393 |
| NH | 62% | 38% | 392 |
| NJ | 52% | 48% | 497 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 57% | 43% | 630 |
| OH | 51% | 49% | 639 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 64% | 36% | 400 |
| PA | 54% | 46% | 670 |
| RI | 53% | 47% | 270 |
| SC | 42% | 58% | 481 |
| SD | 65% | 35% | 325 |
| TN | 63% | 37% | 378 |
| ТХ | 51% | 49% | 2,163 |
| UT | 69% | 31% | 357 |
| VT | 56% | 44% | 341 |
| VA | 62% | 38% | 792 |
| WA | 54% | 46% | 430 |
| WI | 66% | 34% | 566 |
| WY | 56% | 44% | 322 |
| Average | 56% | 44% | 17,489 |

 $^{^{\}rm 12}$ Data were not available in records for MN, NY, and OR

Table 103. Takes medication for mood, anxiety, and/or psychotic disorders (information may have been obtained through state records) ¹³

| State | Takes at least one medication for mood, anxiety and or psychotic disorder | Does not take medication for mood, anxiety and or psychotic disorder | Ν |
|----------|--|---|--------|
| AL | 55% | 45% | 374 |
| AZ | 41% | 59% | 412 |
| AR | 57% | 43% | 488 |
| СО | 51% | 49% | 610 |
| СТ | 49% | 51% | 373 |
| DE | 49% | 51% | 252 |
| FL | 39% | 61% | 841 |
| GA | 42% | 58% | 473 |
| HI | 22% | 78% | 350 |
| IN | 41% | 59% | 716 |
| KS | 63% | 37% | 398 |
| KY | 59% | 41% | 397 |
| ME | 55% | 45% | 373 |
| MI | 59% | 41% | 638 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 55% | 45% | 400 |
| NE | 51% | 49% | 381 |
| NV | 50% | 50% | 394 |
| NH | 60% | 40% | 391 |
| NJ | 47% | 53% | 496 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 51% | 49% | 631 |
| OH | 48% | 52% | 647 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 61% | 40% | 400 |
| PA | 52% | 48% | 666 |
| RI | 50% | 50% | 272 |
| SC | 39% | 61% | 483 |
| SD | 62% | 38% | 330 |
| TN | 61% | 39% | 379 |
| ТХ | 48% | 52% | 2,186 |
| UT | 66% | 34% | 356 |
| VT | 53% | 47% | 341 |
| VA WA | 58% | 42% | 794 |
| | 50% | 50% 35% | 436 |
| WI | 65% | 35% | 566 |
| WY | 52% | 48% | 329 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Average | 52% | 48% | 17,573 |

¹³ Data were not available in records for MN, NY, and OR

Table 104. Number of medications taken for at least one of the following: mood disorders, anxiety, or psychotic disorders if taking at least one medication for this purpose (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | 1-2 medications | 3-4 medications | 5-10 medications | 11 or more medications | Ν |
|---------|--------------------|--------------------|---------------------|------------------------|-------|
| AL | 71% | 26% | 3% | 0% | 207 |
| AZ | 65% | 32% | 4% | 0% | 165 |
| AR | 71% | 24% | 5% | 0% | 266 |
| СО | 77% | 20% | 2% | 0% | 284 |
| СТ | 77% | 21% | 2% | 0% | 172 |
| DE | 87% | 13% | 0% | 0% | 95 |
| FL | 78% | 20% | 2% | 0% | 325 |
| GA | 67% | 25% | 8% | 0% | 198 |
| HI | 75% | 22% | 3% | 0% | 77 |
| IN | 76% | 22% | 2% | 0% | 291 |
| KS | 68% | 29% | 3% | 0% | 245 |
| KY | 73% | 21% | 6% | 0% | 210 |
| ME | 77% | 19% | 4% | 0% | 189 |
| MI | 60% | 32% | 8% | 1% | 367 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 67% | 26% | 7% | 0% | 217 |
| NE | 70% | 24% | 6% | 0% | 193 |
| NV | 76% | 21% | 3% | 0% | 195 |
| NH | 69% | 26% | 6% | 0% | 232 |
| NJ | 67% | 27% | 6% | 0% | 230 |
| NC | 69% | 26% | 5% | 0% | 310 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | 75% | 20% | 4% | 0% | 279 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 62% | 26% | 11% | 0% | 242 |
| PA | 62% | 29% | 9% | 0% | 332 |
| RI | 73% | 22% | 5% | 0% | 127 |
| SC | 73% | 21% | 6% | 0% | 182 |
| SD | 66% | 28% | 7% | 0% | 198 |
| TN | 68% | 28% | 4% | 1% | 180 |
| ТХ | 65% | 26% | 8% | 0% | 983 |
| UT | 66% | 29% | 5% | 0% | 227 |
| VT | 67% | 29% | 4% | 0% | 180 |
| VA | 63% | 30% | 7% | 0% | 445 |
| WA | 80% | 16% | 3% | 0% | 213 |
| WI | 66% | 28% | 7% | 0% | 355 |
| WY | 77% | 18% | 5% | 0% | 170 |
| Average | 71% | 24% | 5% | 0% | 8,581 |

Table 105. Takes medication for behavior challenges (information may have been obtained through state records) ¹⁴

| State | Takes at least one medication for behavioral | Does not take medication for behavioral | Ν |
|----------|--|---|------------|
| A 1 | challenges | challenges | 075 |
| AL AZ | 29% 26% | 71% 74% | 375 |
| AR | 32% | 68% | 405 482 |
| CO | 24% | 76% | 593 |
| CT | 31% | 69% | 371 |
| DE | 31% | 65% | 257 |
| FL | | | |
| GA | 17% | 83% | 847 |
| HI | 16% | 84% | 468 |
| IN | 16% | 84% 83% | 350 710 |
| KS | 38% | | |
| KS KY | 38% | 62% 78% | 396 |
| | | | 386 |
| ME | 15% | 85% 73% | 366 |
| MI | 27% | | 626 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 21% | 79% | 397 |
| NE | 41% | 59% | 385 |
| NV | 27% | 73% | 388 |
| NH | 26% | 74% | 393 |
| NJ | 23% | 77% | 498 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| NC | 32% | 68% | 627 |
| OH | 14% | 86% | 648 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 24% | 76% | 400 |
| PA | 19% | 81% | 664 |
| RI | 26% | 74% | 269 |
| SC | 23% | 77% | 475 |
| SD | 18% | 82% | 318 |
| TN | 28% | 72% | 362 |
| ТХ | 26% | 74% | 2,130 |
| UT | 41% | 59% | 351 |
| VT | 25% | 75% | 341 |
| VA | 30% | 70% | 777 |
| WA | 19% | 81% | 420 |
| WI | 29% | 71% | 555 |
| WY | 21% | 79% | 322 |
| Average | 25% | 75% | 17,352 |

¹⁴ Data were not available in records for MN and NY

Table 106. Number of medications taken for behavior challenges if taking at least one for this purpose (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | 1-2 | 3-4 | 5-10 | 11 or more | Ν |
|---------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------|
| | medications | medications | medications | medications | |
| AL | 81% | 15% | 4% | 0% | 108 |
| AZ | 75% | 22% | 3% | 0% | 106 |
| AR | 71% | 26% | 3% | 0% | 148 |
| СО | 88% | 10% | 2% | 0% | 127 |
| СТ | 84% | 15% | 1% | 0% | 107 |
| DE | 93% | 7% | 0% | 0% | 69 |
| FL | 82% | 18% | 0% | 0% | 145 |
| GA | 59% | 30% | 11% | 0% | 76 |
| HI | 84% | 16% | 0% | 0% | 55 |
| IN | 87% | 12% | 1% | 0% | 117 |
| KS | 81% | 17% | 3% | 0% | 144 |
| KY | 82% | 12% | 6% | 0% | 78 |
| ME | 88% | 12% | 0% | 0% | 51 |
| MI | 81% | 17% | 2% | 0% | 161 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 75% | 19% | 6% | 0% | 83 |
| NE | 78% | 19% | 3% | 0% | 152 |
| NV | 89% | 10% | 1% | 0% | 100 |
| NH | 70% | 26% | 4% | 0% | 100 |
| NJ | 77% | 18% | 5% | 0% | 110 |
| NC | 78% | 19% | 3% | 0% | 192 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | 85% | 11% | 4% | 0% | 73 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 89% | 11% | 0% | 0% | 95 |
| PA | 77% | 18% | 5% | 0% | 117 |
| RI | 80% | 18% | 2% | 0% | 66 |
| SC | 64% | 30% | 6% | 0% | 102 |
| SD | 85% | 11% | 4% | 0% | 54 |
| TN | 71% | 23% | 6% | 0% | 69 |
| ТХ | 79% | 18% | 3% | 0% | 505 |
| UT | 70% | 26% | 4% | 0% | 137 |
| VT | 81% | 12% | 7% | 0% | 85 |
| VA | 76% | 18% | 6% | 0% | 227 |
| WA | 92% | 8% | 0% | 0% | 79 |
| WI | 75% | 19% | 6% | 0% | 161 |
| WY | 81% | 16% | 3% | 0% | 67 |
| Average | 80% | 17% | 3% | 0% | 4,066 |

Table 107. Has a behavior plan (information may have been obtained through state records) ¹⁵

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 22% | 78% | 376 |
| AZ | 15% | 85% | 407 |
| AR | 47% | 53% | 478 |
| CO | 31% | 69% | 622 |
| СТ | 46% | 54% | 380 |
| DE | 50% | 50% | 307 |
| FL | 15% | 85% | 855 |
| GA | 8% | 92% | 475 |
| HI | 15% | 85% | 361 |
| IN | 43% | 57% | 740 |
| KS | 59% | 41% | 394 |
| KY | 32% | 68% | 425 |
| ME | 8% | 92% | 397 |
| МІ | 22% | 78% | 648 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 7% | 93% | 396 |
| NE | 48% | 52% | 389 |
| NV | 46% | 54% | 405 |
| NH | 17% | 83% | 396 |
| NJ | 9% | 91% | 503 |
| NC | 23% | 77% | 636 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | 6% | 94% | 719 |
| ОК | 32% | 68% | 400 |
| OR | 22% | 78% | 405 |
| PA | 31% | 69% | 678 |
| RI | 36% | 64% | 305 |
| SC | 20% | 80% | 491 |
| SD | 30% | 70% | 342 |
| TN | 26% | 74% | 399 |
| ТХ | 34% | 66% | 2,242 |
| UT | 40% | 60% | 369 |
| VT | 39% | 61% | 346 |
| VA | 20% | 80% | 791 |
| WA | 22% | 78% | 386 |
| WI | 16% | 84% | 569 |
| WY | 36% | 64% | 341 |
| Average | 28% | 72% | 18,373 |

¹⁵ Data were not available in records for MN and NY

Table 108. Has a behavior plan (among those who take medication for a behavior challenge; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | N |
|---------|-----|-----|-------|
| AL | 64% | 36% | 108 |
| AZ | 46% | 54% | 103 |
| AR | 89% | 11% | 149 |
| CO | 57% | 43% | 131 |
| СТ | 88% | 12% | 115 |
| DE | 91% | 9% | 88 |
| FL | 54% | 46% | 147 |
| GA | 39% | 61% | 76 |
| HI | 53% | 47% | 55 |
| IN | 77% | 23% | 120 |
| KS | 86% | 14% | 148 |
| KY | 63% | 37% | 83 |
| ME | 11% | 89% | 54 |
| МІ | 50% | 50% | 164 |
| MN | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| MO | 29% | 71% | 84 |
| NE | 87% | 13% | 158 |
| NV | 82% | 18% | 101 |
| NH | 43% | 57% | 101 |
| NJ | 24% | 76% | 111 |
| NC | 49% | 51% | 196 |
| NY | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OH | 28% | 72% | 90 |
| OR | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| OK | 55% | 45% | 95 |
| PA | 63% | 37% | 126 |
| RI | 81% | 19% | 69 |
| SC | 64% | 36% | 108 |
| SD | 61% | 39% | 54 |
| TN | 54% | 46% | 99 |
| ТХ | 73% | 27% | 531 |
| UT | 68% | 32% | 145 |
| VT | 66% | 34% | 85 |
| VA | 41% | 59% | 228 |
| WA | 52% | 48% | 69 |
| WI | 38% | 62% | 160 |
| WY | 51% | 49% | 67 |
| Average | 58% | 42% | 4,218 |

Wellness

Table 109. Exercises or does physical activity at least once per week for 10 minutes or more at a time (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | None | One or two times | Three or four times | Five or more times | N |
|---------|------|------------------------|---------------------------|-----------------------|--------|
| AL | 21% | 34% | 22% | 23% | 375 |
| AZ | 30% | 31% | 18% | 21% | 410 |
| AR | 20% | 20% | 22% | 38% | 498 |
| СО | 17% | 26% | 24% | 34% | 677 |
| СТ | 20% | 27% | 22% | 31% | 352 |
| DE | 24% | 32% | 17% | 27% | 315 |
| FL | 34% | 27% | 20% | 19% | 831 |
| GA | 17% | 39% | 26% | 17% | 469 |
| HI | 15% | 13% | 16% | 56% | 357 |
| IN | 40% | 22% | 16% | 22% | 729 |
| KS | 27% | 25% | 19% | 29% | 384 |
| KY | 56% | 26% | 15% | 3% | 423 |
| ME | 23% | 28% | 20% | 30% | 374 |
| MI | 27% | 23% | 20% | 30% | 646 |
| MN | 19% | 20% | 18% | 43% | 1,958 |
| МО | 28% | 21% | 18% | 33% | 401 |
| NE | 15% | 23% | 26% | 36% | 404 |
| NV | 18% | 33% | 18% | 31% | 389 |
| NH | 9% | 21% | 23% | 47% | 376 |
| NJ | 22% | 30% | 20% | 27% | 495 |
| NY | 28% | 28% | 17% | 27% | 415 |
| NC | 25% | 20% | 19% | 37% | 645 |
| OH | 29% | 25% | 20% | 26% | 709 |
| OK | 54% | 15% | 13% | 17% | 397 |
| OR | 24% | 17% | 19% | 40% | 407 |
| PA | 31% | 27% | 17% | 25% | 654 |
| RI | 16% | 22% | 23% | 39% | 346 |
| SC | 34% | 26% | 18% | 22% | 489 |
| SD | 19% | 29% | 16% | 36% | 310 |
| TN | 22% | 23% | 18% | 37% | 388 |
| ТХ | 17% | 21% | 20% | 42% | 2,337 |
| UT | 23% | 18% | 19% | 40% | 363 |
| VT | 18% | 24% | 23% | 35% | 334 |
| VA | 20% | 26% | 21% | 34% | 790 |
| WA | 24% | 21% | 21% | 35% | 433 |
| WI | 25% | 20% | 17% | 39% | 877 |
| WY | 15% | 24% | 24% | 36% | 300 |
| Average | 24% | 24% | 20% | 31% | 21,057 |

Table 110. Exercises or does physical activity at least once per week that makes the muscles in arms, legs, back, and/or chest work hard (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | None | One or two times | Three or four times | Five or more times | Ν |
|---------|------|------------------------|---------------------------|-----------------------|--------|
| AL | 82% | 9% | 5% | 4% | 375 |
| AZ | 53% | 31% | 8% | 8% | 412 |
| AR | 72% | 13% | 6% | 9% | 499 |
| CO | 45% | 28% | 14% | 14% | 675 |
| СТ | 52% | 20% | 13% | 15% | 342 |
| DE | 75% | 14% | 7% | 4% | 314 |
| FL | 70% | 16% | 7% | 7% | 828 |
| GA | 72% | 14% | 8% | 5% | 470 |
| HI | 58% | 16% | 7% | 19% | 355 |
| IN | 79% | 11% | 6% | 5% | 725 |
| KS | 65% | 17% | 7% | 11% | 391 |
| KY | 64% | 22% | 12% | 2% | 420 |
| ME | 67% | 15% | 8% | 10% | 370 |
| MI | 61% | 19% | 10% | 10% | 643 |
| MN | 54% | 15% | 10% | 20% | 1,954 |
| MO | 65% | 17% | 7% | 11% | 400 |
| NE | 59% | 25% | 7% | 9% | 406 |
| NV | 58% | 22% | 7% | 13% | 391 |
| NH | 51% | 28% | 11% | 10% | 374 |
| NJ | 66% | 19% | 8% | 7% | 496 |
| NY | 64% | 18% | 6% | 12% | 414 |
| NC | 62% | 16% | 10% | 13% | 636 |
| OH | 64% | 17% | 8% | 10% | 710 |
| OK | 66% | 10% | 5% | 19% | 397 |
| OR | 65% | 17% | 7% | 11% | 409 |
| PA | 55% | 21% | 12% | 13% | 656 |
| RI | 50% | 20% | 13% | 18% | 342 |
| SC | 69% | 13% | 5% | 13% | 491 |
| SD | 51% | 25% | 11% | 13% | 309 |
| TN | 53% | 21% | 9% | 17% | 384 |
| ТХ | 54% | 19% | 11% | 17% | 2,309 |
| UT | 64% | 15% | 8% | 14% | 361 |
| VT | 60% | 20% | 8% | 12% | 330 |
| VA | 65% | 18% | 8% | 9% | 789 |
| WA | 64% | 17% | 9% | 10% | 434 |
| WI | 57% | 18% | 11% | 14% | 880 |
| WY | 52% | 22% | 15% | 11% | 302 |
| Average | 62% | 18% | 9% | 11% | 20,993 |

Table 111. Body Mass Index (BMI) category (BMI calculated using data on weight and height; information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Underweight | Normal | Overweight | Obese | Ν |
|---------|-------------|--------|------------|-------|--------|
| AL | 1% | 19% | 32% | 48% | 372 |
| AZ | 4% | 38% | 28% | 30% | 295 |
| AR | 6% | 26% | 24% | 44% | 502 |
| СО | 7% | 37% | 27% | 29% | 663 |
| СТ | 3% | 31% | 35% | 31% | 205 |
| DE | 3% | 31% | 30% | 35% | 234 |
| FL | 6% | 34% | 31% | 29% | 718 |
| GA | 5% | 24% | 29% | 43% | 403 |
| HI | 9% | 35% | 25% | 31% | 362 |
| IN | 6% | 26% | 27% | 42% | 738 |
| KS | 6% | 26% | 25% | 43% | 371 |
| KY | 6% | 23% | 28% | 43% | 393 |
| ME | 4% | 31% | 27% | 38% | 280 |
| MI | 6% | 30% | 26% | 38% | 568 |
| MN | 5% | 32% | 30% | 33% | 1,559 |
| MO | 4% | 38% | 26% | 32% | 397 |
| NE | 3% | 33% | 30% | 34% | 388 |
| NV | 2% | 29% | 31% | 38% | 390 |
| NH | 2% | 25% | 28% | 45% | 375 |
| NJ | 7% | 30% | 23% | 40% | 429 |
| NY | 3% | 33% | 31% | 34% | 316 |
| NC | 7% | 33% | 28% | 32% | 516 |
| OH | 6% | 27% | 28% | 38% | 412 |
| ОК | 7% | 31% | 26% | 37% | 400 |
| OR | 2% | 31% | 26% | 41% | 396 |
| PA | 4% | 29% | 28% | 40% | 359 |
| RI | 5% | 32% | 31% | 32% | 308 |
| SC | 2% | 27% | 30% | 42% | 256 |
| SD | 4% | 20% | 30% | 46% | 329 |
| TN | 4% | 26% | 29% | 41% | 344 |
| ТХ | 6% | 34% | 28% | 32% | 2,221 |
| UT | 9% | 33% | 27% | 31% | 344 |
| VT | 4% | 28% | 32% | 36% | 343 |
| VA | 5% | 30% | 29% | 37% | 592 |
| WA | 6% | 33% | 27% | 35% | 338 |
| WI | 5% | 28% | 28% | 38% | 789 |
| WY | 8% | 30% | 27% | 34% | 237 |
| Average | 5% | 30% | 28% | 37% | 18,142 |

Table 112. Uses nicotine or tobacco products (information may have been obtained through state records)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 6% | 94% | 375 |
| AZ | 4% | 96% | 397 |
| AR | 9% | 91% | 477 |
| СО | 7% | 93% | 685 |
| СТ | 5% | 95% | 367 |
| DE | 5% | 95% | 307 |
| FL | 4% | 96% | 847 |
| GA | 5% | 95% | 467 |
| HI | 3% | 97% | 340 |
| IN | 5% | 95% | 737 |
| KS | 8% | 92% | 396 |
| KY | 14% | 86% | 411 |
| ME | 6% | 94% | 376 |
| MI | 7% | 93% | 634 |
| MN | 7% | 93% | 2,000 |
| MO | 7% | 93% | 401 |
| NE | 6% | 94% | 390 |
| NV | 4% | 96% | 397 |
| NH | 8% | 92% | 392 |
| NJ | 4% | 96% | 496 |
| NY | 5% | 95% | 316 |
| NC | 5% | 95% | 634 |
| OH | 8% | 92% | 656 |
| OK | 6% | 94% | 400 |
| OR | 9% | 91% | 419 |
| PA | 9% | 91% | 648 |
| RI | 4% | 96% | 340 |
| SC | 10% | 90% | 473 |
| SD | 8% | 92% | 337 |
| TN | 11% | 89% | 396 |
| ТХ | 5% | 95% | 2,294 |
| UT | 7% | 93% | 361 |
| VT | 7% | 93% | 342 |
| VA | 4% | 96% | 765 |
| WA | 5% | 95% | 420 |
| WI | 14% | 86% | 880 |
| WY | 12% | 88% | 298 |
| Average | 7% | 93% | 20,871 |

National Core Indicators™

Rights and Respect

Table 113. Others (who do not live in the home) let person know before entering home

| State | Yes | Sometimes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----------|----|--------|
| AL | 94% | 3% | 2% | 343 |
| AZ | 84% | 12% | 4% | 277 |
| AR | 91% | 6% | 3% | 388 |
| CO | 93% | 5% | 2% | 458 |
| СТ | 89% | 6% | 5% | 257 |
| DE | 91% | 5% | 4% | 216 |
| FL | 93% | 3% | 4% | 561 |
| GA | 86% | 12% | 2% | 309 |
| HI | 90% | 4% | 6% | 157 |
| IN | 96% | 2% | 2% | 509 |
| KS | 89% | 8% | 3% | 267 |
| KY | 93% | 7% | 1% | 267 |
| ME | 91% | 7% | 2% | 320 |
| MI | 89% | 7% | 4% | 399 |
| MN | 91% | 6% | 3% | 1,523 |
| MO | 92% | 5% | 3% | 274 |
| NE | 91% | 4% | 5% | 266 |
| NV | 83% | 9% | 8% | 336 |
| NH | 89% | 7% | 4% | 295 |
| NJ | 90% | 4% | 5% | 301 |
| NY | 85% | 11% | 4% | 230 |
| NC | 87% | 9% | 4% | 358 |
| OH | 93% | 3% | 4% | 505 |
| OK | 93% | 5% | 2% | 263 |
| OR | 89% | 9% | 3% | 297 |
| PA | 92% | 5% | 3% | 431 |
| RI | 90% | 5% | 5% | 279 |
| SC | 93% | 3% | 4% | 471 |
| SD | 87% | 8% | 5% | 293 |
| TN | 94% | 3% | 3% | 321 |
| ТХ | 91% | 4% | 4% | 1,261 |
| UT | 85% | 8% | 7% | 222 |
| VT | 89% | 10% | 2% | 250 |
| VA | 95% | 3% | 2% | 526 |
| WA | 93% | 5% | 2% | 295 |
| WI | 91% | 6% | 3% | 631 |
| WY | 93% | 5% | 2% | 270 |
| Average | 90% | 6% | 3% | 14,626 |

Table 114. Has a key to the home (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 59% | 2% | 39% | 366 |
| AR | 83% | 1% | 17% | 501 |
| AZ | 33% | 1% | 66% | 409 |
| CO | 59% | 0% | 41% | 682 |
| СТ | 45% | 1% | 55% | 357 |
| DE | 48% | 0% | 52% | 289 |
| FL | 52% | 1% | 47% | 820 |
| GA | 43% | 2% | 55% | 455 |
| н | 34% | 1% | 66% | 355 |
| IN | 59% | 0% | 41% | 727 |
| KS | 56% | 1% | 43% | 385 |
| KY | 31% | 2% | 67% | 423 |
| ME | 56% | 1% | 42% | 370 |
| МІ | 50% | 1% | 49% | 640 |
| MN | 45% | 1% | 55% | 1,967 |
| MO | 42% | 0% | 57% | 398 |
| NC | 42% | 0% | 57% | 646 |
| NE | 67% | 0% | 33% | 403 |
| NH | 50% | 0% | 50% | 374 |
| NJ | 42% | 1% | 57% | 495 |
| NV | 58% | 1% | 41% | 399 |
| NY | 28% | 1% | 71% | 418 |
| OH | 58% | 0% | 41% | 716 |
| OK | 42% | 0% | 58% | 396 |
| OR | 54% | 0% | 46% | 414 |
| PA | 49% | 2% | 49% | 673 |
| RI | 61% | 1% | 38% | 348 |
| SC | 54% | 0% | 45% | 496 |
| SD | 61% | 4% | 35% | 309 |
| TN | 43% | 4% | 53% | 377 |
| ТΧ | 35% | 1% | 64% | 2,358 |
| UT | 40% | 1% | 59% | 355 |
| VA | 59% | 0% | 41% | 802 |
| VT | 40% | 3% | 57% | 335 |
| WA | 56% | 0% | 44% | 434 |
| WI | 52% | 1% | 47% | 898 |
| WY | 69% | 2% | 29% | 303 |
| Average | 50% | 1% | 49% | 21,093 |

Table 115. Wants a key to the home (if does not have one; proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | N |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|-------|
| AL | 45% | 30% | 25% | 144 |
| AR | 21% | 8% | 71% | 85 |
| AZ | 10% | 7% | 84% | 255 |
| CO | 18% | 9% | 73% | 258 |
| СТ | 20% | 6% | 74% | 156 |
| DE | 34% | 10% | 56% | 111 |
| FL | 18% | 10% | 72% | 360 |
| GA | 19% | 22% | 59% | 234 |
| HI | 13% | 6% | 81% | 214 |
| IN | 13% | 3% | 85% | 181 |
| KS | 27% | 1% | 72% | 135 |
| KY | 8% | 20% | 72% | 271 |
| ME | 22% | 10% | 68% | 154 |
| МІ | 19% | 11% | 70% | 280 |
| MN | 21% | 5% | 74% | 1,002 |
| MO | 16% | 12% | 71% | 207 |
| NC | 20% | 8% | 72% | 338 |
| NE | 23% | 5% | 72% | 115 |
| NH | 26% | 11% | 62% | 174 |
| NJ | 22% | 11% | 67% | 258 |
| NV | 34% | 11% | 54% | 157 |
| NY | 24% | 11% | 65% | 276 |
| OH | 16% | 9% | 75% | 278 |
| OK | 27% | 4% | 69% | 228 |
| OR | 22% | 9% | 69% | 175 |
| PA | 12% | 6% | 82% | 276 |
| RI | 37% | 13% | 50% | 120 |
| SC | 55% | 4% | 41% | 217 |
| SD | 23% | 26% | 51% | 104 |
| TN | 27% | 18% | 54% | 202 |
| ТХ | 20% | 7% | 74% | 1,414 |
| UT | 24% | 7% | 68% | 184 |
| VA | 20% | 11% | 69% | 297 |
| VT | 22% | 8% | 71% | 185 |
| WA | 16% | 13% | 71% | 181 |
| WI | 12% | 8% | 81% | 406 |
| WY | 33% | 8% | 58% | 84 |
| Average | 23% | 10% | 67% | 9,716 |

Table 116. Can lock bedroom if wants (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Maybe, not sure | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--------------------|-----|--------|
| AL | 65% | 14% | 21% | 358 |
| AR | 66% | 4% | 29% | 475 |
| AZ | 40% | 5% | 55% | 396 |
| CO | 55% | 4% | 41% | 625 |
| СТ | 47% | 4% | 50% | 318 |
| DE | 62% | 6% | 33% | 282 |
| FL | 68% | 4% | 28% | 765 |
| GA | 74% | 4% | 22% | 429 |
| HI | 56% | 2% | 42% | 345 |
| IN | 52% | 1% | 46% | 684 |
| KS | 57% | 2% | 41% | 332 |
| KY | 69% | 12% | 19% | 393 |
| ME | 44% | 5% | 51% | 317 |
| MI | 51% | 3% | 47% | 596 |
| MN | 61% | 2% | 37% | 1,785 |
| MO | 55% | 5% | 41% | 364 |
| NC | 49% | 3% | 48% | 611 |
| NE | 37% | 4% | 59% | 339 |
| NH | 37% | 5% | 58% | 350 |
| NJ | 54% | 5% | 41% | 467 |
| NV | 61% | 4% | 35% | 364 |
| NY | 40% | 4% | 56% | 413 |
| OH | 44% | 3% | 53% | 645 |
| OK | 41% | 2% | 57% | 362 |
| OR | 65% | 0% | 34% | 361 |
| PA | 49% | 4% | 46% | 609 |
| RI | 49% | 6% | 45% | 307 |
| SC | 74% | 3% | 23% | 440 |
| SD | 69% | 8% | 23% | 245 |
| TN | 49% | 15% | 36% | 366 |
| ТХ | 32% | 3% | 65% | 2,303 |
| UT | 57% | 2% | 41% | 342 |
| VA | 67% | 2% | 30% | 772 |
| VT | 40% | 3% | 57% | 312 |
| WA | 34% | 3% | 63% | 393 |
| WI | 50% | 4% | 46% | 795 |
| WY | 59% | 4% | 37% | 246 |
| Average | 53% | 4% | 42% | 19,506 |

Table 117. Others let person know before coming into person's bedroom

| State | Yes | Sometimes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----------|-----|--------|
| AL | 81% | 10% | 9% | 338 |
| AZ | 87% | 6% | 7% | 273 |
| AR | 80% | 11% | 10% | 385 |
| СО | 85% | 9% | 5% | 446 |
| СТ | 83% | 7% | 10% | 255 |
| DE | 83% | 5% | 12% | 211 |
| FL | 87% | 8% | 6% | 546 |
| GA | 90% | 5% | 5% | 308 |
| HI | 77% | 8% | 15% | 152 |
| IN | 80% | 11% | 8% | 455 |
| KS | 77% | 10% | 13% | 256 |
| KY | 92% | 6% | 2% | 265 |
| ME | 84% | 8% | 8% | 268 |
| МІ | 82% | 10% | 9% | 393 |
| MN | 86% | 9% | 5% | 1,424 |
| MO | 86% | 6% | 8% | 273 |
| NE | 82% | 8% | 10% | 245 |
| NV | 79% | 10% | 11% | 341 |
| NH | 80% | 10% | 10% | 286 |
| NJ | 78% | 10% | 12% | 299 |
| NY | 77% | 15% | 8% | 237 |
| NC | 79% | 12% | 9% | 346 |
| OH | 82% | 7% | 11% | 490 |
| OK | 77% | 12% | 11% | 260 |
| OR | 86% | 6% | 8% | 278 |
| PA | 88% | 6% | 5% | 425 |
| RI | 84% | 8% | 8% | 269 |
| SC | 83% | 3% | 14% | 439 |
| SD | 86% | 5% | 9% | 285 |
| TN | 74% | 20% | 6% | 322 |
| ТХ | 77% | 11% | 11% | 1,274 |
| UT | 86% | 5% | 8% | 213 |
| VT | 83% | 10% | 7% | 240 |
| VA | 90% | 5% | 5% | 520 |
| WA | 84% | 8% | 9% | 280 |
| WI | 85% | 9% | 6% | 620 |
| WY | 82% | 8% | 9% | 256 |
| Average | 83% | 8% | 9% | 14,173 |

Table 118. Has a place to be alone in the home

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 97% | 3% | 343 |
| AZ | 98% | 2% | 282 |
| AR | 96% | 4% | 393 |
| СО | 98% | 2% | 464 |
| СТ | 97% | 3% | 259 |
| DE | 95% | 5% | 222 |
| FL | 96% | 4% | 570 |
| GA | 99% | 1% | 312 |
| HI | 90% | 10% | 157 |
| IN | 99% | 1% | 514 |
| KS | 95% | 5% | 265 |
| KY | 96% | 4% | 267 |
| ME | 98% | 2% | 329 |
| MI | 95% | 5% | 399 |
| MN | 98% | 2% | 1,552 |
| MO | 98% | 2% | 280 |
| NE | 97% | 3% | 261 |
| NV | 94% | 6% | 344 |
| NH | 98% | 2% | 305 |
| NJ | 93% | 7% | 322 |
| NY | 88% | 12% | 236 |
| NC | 97% | 3% | 358 |
| OH | 98% | 2% | 521 |
| OK | 93% | 7% | 270 |
| OR | 97% | 3% | 304 |
| PA | 96% | 4% | 455 |
| RI | 97% | 3% | 279 |
| SC | 95% | 5% | 481 |
| SD | 97% | 3% | 297 |
| TN | 96% | 4% | 323 |
| ТХ | 92% | 8% | 1,300 |
| UT | 96% | 4% | 224 |
| VT | 96% | 4% | 251 |
| VA | 98% | 2% | 539 |
| WA | 97% | 3% | 297 |
| WI | 97% | 3% | 643 |
| WY | 99% | 1% | 274 |
| Average | 96% | 4% | 14,892 |

Table 119. Can be alone with friends or visitors at home

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 87% | 13% | 307 |
| AZ | 63% | 37% | 230 |
| AR | 85% | 15% | 361 |
| СО | 86% | 14% | 432 |
| СТ | 84% | 16% | 225 |
| DE | 66% | 34% | 173 |
| FL | 83% | 17% | 484 |
| GA | 92% | 8% | 280 |
| HI | 85% | 15% | 144 |
| IN | 83% | 17% | 457 |
| KS | 86% | 14% | 256 |
| KY | 94% | 6% | 262 |
| ME | 89% | 11% | 297 |
| МІ | 91% | 9% | 360 |
| MN | 88% | 12% | 1,442 |
| MO | 83% | 17% | 253 |
| NE | 83% | 17% | 230 |
| NV | 76% | 24% | 315 |
| NH | 78% | 22% | 270 |
| NJ | 74% | 26% | 274 |
| NY | 82% | 18% | 222 |
| NC | 72% | 28% | 312 |
| ОН | 88% | 12% | 477 |
| OK | 80% | 20% | 242 |
| OR | 86% | 14% | 235 |
| PA | 87% | 13% | 406 |
| RI | 78% | 22% | 249 |
| SC | 79% | 21% | 471 |
| SD | 93% | 7% | 268 |
| TN | 89% | 11% | 301 |
| ТХ | 80% | 20% | 1,164 |
| UT | 81% | 19% | 213 |
| VT | 76% | 24% | 226 |
| VA | 92% | 8% | 457 |
| WA | 86% | 14% | 271 |
| WI | 92% | 8% | 606 |
| WY | 93% | 7% | 244 |
| Average | 84% | 16% | 13,416 |

Table 120. There are rules about having friends or visitors in the home

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 8% | 92% | 306 |
| AZ | 45% | 55% | 226 |
| AR | 45% | 55% | 365 |
| CO | 45% | 55% | 424 |
| СТ | 35% | 65% | 193 |
| DE | 54% | 46% | 161 |
| FL | 25% | 75% | 467 |
| GA | 23% | 77% | 279 |
| HI | 46% | 54% | 136 |
| IN | 30% | 70% | 429 |
| KS | 37% | 63% | 239 |
| KY | 9% | 91% | 260 |
| ME | 21% | 79% | 291 |
| MI | 34% | 66% | 335 |
| MN | 35% | 65% | 1,397 |
| MO | 21% | 79% | 250 |
| NE | 50% | 50% | 219 |
| NV | 41% | 59% | 305 |
| NH | 45% | 55% | 253 |
| NJ | 53% | 47% | 269 |
| NY | 44% | 56% | 208 |
| NC | 60% | 40% | 282 |
| OH | 35% | 65% | 457 |
| OK | 41% | 59% | 237 |
| OR | 37% | 63% | 221 |
| PA | 28% | 72% | 386 |
| RI | 53% | 47% | 238 |
| SC | 52% | 48% | 449 |
| SD | 23% | 77% | 253 |
| TN | 22% | 78% | 287 |
| ТΧ | 53% | 47% | 1,123 |
| UT | 38% | 62% | 207 |
| VT | 40% | 60% | 215 |
| VA | 42% | 58% | 441 |
| WA | 34% | 66% | 253 |
| WI | 23% | 77% | 597 |
| WY | 32% | 68% | 245 |
| Average | 37% | 63% | 12,903 |

Table 121. Can stay at home if others in the house go somewhere (proxy respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes, can stay home | Sometimes can stay at home; sometimes has to go | No, always has to go | N |
|---------|--------------------------|---|----------------------------|--------|
| AL | 31% | 16% | 52% | 359 |
| AR | 32% | 11% | 57% | 434 |
| AZ | 29% | 20% | 51% | 391 |
| CO | 46% | 14% | 40% | 615 |
| СТ | 54% | 17% | 29% | 302 |
| DE | 49% | 17% | 34% | 274 |
| FL | 55% | 14% | 32% | 767 |
| GA | 37% | 23% | 39% | 439 |
| HI | 28% | 15% | 57% | 351 |
| IN | 47% | 10% | 42% | 676 |
| KS | 41% | 13% | 46% | 324 |
| KY | 11% | 15% | 74% | 403 |
| ME | 51% | 12% | 37% | 311 |
| MI | 50% | 25% | 25% | 571 |
| MN | 49% | 18% | 32% | 1,769 |
| MO | 49% | 16% | 36% | 356 |
| NC | 29% | 14% | 57% | 610 |
| NE | 35% | 28% | 37% | 343 |
| NH | 40% | 12% | 49% | 350 |
| NJ | 33% | 23% | 44% | 460 |
| NV | 44% | 20% | 36% | 345 |
| NY | 60% | 17% | 23% | 410 |
| OH | 53% | 14% | 33% | 621 |
| OK | 36% | 14% | 51% | 323 |
| OR | 48% | 12% | 41% | 349 |
| PA | 58% | 12% | 30% | 580 |
| RI | 49% | 21% | 30% | 306 |
| SC | 47% | 7% | 47% | 447 |
| SD | 59% | 28% | 14% | 228 |
| TN | 50% | 16% | 34% | 361 |
| ТХ | 29% | 15% | 56% | 2,295 |
| UT | 54% | 17% | 30% | 342 |
| VA | 41% | 24% | 35% | 761 |
| VT | 40% | 12% | 48% | 310 |
| WA | 56% | 14% | 30% | 381 |
| WI | 45% | 14% | 41% | 786 |
| WY | 52% | 15% | 33% | 230 |
| Average | 43% | 16% | 41% | 19,180 |

Table 122. Others read person's mail or email without asking

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 18% | 82% | 320 |
| AZ | 12% | 88% | 162 |
| AR | 10% | 90% | 351 |
| СО | 11% | 89% | 437 |
| СТ | 23% | 77% | 226 |
| DE | 14% | 86% | 187 |
| FL | 14% | 86% | 471 |
| GA | 9% | 91% | 294 |
| HI | 26% | 74% | 132 |
| IN | 8% | 92% | 488 |
| KS | 12% | 88% | 241 |
| KY | 6% | 94% | 262 |
| ME | 13% | 87% | 299 |
| MI | 13% | 87% | 369 |
| MN | 6% | 94% | 1,473 |
| MO | 17% | 83% | 257 |
| NE | 22% | 78% | 227 |
| NV | 23% | 77% | 322 |
| NH | 11% | 89% | 283 |
| NJ | 13% | 87% | 282 |
| NY | 14% | 86% | 209 |
| NC | 9% | 91% | 312 |
| OH | 11% | 89% | 487 |
| ОК | 15% | 85% | 239 |
| OR | 9% | 91% | 250 |
| PA | 11% | 89% | 423 |
| RI | 17% | 83% | 255 |
| SC | 10% | 90% | 449 |
| SD | 12% | 88% | 267 |
| TN | 7% | 93% | 276 |
| ТХ | 15% | 85% | 1,002 |
| UT | 14% | 86% | 210 |
| VT | 11% | 89% | 235 |
| VA | 6% | 94% | 455 |
| WA | 6% | 94% | 277 |
| WI | 9% | 91% | 587 |
| WY | 8% | 92% | 250 |
| Average | 13% | 87% | 13,266 |

Table 123. Can use phone and internet when wants

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 95% | 5% | 328 |
| AZ | 71% | 29% | 244 |
| AR | 88% | 12% | 371 |
| СО | 91% | 9% | 448 |
| СТ | 90% | 10% | 240 |
| DE | 87% | 13% | 194 |
| FL | 87% | 13% | 512 |
| GA | 92% | 8% | 298 |
| HI | 85% | 15% | 147 |
| IN | 90% | 10% | 483 |
| KS | 92% | 8% | 251 |
| KY | 93% | 7% | 255 |
| ME | 93% | 7% | 309 |
| MI | 94% | 6% | 377 |
| MN | 94% | 6% | 1,507 |
| MO | 90% | 10% | 267 |
| NE | 89% | 11% | 265 |
| NV | 85% | 15% | 333 |
| NH | 86% | 14% | 283 |
| NJ | 86% | 14% | 289 |
| NY | 84% | 16% | 224 |
| NC | 88% | 12% | 326 |
| OH | 91% | 9% | 493 |
| OK | 90% | 10% | 252 |
| OR | 89% | 11% | 267 |
| PA | 89% | 11% | 423 |
| RI | 88% | 12% | 262 |
| SC | 90% | 10% | 461 |
| SD | 91% | 9% | 269 |
| TN | 83% | 17% | 267 |
| ТΧ | 86% | 14% | 1,214 |
| UT | 88% | 12% | 212 |
| VT | 83% | 17% | 240 |
| VA | 95% | 5% | 484 |
| WA | 91% | 9% | 281 |
| WI | 90% | 10% | 610 |
| WY | 95% | 5% | 264 |
| Average | 89% | 11% | 13,950 |

Table 124. Has a cell phone or smartphone

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|--------|
| AL | 45% | 55% | 340 |
| AR | 52% | 48% | 382 |
| AZ | 49% | 51% | 287 |
| СО | 70% | 30% | 469 |
| СТ | 56% | 44% | 258 |
| DE | 52% | 48% | 193 |
| FL | 57% | 43% | 564 |
| GA | 53% | 47% | 306 |
| н | 51% | 49% | 161 |
| IN | 69% | 31% | 493 |
| KS | 51% | 49% | 260 |
| KY | 48% | 52% | 264 |
| ME | 56% | 44% | 329 |
| MI | 48% | 52% | 400 |
| MN | 54% | 46% | 1,559 |
| MO | 51% | 49% | 275 |
| NC | 50% | 50% | 358 |
| NE | 52% | 48% | 287 |
| NH | 50% | 50% | 301 |
| NJ | 61% | 39% | 321 |
| NV | 64% | 36% | 342 |
| NY | 46% | 54% | 239 |
| ОН | 67% | 33% | 516 |
| OK | 50% | 50% | 260 |
| OR | 65% | 35% | 289 |
| PA | 58% | 42% | 454 |
| RI | 57% | 43% | 280 |
| SC | 55% | 45% | 478 |
| SD | 54% | 46% | 296 |
| TN | 30% | 70% | 318 |
| ТХ | 55% | 45% | 1,297 |
| UT | 49% | 51% | 227 |
| VA | 39% | 61% | 516 |
| VT | 52% | 48% | 253 |
| WA | 59% | 41% | 293 |
| WI | 65% | 35% | 640 |
| WY | 67% | 33% | 271 |
| Average | 54% | 46% | 14,776 |

Table 125. Wants a cell phone or smartphone (if does not have one)

| State | Yes | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-----|-------|
| AL | 48% | 52% | 183 |
| AR | 56% | 44% | 177 |
| AZ | 22% | 78% | 137 |
| СО | 51% | 49% | 134 |
| СТ | 49% | 51% | 99 |
| DE | 49% | 51% | 77 |
| FL | 42% | 58% | 210 |
| GA | 41% | 59% | 138 |
| HI | 43% | 57% | 74 |
| IN | 38% | 62% | 136 |
| KS | 41% | 59% | 124 |
| KY | 20% | 80% | 133 |
| ME | 45% | 55% | 105 |
| MI | 50% | 50% | 198 |
| MN | 42% | 58% | 665 |
| MO | 34% | 66% | 127 |
| NC | 46% | 54% | 145 |
| NE | 45% | 55% | 110 |
| NH | 48% | 52% | 143 |
| NJ | 54% | 46% | 123 |
| NV | 66% | 34% | 114 |
| NY | 55% | 45% | 126 |
| OH | 55% | 45% | 157 |
| OK | 67% | 33% | 128 |
| OR | 46% | 54% | 85 |
| PA | 29% | 71% | 165 |
| RI | 55% | 45% | 117 |
| SC | 65% | 35% | 208 |
| SD | 35% | 65% | 122 |
| TN | 24% | 76% | 217 |
| ТХ | 56% | 44% | 547 |
| UT | 57% | 43% | 105 |
| VA | 46% | 54% | 286 |
| VT | 44% | 56% | 115 |
| WA | 46% | 54% | 108 |
| WI | 44% | 56% | 214 |
| WY | 53% | 47% | 83 |
| Average | 46% | 54% | 6,135 |

Table 126. Reasons does not have a cell phone or smartphone (if does not have one but wants one; categories are not mutually exclusive)

| State | Costs too much | It's not allowed | I had one but lost it or it broke | Other | Don't know | N |
|---------|----------------------|---------------------|--|-------|---------------|-------|
| AL | 59% | 5% | 5% | 15% | 19% | 88 |
| AR | 27% | 3% | 10% | 30% | 30% | 30 |
| AZ | 25% | 1% | 14% | 45% | 19% | 99 |
| CO | 29% | 21% | 9% | 35% | 13% | 68 |
| СТ | 39% | 8% | 6% | 29% | 22% | 49 |
| DE | 11% | 21% | 8% | 29% | 37% | 38 |
| FL | 38% | 7% | 30% | 13% | 13% | 89 |
| GA | 46% | 9% | 18% | 18% | 18% | 57 |
| HI | 42% | 16% | 19% | 23% | 6% | 31 |
| IN | 27% | 12% | 10% | 23% | 31% | 52 |
| KS | 26% | 14% | 4% | 20% | 42% | 50 |
| KY | 27% | 62% | 8% | 0% | 8% | 26 |
| ME | 43% | 15% | 0% | 15% | 28% | 47 |
| MI | 33% | 6% | 15% | 41% | 16% | 98 |
| MN | 36% | 9% | 9% | 31% | 20% | 276 |
| MO | 33% | 9% | 12% | 37% | 19% | 43 |
| NC | 60% | 2% | 40% | 16% | 16% | 50 |
| NE | 45% | 8% | 7% | 12% | 31% | 75 |
| NH | 30% | 13% | 9% | 37% | 15% | 67 |
| NJ | 16% | 10% | 10% | 34% | 30% | 67 |
| NV | 30% | 12% | 16% | 38% | 13% | 69 |
| NY | 26% | 11% | 11% | 30% | 30% | 66 |
| OH | 27% | 10% | 16% | 29% | 23% | 86 |
| OK | 27% | 9% | 18% | 24% | 24% | 85 |
| OR | 26% | 13% | 8% | 26% | 28% | 39 |
| PA | 21% | 6% | 11% | 32% | 30% | 47 |
| RI | 17% | 6% | 23% | 23% | 31% | 64 |
| SC | 24% | 6% | 4% | 20% | 49% | 136 |
| SD | 42% | 19% | 7% | 26% | 21% | 43 |
| TN | 38% | 2% | 8% | 40% | 13% | 53 |
| ТХ | 28% | 11% | 12% | 33% | 22% | 306 |
| UT | 50% | 8% | 13% | 17% | 17% | 60 |
| VA | 37% | 12% | 6% | 41% | 8% | 51 |
| VT | 25% | 3% | 9% | 41% | 24% | 131 |
| WA | 29% | 10% | 8% | 27% | 31% | 49 |
| WI | 41% | 18% | 10% | 33% | 9% | 94 |
| WY | 43% | 16% | 18% | 25% | 0% | 44 |
| Average | 33% | 11% | 12% | 27% | 22% | 2,823 |

Table 127. Staff treat person with respect

| State | Yes | Sometimes or some staff | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|-------------------------------|----|--------|
| AL | 96% | 4% | 1% | 335 |
| AZ | 96% | 3% | 0% | 227 |
| AR | 96% | 3% | 1% | 367 |
| CO | 92% | 8% | 0% | 427 |
| СТ | 96% | 4% | 0% | 227 |
| DE | 88% | 11% | 2% | 178 |
| FL | 94% | 6% | 1% | 518 |
| GA | 96% | 4% | 0% | 303 |
| HI | 88% | 12% | 0% | 153 |
| IN | 97% | 3% | 0% | 472 |
| KS | 91% | 7% | 2% | 257 |
| KY | 95% | 5% | 0% | 261 |
| ME | 93% | 6% | 0% | 302 |
| МІ | 91% | 8% | 0% | 327 |
| MN | 92% | 8% | 0% | 1,465 |
| MO | 94% | 6% | 0% | 251 |
| NE | 92% | 6% | 1% | 281 |
| NV | 88% | 9% | 2% | 323 |
| NH | 90% | 10% | 1% | 289 |
| NJ | 91% | 9% | 0% | 254 |
| NY | 89% | 10% | 1% | 226 |
| NC | 95% | 4% | 1% | 328 |
| OH | 94% | 6% | 0% | 424 |
| OK | 94% | 4% | 1% | 235 |
| OR | 89% | 11% | 0% | 241 |
| PA | 95% | 5% | 0% | 370 |
| RI | 93% | 7% | 0% | 263 |
| SC | 92% | 7% | 0% | 463 |
| SD | 89% | 10% | 1% | 273 |
| TN | 98% | 2% | 0% | 315 |
| ТХ | 88% | 12% | 1% | 1,092 |
| UT | 94% | 5% | 1% | 220 |
| VT | 91% | 9% | 0% | 234 |
| VA | 95% | 5% | 0% | 494 |
| WA | 93% | 7% | 0% | 262 |
| WI | 89% | 11% | 0% | 511 |
| WY | 89% | 11% | 0% | 256 |
| Average | 92% | 7% | 1% | 13,424 |

Table 128. Has attended a self-advocacy group, meeting, conference or event or had the opportunity and chose not to (respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Had the opportunity but chose not to participate | No | N |
|---------|-----|--|-----|--------|
| AL | 39% | 8% | 53% | 352 |
| AR | 14% | 1% | 84% | 359 |
| AZ | 21% | 1% | 78% | 339 |
| CO | 21% | 4% | 75% | 601 |
| СТ | 33% | 5% | 62% | 301 |
| DE | 21% | 2% | 78% | 265 |
| FL | 15% | 3% | 82% | 727 |
| GA | 15% | 5% | 80% | 410 |
| HI | 21% | 6% | 73% | 328 |
| IN | 22% | 1% | 77% | 657 |
| KS | 36% | 13% | 51% | 348 |
| KY | 6% | 4% | 90% | 340 |
| ME | 32% | 4% | 64% | 328 |
| MI | 18% | 3% | 79% | 512 |
| MN | 25% | 1% | 73% | 1,847 |
| MO | 15% | 9% | 76% | 361 |
| NC | 27% | 3% | 70% | 441 |
| NE | 24% | 4% | 73% | 312 |
| NH | 27% | 9% | 64% | 344 |
| NJ | 26% | 6% | 69% | 420 |
| NV | 20% | 12% | 68% | 359 |
| NY | 24% | 4% | 72% | 355 |
| OH | 28% | 9% | 62% | 653 |
| OK | 33% | 1% | 66% | 375 |
| OR | 21% | 5% | 73% | 376 |
| PA | 17% | 4% | 80% | 507 |
| RI | 37% | 2% | 61% | 313 |
| SC | 45% | 1% | 54% | 451 |
| SD | 33% | 4% | 63% | 288 |
| TN | 21% | 1% | 77% | 281 |
| ТХ | 24% | 2% | 74% | 2,143 |
| UT | 23% | 2% | 74% | 328 |
| VA | 16% | 2% | 83% | 675 |
| VT | 47% | 3% | 50% | 319 |
| WA | 17% | 4% | 79% | 384 |
| WI | 21% | 4% | 75% | 829 |
| WY | 39% | 5% | 56% | 180 |
| Average | 25% | 4% | 71% | 18,408 |

Table 129. Has voted in local, state, or federal election, or had the opportunity and chose not to (respondents were allowed for this question)

| State | Yes | Had the opportunity to register to vote, but chose not to | No | Ν |
|---------|-----|--|-----|--------|
| AL | 39% | 4% | 57% | 368 |
| AR | 32% | 1% | 67% | 499 |
| AZ | 18% | 3% | 79% | 407 |
| CO | 46% | 5% | 49% | 659 |
| СТ | 39% | 6% | 55% | 343 |
| DE | 43% | 4% | 53% | 280 |
| FL | 29% | 5% | 66% | 814 |
| GA | 24% | 2% | 74% | 440 |
| HI | 22% | 1% | 78% | 354 |
| IN | 35% | 2% | 63% | 726 |
| KS | 26% | 12% | 61% | 364 |
| KY | 5% | 3% | 93% | 408 |
| ME | 54% | 2% | 45% | 364 |
| МІ | 29% | 8% | 64% | 611 |
| MN | 36% | 3% | 62% | 1,918 |
| MO | 21% | 5% | 75% | 397 |
| NC | 37% | 4% | 59% | 617 |
| NE | 23% | 4% | 73% | 388 |
| NH | 50% | 2% | 48% | 364 |
| NJ | 41% | 4% | 56% | 471 |
| NV | 42% | 15% | 43% | 393 |
| NY | 29% | 2% | 69% | 393 |
| OH | 39% | 6% | 55% | 695 |
| OK | 23% | 6% | 72% | 384 |
| OR | 46% | 8% | 46% | 405 |
| PA | 34% | 11% | 56% | 643 |
| RI | 54% | 4% | 42% | 330 |
| SC | 53% | 1% | 46% | 477 |
| SD | 38% | 8% | 54% | 293 |
| TN | 23% | 1% | 76% | 375 |
| ТХ | 21% | 4% | 75% | 2,255 |
| UT | 24% | 4% | 72% | 345 |
| VA | 30% | 7% | 62% | 774 |
| VT | 38% | 1% | 61% | 329 |
| WA | 31% | 5% | 65% | 418 |
| WI | 42% | 5% | 53% | 894 |
| WY | 41% | 9% | 50% | 290 |
| Average | 34% | 5% | 61% | 20,485 |

Safety

Table 130. Places feels afraid or scared (categories are not mutually exclusive)

| State | Home | Day program | Work | Neighborhood | Transportation | Other | N |
|---------|------|----------------|------|--------------|----------------|-------|--------|
| AL | 4% | 2% | 0% | 0% | 0% | 1% | 344 |
| AZ | 1% | 0% | 1% | 2% | 1% | 9% | 289 |
| AR | 4% | 1% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 10% | 399 |
| CO | 5% | 4% | 2% | 9% | 8% | 12% | 470 |
| СТ | 6% | 3% | 1% | 4% | 3% | 9% | 271 |
| DE | 3% | 2% | 1% | 5% | 2% | 6% | 235 |
| FL | 3% | 1% | 0% | 2% | 1% | 7% | 612 |
| GA | 1% | 1% | 0% | 3% | 1% | 2% | 328 |
| HI | 4% | 2% | 0% | 5% | 6% | 17% | 162 |
| IN | 3% | 0% | 1% | 0% | 1% | 6% | 526 |
| KS | 5% | 2% | 1% | 3% | 1% | 7% | 276 |
| KY | 1% | 1% | 0% | 3% | 1% | 1% | 258 |
| ME | 2% | 2% | 1% | 7% | 2% | 7% | 332 |
| MI | 6% | 2% | 1% | 5% | 3% | 16% | 409 |
| MN | 4% | 2% | 2% | 5% | 3% | 10% | 1,576 |
| MO | 1% | 1% | 0% | 3% | 2% | 8% | 288 |
| NE | 3% | 1% | 0% | 4% | 3% | 6% | 296 |
| NV | 12% | 3% | 3% | 6% | 7% | 5% | 346 |
| NH | 3% | 2% | 1% | 2% | 2% | 13% | 307 |
| NJ | 6% | 3% | 2% | 8% | 3% | 13% | 329 |
| NY | 7% | 5% | 2% | 5% | 4% | 5% | 243 |
| NC | 4% | 1% | 0% | 4% | 1% | 11% | 369 |
| OH | 4% | 3% | 1% | 5% | 2% | 7% | 535 |
| OK | 4% | 0% | 1% | 3% | 1% | 8% | 269 |
| OR | 4% | 1% | 1% | 5% | 5% | 7% | 332 |
| PA | 5% | 1% | 1% | 3% | 2% | 8% | 517 |
| RI | 5% | 1% | 1% | 4% | 2% | 8% | 289 |
| SC | 9% | 3% | 0% | 1% | 1% | 9% | 482 |
| SD | 6% | 1% | 1% | 4% | 1% | 12% | 305 |
| TN | 2% | 0% | 1% | 2% | 1% | 14% | 331 |
| ТХ | 4% | 2% | 1% | 3% | 2% | 12% | 1,404 |
| UT | 12% | 3% | 3% | 7% | 3% | 9% | 235 |
| VT | 2% | 2% | 0% | 4% | 5% | 13% | 256 |
| VA | 1% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 1% | 10% | 596 |
| WA | 2% | 1% | 1% | 6% | 2% | 13% | 302 |
| WI | 4% | 1% | 2% | 7% | 4% | 12% | 646 |
| WY | 8% | 3% | 0% | 4% | 3% | 16% | 274 |
| Average | 4% | 2% | 1% | 4% | 2% | 9% | 15,438 |

Table 131. Has someone to talk to if ever feels afraid or scared

| State | No | Yes | Maybe, not sure | Ν |
|---------|----|-----|--------------------|--------|
| AL | 2% | 97% | 1% | 343 |
| AZ | 6% | 86% | 8% | 255 |
| AR | 2% | 96% | 2% | 387 |
| CO | 4% | 92% | 3% | 464 |
| СТ | 4% | 95% | 2% | 249 |
| DE | 4% | 92% | 4% | 219 |
| FL | 2% | 96% | 2% | 543 |
| GA | 2% | 97% | 1% | 310 |
| HI | 6% | 92% | 2% | 159 |
| IN | 1% | 97% | 1% | 501 |
| KS | 2% | 94% | 4% | 263 |
| KY | 1% | 96% | 3% | 255 |
| ME | 4% | 93% | 3% | 320 |
| MI | 6% | 91% | 3% | 387 |
| MN | 4% | 94% | 2% | 1,543 |
| MO | 5% | 93% | 3% | 269 |
| NE | 5% | 94% | 2% | 266 |
| NV | 6% | 91% | 3% | 337 |
| NH | 2% | 94% | 4% | 289 |
| NJ | 4% | 92% | 4% | 300 |
| NY | 6% | 91% | 3% | 235 |
| NC | 3% | 96% | 1% | 359 |
| OH | 3% | 95% | 2% | 509 |
| OK | 7% | 91% | 2% | 258 |
| OR | 5% | 91% | 3% | 276 |
| PA | 3% | 96% | 1% | 444 |
| RI | 3% | 95% | 3% | 275 |
| SC | 5% | 94% | 1% | 476 |
| SD | 4% | 94% | 2% | 296 |
| TN | 2% | 96% | 2% | 316 |
| ТХ | 5% | 91% | 4% | 1,270 |
| UT | 4% | 95% | 1% | 224 |
| VT | 4% | 94% | 2% | 253 |
| VA | 2% | 96% | 2% | 509 |
| WA | 3% | 95% | 2% | 290 |
| WI | 4% | 91% | 5% | 633 |
| WY | 3% | 96% | 1% | 269 |
| Average | 4% | 94% | 3% | 14,551 |